Brought to you by Home-Job-Alert.com



This ebook will save you hours and hours of time by showing you how and where to find a work at home job. You'll discover the secrets and tips for finding legitimate work from home.

This is a treasure chest of information, resources and links. One of the advantages of this being an ebook rather then a normal print book is that all of these resources are just a mouse click away!

Table of Contents

Data Entry Telecommuting Resources
Data Entry Telecommute Friendly Companies
Data Entry Telecommuting Jobs
Over 2,500 Data Entry Job Links
Data Entry Companies the Hire Homeworkers
Data Entry Job Listing by Industry Resources
<u>Direct Sales Companies</u>
Home-Based Business Opportunities
Data Entry Work at Home Companies
Cost-Effective Franchise Companies
Assembly and Crafts Companies Work
Data Entry Home Jobs
300 Contact Sources That Hire Mystery Shoppers
350 Survey Companies
Canadian and International Data Entry Resources
Recommended Reading
How to Write A Resume
Additional Resources
Scam Alert
Special Bonus Websites
Disclaimer

Disclaimer Internet Marketing and Information Concepts does not guarantee that any particular company is currently hiring. The companies listed are reported to express interest in telecommuters and independent contractors. © Internet Marketing and Information Concepts \cdot All rights reserved \cdot Do Not Distribute without Authorization.

Questions/Comments about this ebook: info@home-jobs-for-you.com or visit our Website

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Data Entry Telecommuting Resources



- What Is Telecommuting
- Some History About Telecommuting
- What's Driving Telecommuting?
- The Future of Telecommuting.
- What Does It Take To Get A Job As A Telecommuter?
- Approaching Your Current Employer About Telecommuting.
- How Can I Convince My Manager To Let Me Telecommute?
- How Do You Decide Which Jobs Are Best For Telecommuting?
- Sources of Information for Telecommuting Jobs?
- Working & Living At Home?
- Creating A Working Environment In The Home?
- My Spouse Will Be At Home When I'm Working Is This A Good Idea?
- World Wide Web Telecommuting Links?

WHAT IS TELECOMMUTING

Telecommuting is a term referring to a wide range of alternative office arrangements. The term is often used to symbolize the substitution of computer equipment and telecommunications technology for the traditional automobile or bus commute to the office.

In the past the traditional workplace was one in which we commuted to a single location and performed work tasks during a predetermined time frame each day.

Today, the workplace is rapidly expanding to include many workplace alternatives.

One alternative is the work-from-home situation where the same tasks that are performed in the office environment can now be performed in the comfort of your home.

SOME HISTORY ABOUT TELECOMMUTING

Whether you've been telecommuting for just a few days or for many years, or just beginning on your way into the telecommuting world, you're part of a major sociological trend. The move toward the anyplace, anytime workspace has transformed traditional working arrangements. Work is no longer a place. Work is simply something you do.

Today, about 10% of the workforce (more than nine million Americans) telecommute. There are another 14.2 million independent people who work from home. Roughly 23% of the working population in the U.S. work outside of the traditional office environment. Forecasters predict that there will be approximately 50-million telecommuters over the next decade.

A recent study commissioned by Home Business Association estimates that five million American businesses support some kind of telecommuting program. Workers interest in telecommuting is increasing as well. In addition, the federal government plans to have about 10% of its workforce telecommuting in the next five years.

WHAT'S DRIVING TELECOMMUTING?

More and more, private and public organizations are adopting telecommuting as a business strategy. There are a variety of reasons: the need for 24-hour customer support, technological advancements, increased moral of employees, worker's desire for increased flexibility, and the need to reduce overhead. Estimates show that an employee who works at home two days a week saves a company \$12,000 a year. These savings result from increased productivity, reduced office space, and lower turnover.

Many companies use telecommuting as an incentive to attract and retain top talent who are unable to provide their skills locally in the employers office.

Long-distance relationships also avoid the costs of relocation, estimated at around \$80,000 per employee.

Home-based work also gives organizations the ability to attract a wider range of workers including the physically challenged, parents with young children, people with eldercare responsibilities, and members of dual-career families.

Home-based telecommuters continue to perform work at home even when they have a cold or other minor ailment that may have kept them out of the office. In fact, telecommuters work longer hours and more workdays than the average employee. Studies have shown that telecommuters on average take two less sick days per year than office-based workers.

Companies who allow their employees to telecommute continue working even when disaster strikes. If a company's employees are widely dispersed, a company can keep going even if the offices are destroyed.

Environmental regulations have also encouraged many companies to find alternatives to commuting. Carol Browner, Administrator of the EPA explains that, "If 10% of the nation's workforce telecommuted one day a week, we would avoid the frustration of driving 24.4 million miles, we'd breathe air with 12,963 tons less air pollution and we'd conserve more than 1.2 million gallons of fuel each week."

THE FUTURE OF TELECOMMUTING

Telecommuting and remote work of all kinds is estimated to grow at an annual rate of 30% over the next ten years. Free from the constraints of a nine-to-five mentality, telecommuters will continue to show high productivity-ranging 15 to 25% higher than what they did at the office. Today you can work anywhere that has a power cord and a phone line.

WHAT DOES IT TAKE TO GET A JOB AS A TELECOMMUTER?

Most jobs that lend themselves to telecommuting deal with information management. The best way to find a telecommuting job is to locate an office job that can be done anywhere. Next, you need to develop a reputation as a self-motivating, reliable, professional worker. It can help to work for a company that supports or is at least open to

the idea of telecommuting. Demonstrate your value to your boss first and then propose telecommuting on a trial basis for a day or two a week. More and more people are now applying to companies for telecommuting positions. All that needs to be done is to send your resume and cover letter to a company indicating your skills and your desire to telecommute. Search through help wanted ad's and the huge resource of the Internet for companies that are hiring telecommuters. The more individual people that express a desire to telecommute, the more companies will be open to exploring this alternative work solution.

APPROACHING YOUR CURRENT EMPLOYER ABOUT TELECOMMUTING

The vast majority of employers looking at telecommuting options today feel comfortable about selecting telecommuters from among their current in-office workforce. This makes sense, because it's easier for managers to feel comfortable about someone working away from the office if he/she is familiar with the work and the people they currently work with. In addition, these people have already demonstrated the ability to work independently and are otherwise qualified to telecommute. Today, more and more employers are now hiring people from the outside directly into telecommuter positions.

HOW CAN I CONVINCE MY MANAGER TO LET ME TELECOMMUTE?

First, figure out if and how telecommuting can help your manager and your organization. For example, will it help people to do more work or perform their work tasks better? will it help reduce the need for office space? Will it save them money? will it help attract and retain top-quality people? etc. If you can "sell" the benefits and show how telecommuting can help solve problems or improve working conditions, your manager is more likely to consider telecommuting options. Also, encourage your manager to try an experiment - ask if you can work as little as one day a week at home for a month. That is not a big risk for anyone, but it's often enough to get you started and get past the initial resistance.

HOW DO YOU DECIDE WHICH JOBS ARE BEST SUITED FOR TELECOMMUTING?

Jobs that are information-based jobs with a minimum amount of required face-to-face contact are good prospects. Also, look for jobs that are physically portable - that is, whatever the telecommuter needs to do the job can be taken home in a briefcase or box, or can be accessed via phone line. Some of the jobs best suited for telecommuters include the following:

- Advertising
- Architect
- Artists
- Billing Clerk
- Computer Aided Design
- Computer Programmers
- Calligraphers
- Clerical Positions
- Credit Collectors
- Copywriters
- Customer Service Positions
- Database Administrators
- Data Entry
- Data Processing
- Desktop Publishers
- Editors
- Engineers
- General Office Workers
- Graphic Artists
- Illustrators
- Legal & Medical Transcribers
- Photographers
- Program Designers
- Proofreaders
- Sales Reps (All Kinds)
- Secretarial
- Software Developers
- Secretarial Positions
- Technical Writers
- Telemarketers
- Transcriptionists
- Translators (foreign language)
- Typesetters
- Typists
- Web Designers
- Writers

SOURCES OF INFORMATION FOR TELECOMMUTING JOBS

Global recruitment center. One-stop-shop for learning about the top technical employers, browsing job opportunities, applying for jobs on-line and testing and polishing your "career fitness". Contains general career resources along with position openings, company profiles and a resume database.

Web Address: http://www.cweb.com/

Telecommuting Jobs

A place to find telecommuting employment. You can either select from the manylisted jobs or post information about yourself.

Web Address: http://www.tjobs.com/

America's Job Bank

The America's Job Bank computerized network links state Employment Service offices to provide job seekers with the largest pool of active job opportunities available anywhere.

Web Address: http://www.ajb.dni.us/

Miscellaneous contract jobs

This is a newsgroup aimed largely at computer professionals.

Newsgroup Address: misc.jobs.contract

Telecommuting Technologies, Inc.

Contracts with home-based independent contractors to handle overflow calls for organizations such as travel agencies. The company does not have a web site. They're located in Sacramento, California.

Telephone: 916-973-4870

BOOKS ON TELECOMMUTING

The following is a list of useful background reading to help you understand more about how people get into telecommuting, and how to approach your employer.

- WORKING FROM HOME (4th edition) by Paul and Sarah Edwards,
- THE TELECOMMUTER'S HANDBOOK by Debra and Brad Schepp
- THE ONE-MINUTE COMMUTER by Lis Fleming.
- THE TELECOMMUTER'S ADVISOR BY June Langhoff
- TELECOM MADE EASY by June Langhoff
- TELECOMMUTE by Lisa Shaw
- MAKING TELECOMMUTING HAPPEN by Jack Nilles
- WELCOME TO HOME BASED BUSINESS by Janet & Larry R Shannon

PUBLICATIONS RELATED TO WORKING FROM HOME

- HOME OFFICE COMPUTING
- BUSINESS@HOME
- TELECOMMUTER'S DIGEST (Subscription Newsletter listing telecommuter job openings)

Caution: As you do your research into possible telecommuting or work-at-home jobs, be careful! Some of the jobs you might see advertised that stress the ability to work at home are legitimate, but many are not. Some of these "opportunities" ares cams and rip-offs of the worst kind, so be wary about any "opportunity" that requires you to buy an expensive PC or pay a large amount of money up front.

WORKING & LIVING AT HOME

CREATING A WORKING ENVIRONMENT IN THE HOME

When the office is just down the hallway in your home, how do you avoid becoming a "workaholic"? Just because the "office" is in your home doesn't mean you need to spend more time at work. One of the keys to getting set up as an effective telecommuter is to find ways to create some separation between your work and the rest of your life.

Ideally, a separate room - with a door that can be closed - is the best way to do this. If you don't have that luxury, then you need some kind of visual separation so you can "close" the work area off from the rest of your home.

It also helps to set some time limits. Maybe coming to an agreement with yourself that you won't do any work after, say, 7:00 at night. If you get a late-night brainstorm or remember something that you should have done, just jot it down on apiece of paper and leave it for the morning - just as you would if you had that same late-night idea and had to wait until going into the office in the morning.

My Spouse Will Be At Home When I'm Working - Is This A Good Idea?

It depends on what's going on between you and your spouse or significant other. In some relationships, having more time together is a plus; in others, it isn't. It also depends on how well the two of you can define and agree on boundaries and roles when you're telecommuting. If your spouse expects that you'll be available to play tennis, go shopping, or do housework because you're "home", that could be a problem.

In many relationships, telecommuting is a real plus because it gives the couple a bit more time together than is normally available in today's busy households. It can be something as simple as a chance to have breakfast or lunch together, or take an afternoon break and go for a walk together.

It's best for you and your partner to discuss what's likely to happen when the two of you spend more time during the day at home. As with all else about telecommuting, a little time invested in the beginning can eliminate a lot of problems later.

WORLD WIDE WEB TELECOMMUTING LINKS

Telecommuting Jobs http://www.tjobs.com

About.com: Telecommuting

http://telecommuting.about.com/mbody.htm?once=true&

AT& T Telework Webguide http://www.att.com/telework

Gil Gordon Associates http://www.gilgordon.com

KLR Consulting http://www.klr.com

TheTelecommuting Affinity Index http://www.knowledgetree.com/ata-tai.html

June Langhoff's Telecommuting Resource Center http://www.langhoff.com/

Massachusetts Telecommuting Initiative http://www.state.ma.us/doer/programs/trans/telecomm.htm

Guru.com http://www.guru.com/

The Midwest Institute for Telecommuting Education http://www.mite.org/

New Ways to Work http://www.nww.org/

SocioSite: Telework

http://www.pscw.uva.nl/sociosite/TOPICS/Telework.html

TManage Inc.

http://www.tmanage.com/

ComputerJobs.com

http://www.computerjobs.com/

The Aspen Institute

http://www.aspeninst.org/

Tele-Work Still a Slow Commute

http://www.csmonitor.com/durable/1997/10/14/econ/econ.1.html

California Department of Personnel Administration

http://www.dpa.ca.gov/home.shtm

Working Mom's Refuge: Telecommuter's Hotline

http://www.momsrefuge.com/telecommute/

Entreprenuers

http://www.ivillage.com/work/entrepreneur/success/

articles/0,10109,187835_190494,00.html

Homeworkers

http://www.homeworkers.com/

HomeBiz Ideas

http://www.digital-women.com/homebizideas.htm/

Work At Home Jobs

http://www.wahm.com/jobs.html

Telecommuting Jobs

http://www.tjobs.com/

Telecommuting Advisory Council

http://www.telecommute.org/

Telecommuting, Teleworking and Alternative Officing

http://www.gilgordon.com/

TELECOMMUTING: Who What Where How

http://www.cc.utah.edu/~baa5815/telec.htm

Report: telecommuting case study http://www.the-office.com/office/casestdy.htm

The American Telecommuting Association http://www.knowledgetree.com/ata.html

Telecommuting Pricing Availability - Interlink Communication http://www.interlinkweb.com/%7Emain/telecommuting1.htm

JFP - Telecommute Programming Jobs http://www.jfpresources.com/jobtele1.html

Telework & Telecommuting Common Terms http://www.eto.org.uk/faq/faq02.htm

Telework (Telecommuting): Benefits http://www.eto.org.uk/faq/faq03.htm

Companies offering Telecommuting Jobs http://www.careermag.com/

Beyond Telecommuting http://www.lbl.gov/ICSD/Niles/NilesChap1_2.html

MIS and Telecommuting: Friends or Foes? http://www.uniforum.org/news/html/publications/ufm/feb96/friends.html

Benefits of Telecommuting http://www.uniforum.org/news/html/publications/ufm/feb96/benefits.html

Bridge the Distance, virtual workgroup, virtual communication http://www.distance.com/

MTi Consulting - - Telecommuting http://www.mtic.com/telecom.htm

Big Sandy Telecommuting Services, Inc. http://www.kymtnnet.org/

Why Telecommuting for Work and Learning http://www.cyg.net/~jblackmo/diglib/telc.html

Telecommuting quickly becoming benefit for employer, employee http://bcn.boulder.co.us/business/BCBR/1995/sep/commute2.html	
	Table of Contents

Data Entry Telecommute Friendly Companies



Aetna Life Insurance - http://www.aetna.com/index.htm

Air Products and Chemicals, Inc. - http://www.airproducts.com

American Airlines - http://www.aa.com

American Express - http://www.americanexpress.com

Allergan - http://www.allergan.com

Allstate Insurance - http://www.allstate.com

Apple Computer - http://www.apple.com

Art & Logic - http://www.artlogic.com

Banker's Trust - http://www.bankerstrust.com

Baxter Healthcare - http://www.baxter.com

Bell South - http://www.bellsouth.com

Beneficial Corporation - http://www.beneficial.com

Berlitz Translation Services - http://www.berlitz.com

Blue Cross/Blue Shield of Maryland - http://www.bluecross.com

CFW Communications - http://www.cfw.com

Chevron - http://www.chevron.com

Cigna - http://www.cigna.com

CISCO Systems, Inc. - http://www.cisco.com

Citibank - http://www.citibank.com

Compaq - http://www.compaq.com

Creative Freelance - http://www.freelancers.com

Creative Labs - http://www.soundblaster.com

Dell Computer - http://www.dell.com

Digital Equipment Corporation - http://www.digital.com

Digital News - http://www.digitalnews.com

DSP TEchnology, Inc. - http://www.dspt.com

DuPont - http://www.dupont.com

Eastman Kodak Company - http://www.kodak.com

Edify Corp. - http://www.edify.com

Electronics for Imaging, Inc. - http://www.efi.com

En Pointe Technologies - http://www.enpointe.com

Equitable Life Assurance - http://www.equitable.com

Fannie Mae - http://www.fanniemae.com

Geico - http://www.geico.com

General Electic Nuclear Energy - http://www.ge.com

GTE - http://www.gte.com

Hewlett-Packard - http://www.hp.com

Hello Direct, Inc. - http://www.hello-direct.com

Honeywell - http://www.honeywell.com

Hypermedia Group, Inc. - http://www.hmg.com

IBM - http://www.ibm.com

Inktomi Corp. - http://www.inktomi.com

Intel - http://www.intel.com

Intellicorp, Inc. - http://www.intellicorp.com

Interactive Systems - http://www.interactivesystems.com

Intracorp - http://www.intracorp.com

JCPenney - http://www.jcpenney.com

John Hancock Insurance - http://www.johnhancock.com

LAM Research Corp. - http://www.lamrc.com

Lanier Business Products - http://www.lanier.com

Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory - http://www.llnl.gov

LINK Resources Corporation - http://www.linkresources.com

Lumisys, Inc. - http://www.lumisys.com

Macromedia Inc. - http://www.macromedia.com

MacWEEK - http://www.zdnet.com

Maxtor Corp. - http://www.maxtor.com

MCI - http://www.mci.com

McGraw Hill - http://www.mcgraw-hill.com

Microsoft - http://www.microsoft.com

Molecular Devices Corp. - http://www.moldev.com

National Association of Insurance Commissioners - http://www.naic.com

NEC Electronics, Inc. - http://www.nec.com

Netscape Communications Corp. - http://www.netscape.com

NewsBank - http://www.newsbank.com/

Nike - http://www.nike.com

Nortel (Northern Telecom) - http://www.nortel.com

Oacis Healthcare Systems - http://www.oacis.com

Oracle Corp. - http://www.oracle.com

Pacific Bell - http://www.sbc.com

PC Week - http://www.zdnet.com

Peoplesoft, Inc. - http://www.peoplesoft.com

Quantum Corp. - http://www.quantum.com

Raytheon Systems - http://www.raytheon.com/rsc

Remedy Corp. - http://www.remedy.com

Santa Cruz Operation, Inc. - http://www.sco.com

Sears, Roebuck & Co. - http://www.sears.com

Share Data, Inc. - http://www.sharedata.com

Siemens Business Communication Systems, Inc. - http://www.siemens.com

Sprint - http://www.sprint.com

Sun Microsystems - http://www.sun.com

Symantec Corp. - http://www.symantec.com

Telcom Semiconductor, Inc. - http://www.telcom-semi.com

Texas Instruments - http://www.ti.com

Unigroup Inc. - http://www.unigroup.com

United Press International - http://www.upi.com

Verifone, Inc. - http://www.verifone.com

Xerox - http://www.xerox.com

Xyratex - http://www.xyratex.com

Data Entry Telecommuting Jobs



http://beaguide.about.com

Hires online guides with knowledge about specific topics of interest

http://www.clicknwork.com

Click N Work, Website that offers various positions working from home. Researchers, translators, websearchers, writers, etc.

http://www.angelfire.com/ia3/diondataservices/index.html

Dion Data Services for Data Entry Jobs---

http://www.elance.com

Website with freelance work at home projects depending on your particular skills.

http://www.liveops.com

This company takes calls for small and big business and sends them to your home number via a 800#.

http://www.oneilresearch.com

Website for a company that hires survey takers, researchers and more.

http://www.phoneactress.com

This company recruits for the adult entertainment world and you are paid for the amount of time you talk on the phone. Not for the easily offended.

http://www.ssanet.com

Needs people to evaluate customer service for businesses.

http://www.studyweb.com

Company hires people with various skills to assist with homework etc.

http://www.telesalesspecialists.com

Company hires sales reps.

http://www.volition.com

Company site shows different ways to get paid to fill out surveys etc..

http://www.willowcsn.com

Willow--- Visit the website.

Accounts Receivable

Company seeking health care A/R experts who can work independently resolving problem claims. Experience in IV Therapy, Enteral, and DME claims a plus. Option to work out of your home. Generous incentive pay for you efforts. Fax resume to: 816-444-2039.

Administrative Asst.

We are still growing and adding home-based employees! Work done on computer and phone during set 5 day work schedule. This is a entry level position-we will train! Send resume with salary req. to: Nation's CareLink; Attn: Janet; 5701 Shingle Crk Pkwy #400; Mpls MN 55430.

Administrative Asst/Home-based

Successful health assessment company looking for reliable individuals to work from home conducting health interviews with clients who have applied for insurance. Work done on computer and phone during set 5 day work schedule. Immediate openings @ 30+ hrs each. Mon thru Fri. evening positions. This is a entry level position-we will train! Send resume with salary req. to: Nation's CareLink Attn: Janet 5701 Shingle Crk Pkwy #400 Mpls MN 55430

Administration / Data Entry

Small company that has been in business for 3 years is looking for motivated individuals

who are interested in telecommuting (working out of their home). There are many positions available. Send resume to Attn: Rita Wellings, Po Box 595 Pinellas Park FL 33780

Adult Family Care Provider

LOCAL Only! Brockton MA Area Code:508 SOCIAL SERVICES Would you like to work at home? Become an Adult Family Care Provider. Provide personal care, a room and board in your home to an aged or disabled individual who desires a family like living arrangement and requires assistance with personal care, supervision in meeting basic needs. Receive a tax free stipend for providing care. For more information call Maria at PRIDE, Inc. 1-888-535-2276 ext 14

Advertising Reps

We are forming a new local newspaper and are looking for part-time advertising sales representatives. If you are interested in working in advertising send your resume with salary requirements to: Publisher, P.O. Box 452, Chesterland, OH 44026

Advertising Representatives

Lifestyle magazine seeking freelance professional. The successful contractor will have good communication and organizational skills and be goal oriented. Send resumes to: Treasure Coast Publications, Attn: Ted Johnston, The Stuart News, 1939 S. Federal Highway, Stuart, FL 34994

Appointment Setters / Independent Telemarketers

\$10 per hour, plus \$50 per month for expenses. Work at home F/T or P/T! Online & printed human resources & employment weekly magazine is seeking for "success & money-motivated" appointment setters. Calls are on a business-to-business basis. Leads are provided. Send resume to AdvsaRep, P.O. Box 521531 Miami FL 33152 Fax: (305) 629-9340

Appointment Setters

Earn extra income. Work from home setting appointments. Fax resume to: 843-799-8322.

Artists

Wanted to do personalized invitation illustration. Send resume and samples with salary rate to: Art Director, FASL P.O. Box 4000 Clifton, New Jersey 07012. No artwork will be returned. Those who do not meet the resume/samples/salary rate requirement will not be considered.

Billing Clerks

Home based billing clerks handle accounts payables, collections and bookkeeping.

Computer literate, with proficiency in MS Windows, Word and Excel. Knowledge of MS Access is a plus, but not required. Send resume to Daylight Transport 1501 Hughes Way Long Beach CA 90810

Banking Trainees

Positions available for Staff Manager, Loan Officers, Trainees and Processors. Government experience a plus. Part-time, home based positions. Send resume to: WMC, P O Box 1007, Evansville, IN 47706.

Business Writers

\$50.00 per hour. Corporation seeks contract business writers. Submit resume, salary history, and writing samples/clips (only submissions with writing samples/clips will be considered) to: Box 1836 c/o The Commercial Appeal 495 Union Avenue Memphis, TN 38103.

Career Planning Manager

This company is looking for professionals from all industries who are detail-conscious and goal-orientated, who are able to work independently. As a Career Planning Manager, your team will provide Career Planning & Placement Services to displaced individuals that have lost their jobs, along with full service Internet recruiting services to companies looking for talent. Managing this unique combination of outplacement and recruiting servies requires good management, communication and sales skills. This is real work that can pay off big time for the right candidate up to \$300,000 a year. SETTLEMENT MARKETING, INC., 11469 Olive Blvd., Suite 145 St. Louis MO 63101. Send an inquiry to: hr@settlementmarketing.com

Catalog Writers

If you're a whiz in Quark Xpress and Microsoft Word, and have the ability to entice and persuade people with clear, concise, benefit-driven copy, then this catalog retailer needs you. Show us you're an outstanding wordsmith for fashion, home, food or health products. Wow us with three of your best writing samples (non-returnable) and your resume. Please send your resume and salary history to: Quixtar Inc., Catalog Editor, Dept SC-2N, 7575 Fulton Street East, Ada, MI, 49355.

Children's Editors

Publisher of childrens' textbooks is looking for creative Editors to work on Spanish projects. Must have excellent Spanish/English writing skills. Full-time/part-time. Send resume and qualifications to Frank Tamet at: 305-267-3001.

Claims Processors

Corporate Benefit Services of America, Inc., Need home based medical claims processors. Must have own computer with modem. Send resume to Attn: Human

Resources, 10159 Wayzata Blvd. Minnetonka, MN 55305

Claims Processors

Companion Healthcare needs home based Medical reviewers that are independent contractors. Must be a registered nurse, own a personal computer with modem. Send resume and cover letter to 300 Arbor Lake Drive Suite 800, Columbia, MD 29223.

Claims Processors

Medical claims processors needed. Must have experience and own computer. Send resume and salary requirements to The Wisconsin Physicians Service, 1717 West Broadway, PO Box 8190, Madison, WI 53708

Claims Processors

Need home based claims adjusters. Must have own computer with a modem. Experience is preferred. Send letter of interest and resume to Superior Insurance Group, Attn: Adjuster Program, PO Box 6042, Indianapolis, IN 46206-6042.

Clerical

Clericom is hiring clerical workers from home. No previous experience. Full training provided. No commisions, selling, or recruiting involved. If you can type, you can easily do this. Please contact typing24@getresponse.com

Coders

Excellent opportunities for Medical Coders who possess Emergency Physician Coding experience with a minimum of one year work experience in ICD-9 and CPT coding from medical records or successful completion of AHIM-P or CPC certification exam. Knowledge of codes, coding guidelines and medical terminology required. Medical Coders will work from their home as part of our successful team. Send resume with cover letter outlining salary requirements to: Human Resource Generalist KA or MB, Team Health 100 NW 70th Avenue Plantation, FL 33317.

Coder

Must have a minimum three years coding experience. We are currently seeking at-home coding specialists. You will code from the comfort of your home and all coding will be done on-line. For more information please fax resume to: 205-380-4079.

Table of Contents

Coders

Excellent opportunities for Medical Coders who possess strong coding experience. Excellent benefits and flexible hours with the possibility to work from your home. Send resume with cover letter outlining salary requirements to: MNR, 8001 Belfort Parkway,

Suite 200, Jacksonville, FL 32256.

Collections

Premier Auto Finance-\$12/hour. They provide computer and phone equipment. 5 years experience necessary. Aon Corporation HR-PTC 5050 North Broadway Chicago, IL 60640

Community Counselor/Coordinator

AuPair in America----Flexible independent contractor position. Recruit and interview potential host families for year-long cultural/child care experience. Coordinate activities for international au pairs. Flexible hours, work from home. Submit letter and resume describing qualifications to: Erica Dysart, AuPair in America, fax: 203-399-5592

Content Collectors

Are you a Mom or Dad with a passion for parenting who would love to find a way to participate in a dot-com that helps other busy moms - without taking on a full time job? We need you to help us build a website directory of local resources and ideas available for busy moms. Content Collectors are energetic people who will contribute their own knowledge and experience of useful resources as well as find and rate new local resources. No experience necessary. Familiarity with word processing required. Send resume and cover letter to: MomZone, 1208 Massachusetts Avenue, Cambridge, MA 02138

Computer Programmers

New Boston Systems, 444 Castro Street Suite 700 Mountainview, CA 64041

Computer Programmers

Newsbytes News Networks. News service that specializes in news about computer industry. Needs experienced computer writers. 406 Olive Street, W, Stillwater, MN 55082. Please send resume and cover letter.

Computer Programmers

Institute for Global Communications. Online computer service company seeks experienced internet, Unix and windows programmers. 1010 Doyle St. #9, Menlo Park, CA 94025.

Computer Programmers

ISC Consultants Internet and Call Center consulting firm needs graphic designers, producers and HTML experts to develop web sites. Need previous experience in Photoshop, Freehand, and/or HTML editors. Send resume and cover letter to 14 East 4th Street, Suite 602, New York, NY 10012.

Computer Programmers

AAGIS has opportunities for IT professionals with experience in Oracle databases, UNIX, and /or Cobol. Must have 2-5 years experience. Apply online at www. AAGIS.com

Computer Programmers

Abteksoft Corporation has consulting projects for programmers with C++/MFX experience. Send resume and cover letter to 10900 NE 4th Suite 2300, Bellevue, WA 98004.

Computer Programmers

Addison Wesley Longman, Contract programming positions. Send resume with details of experience to Addison Wesley Longman, 1 Jacob Way, Reading, MA 01867 Computer Programmers Land and /or Distributed System Professionals needed. Must have college degree or equivalent experience, five years experience in implementation, support and design of LAN's, or microcomputer based systems, or 3 years experience in a related technical field management. Send resume and cover letter to Alltel, 50 Executive Parkway, Hudson, OH 44236

Content Editor

Work from Home 80% of time. 10-40 hrs. a week. Duties include write test specifications, assist in creating test blueprints, and supervise item writers. Edit items for content accuracy and meet deadlines as required. Send resume to Kelly Services, Ste 108 2880 Sunrise Blvd Rancho Cordova CA 95742-6547

Copywriter, Freelance

For personalized invitation company. Fax or mail your resume and samples (copies) with your rate to: (973) 472-3264 Art Director, FCSL P.O. Box 40003 Clifton, New Jersey 07012.

Copywriters/Graphic Designers

Our in-house copy and design team is seeking talented copywriters and graphic designers to work on a freelance basis. We research, write, design and produce marketing collateral, publications, informational health-related materials, and Web content. You should have a degree, 3-5 years experience, and a portfolio that demonstrates the full range of your ability. Contact Claudette Bordeleau at: 401-459-5723 or email your resume to: bordeleau.c@bcbsri.org

Copywriter

Salary: \$30-40 / hour. Are you a freelance writer looking for projects with local companies? TCG is currently seeking copywriting talent for various clients in the northeast Ohio area. Candidates should possess at least one to two years experience as a writer in the field of web content writing, ad writing or direct mail. Send resume to TCG,

1300 E 9th St., Suite 1802, Cleveland OH 44114, Fax: 216 621-0417

Copy Editors

Experienced manuscript editors needed to edit manuscripts for medical, nursing, dentistry, veterinary, and related health professions books. Excellent copyediting skills are required. Freelance editors must be adept at editing electronically in Word. Adherence to schedules is a necessity. Familiarity with scientific and medical terminology is a plus. We will contact qualified applicants and send them a copyediting test. Send resume to Att: HR/Freelance Elsevier Health Services 11830 Westline Industrial Drive St. Louis MO 63146

Copy editors/Proofreaders/Indexers

Freelance Copy editors, proofreaders, indexers and Quark operators. Send resume and hourly rate to: P.O. Box 3032, Branford, CT 06405.

Corporate Account Executives

Need home based workers to execute the sales plan and deliver webcasting solutions to customers. Ideal candidate will have at least 1-2 years outside B2B Sales experience, familiarity with the Internet and Microsoft Office applications. Send cover letter and resume to team@eclipsnow.com

Court Reporters

High Volume firm is in need of qualified Court Reporters in NY and NJ. Freelance or staff positions available. Guaranteed work. Excellent income potential and schedule flexibility. Fax resume to: 973-631-7576.

Cruise/Tour Professional

Join the exciting vacation industry. Full-time/part-time. International cruise/tour company. Work from home. Travel industry benefits. Will train motivated people. Fax resume to: 727-572-9351.

Customer Relocation Management

Telecommute from home. Position is responsible for servicing relocating customers. Assist customers with apartment searches and other relocation needs. Requires Property Management or Apartment Locator experience or any related experience. 2 years of customer service, sales or marketing experience helpful. Computer proficiency required. Real Estate License a plus, not required. TO APPLY submit your resume along with the position you are applying for to: jobs@relocationcentral.com

Customer Service Representative

We work primarily with the newspaper industry. Our customer service representative's work from their homes making customer service calls for our newspaper clients. There

isn't any selling involved; and in most instances, we are checking on the customer's service and reporting back to the newspaper so they can take appropriate action. Although working from home sounds great you have to remember that it is a real job and you need to display the same dedication and effort you would display for an office job. To apply, send resume to Ver-A-Fast Corporation, 20545 Center Ridge Road, Suite 300, Rocky River, Ohio 44116

CUSTOMER SERVICE

(Atlanta residents only)

WORK FROM HOME opportunity for those tired of fighting traffic in Atlanta! Offering guaranteed Hourly Wage plus BONUS. Home computer and second phone line/DSL or cable modem required (Employer offering a purchase and/or reimbursement plan). New telework department at NSDI Teleperformance for customer and membership services. Contact Ms. Franks at 404.851.1611 or email resumes to jfranks@tpamerica.com

Customer Service Evaluator

Looking for reliable people to evaluate customer service at local businesses. Salary varies due to the detail of the assessment. Register online at http://www.ssanet.com

Customer Service

\$10 per hour / \$400 per week and up. Work at home handling inbound calls. No product sales or appointment setting. Requirements: Computer with high speed connection or Web-TV National company - the leader in its field - is setting up home based divisions to handle inbound calls from its nationally televised infomercials. Handle callers from 900 numbers and transfer method of payment to credit card or check. Must be able to work with accuracy and speed while maintaining professional and friendly attitude. Good, clear, phone voice and the ability to simultaneously read info provided on screen, talk and type accurately. Telemarketing/Customer Service/Sales experience preferred, but not essential. Apply online at www.callsathome.com

Customer Service

Our call center is looking for experienced Customer Service Representatives and Collector's. The successful applicant should have 3-5 years of experience in a call center environment, in either customer service or collections. In a work at home environment, our reps connect via the Internet, to the Alliance corporate computer network, placing and receiving calls via CentreVu IP Software. All reps need to be located in Southwestern Bell's Kansas City local calling area. E-mail/send your resume to: sbbrown@alldata.net or fax to 913-577-5049.

Customer Service Specialists

Live Ops--This company hires people to answer a variety of inbound calls from their homes. Incoming calls are scripted for the customer service specialist depending on the

client. Calls are routed to your home. They have been reported to pay 25 cents per minute you are actually on the phone. If you choose to work at their peak volume times when calls are coming in one after another, you can earn approximately \$15 per hour. They allow you to sign in at your own convenience. Liveops.com, 112 Rose Drive, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33312, Email: info@liveops.com

Customer Service/Reservation Agents

Norweigan Cruise Lines---Join one of the fastest growing cruise lines in the industry. Seeking highly motivated full-time Reservation Agents to work from home. Send resume to NORWEGIAN CRUISE LINE, FREESTYLE CRUISING, 7665 Corporate Center Drive Miami, FL 33126

Customer Service/Reservations Agents

Jetblue Airways, This airline hires its reservationists to work from home. They currently have over 300 reservationists working from their homes. Send resume to: Jetblue Airways, Attention: Human Resources, 80-02 Kew Gardens Road, Kew Gardens, NY 11415

Customer Service Reps

Please send a short resume, including e-mail address, city, county, and state, to: Attn: Marvin A. Hodges, Call Centers Remote, Global ISP, Inc. 9850 SW 15 Street * Miami, Florida 33174

Customer Service

Virtual call center needs to hire people to answer incoming calls in their home and process data on computer. Must have computer with DSL, Cable, or ISDN access, private phone line, and be able to work 4 hours at a time. Choose your own hours and days. Email norwest@qwest.net

Customer Service

Looking for experienced Customer Service Representatives and Collector's to serve our customers "working from home". The successful applicant should have 3-5 years experience in a call center environment. Our reps connect via the internet to the Alliance corporate computer network to place and receive calls via CentreVu IP Software. To apply please send your resume via fax to Alliance Data Systems 913-577-5049

Customer Service Agents

Previous telephone experience and references are essential. Resume to FNet Corp International Headquarters, 733 Lakefield Road, Westlake Village, California 91361

Customer Service:

Alltel-Answer incoming calls from your home. Pay is approximately \$9-11/hour. Must be

available to work a minimum of 15 hours weekly. Email: workfromhome@altell.net Alltell Staffing, 1101 Anderson Drive, Littlerock, AR 72212

Customer Service Clerks

(Home Based) \$14.25/hour. Major retail catalogue company needs customer service staff to work from home. You will take calls from customers, confirm availability of items and enter name, address and order information. Previous customer service experience is A MUST. You must also be able to type at least 80wpm with no errors. (You will be tested.) \$10.50 for daytime shift. Clerks are also needed to work from 9pm to 3am. The pay rate for this shift is \$14.25. Fax your resume to 949.266.8845.

Customer service, telephone representatives

Career Creature--- \$15 per hour. Do you have a knack for talking to people on the phone? There is no cold calling, this is not sales. All your calls are scheduled and come to you at your home. This is a customer support based position. You job will be to answer questions and assist our customers. Work from home. You must have conference calling installed before your training is finished and a quiet place to work. Internet access and phone capabilities at the same time are a must. We offer full benefits. Basic computer skills are necessary. To apply, please send your resume package to Career Creature, 300 S Orange Ave, Orlando FL 32801

Customer Service

ICPLANET --Other positions as well, online matching service that connects people with projects. Website is www.icplanet.com 4000 Civic Center Drive Suite 210 San Rafael, CA 94903

Customer Support

J-n-L Enterprises, Answer inbound calls for our company. Pays approximately \$11 per hour. Taking calls from customers. This company pays you to answer calls. They work on a per minute basis. For more information please contact Laura at 217-732-5994. Or visit the website at http://www.J-n-Lenterprises.com

Customer Service Representatives

Time Communications, These positions involve answering calls that are routed to your home. Pay is \$1750/month, Minneapolis area, 877 Jefferson Avenue, St. Paul, MN 55102 Phone: 651-229-3636, Fax: 651-298-1945, Voice: 1-800-486-8581

Customer Service Agents

Gateway Computers-Answer customer service inquiries from home! Send resume to Gateway Computers, Human Resources, P.O. Box 540278, Waltham, MA 02454-0278, or apply online at http://www.gateway.com

Dating Service Representative

We offer the opportunity to work from a home based office. You will explain our membership service to our customers. Part-time and full-time positions available throughout the US. Send resume to Pete Kelly - VP of Sales & Marketing, International Life Mates, Inc 451 SE 2nd. Ave. Pompano Beach FL 33060

Documentary Writer/Producer, Freelance

Experienced freelancers wanted to write and produce nationally broadcast documentaries. Responsible for research, script, location shoots, offline and supervise online edit. Send resume, script samples or reel to: WTLN, 524 Datum Street West Palm Beach, FL 33401 Attn: MPL.

Editorial Reporters

Longwood Information: Researchers needed for online newsletter 4822 Quebec Sreet Washington DC, 20016

Editor/Writer

Marketing Editor/Writer needed for a leading e-business software provider in suburb Phila seeks freelance copywriters, copy editors, & proofreaders for its global Web site. Successful candidates will have two or more years of writing or editing exper. & will be familiar w/basic PC productivity tools, such as Microsoft Word, Powerpoint, & Outlook. In addition, candidates must have access to a PC & dial-up connection and must be avail to work on-site at least 20hrs/week. If interested, pls forward your resume & contact info to: PresidentTCSrvtaglier@erols.com

Editors

Internet Jobs Unlimited 2857 W. 15 Court Mirmar, FL 30351

Editors

CMP Publications 600 Community Drive Manhasset, NY 11030

Educational Assessment Specialists

Telecommute from anywhere in the country! Individuals will write, edit, revise test questions and related educational products; analyze curriculum and state standards; create blueprints for developing educational products; and plan and monitor the development of tests for statewide testing programs. Please send two copies of your resume along with a cover letter stating current salary to: ETS K-12 Works, Inc., Attn: Carol A. Hawkes, Rosedale Road, Mail Stop 5-D, Princeton, NJ 08541

Educational Representatives

Professionals wanted to involve area schools in our fundraising programs. Great opportunity to work from home. Send resume with salary requirements to: American

Heart Association, Recruitment Manager-LI, 2550 US Highway One, North Brunswick, NJ 08902.

Table of Contents

Flex Agent

We are the national call center for Sylvan Learning Center and are located in Littleton, Colorado near Southglenn mall. We have immediate openings for Flex Agents (Educational Consultants). A success person on our team has the ability to work from home, uses a friendly consultative approach, is able to work comfortably on the phone all day, had 3+ years experience in customer sales or customer service, has a minimum of an associates degree or equivalent, has a desire to help children succeed in school and in life. We provide total annual compensation of \$44 to \$60k, 3 weeks vacation to start, deep Sylvan discounts, med. Benefits, 401K, PT or FT opportunities for growth, and a fun working environment. Inbound calls only-no cold calling. Must be available for in house training. Sylvan Learning Center 1-888-EDUCATE

Graphic Artist

Black Millionaires Magazine: Work from your home, office, or studio. Prior work on commercial magazine ads preferred. Must have own equipment and materials. We pay on a per ad commission (plus performance bonuses). Send hard copy samples of work to: Platinum Media Worldwide, Attn: Contract Personnel, 81 Osborne Terrace, Newark, NJ 07108-1709.

Graphic Artist, Freelance

To work on company startup identity package, logo, print ads, brochures, catalog. Preferred experience in direct-mail, direct marketing, and consumer sales type projects. Copy writing skills are also welcome. Opportunity also to work on website design and graphics. Requires Internet access (cable/DSL), and your own design equipment, scanner. Fax resume to: 413-604-8817

Graphic Artists

\$15 to \$200 per job. Part-time. Work from home! Go to www.protshirt.com/job.htm or send a short resume via fax and an example of any recent artwork you've done. Fax# 972-691-6639

Graphic Artists

Searching for experienced graphic designers with 2+ years experience working with Photoshop, Quark Xpress and Illustrator to work short-term freelance contracts at clients location. Please register online at: http://www.techead.com

Home Sales Reps

Earn money while working at home. Use contacts and referrals to sign customers up for our service. Marketing and management support to help you. E-mail jmherrin@z-tel.com or call Mark at 352-372-8770 Home Telephone Agents Work from the comfort of your own home to staff a Virtual Call Center, answering inbound calls. By using your own internet access, while answering calls from a separate phone line, you can select your own hours. Access codes and scripts provided. Automatic compensation tracking provides you \$.15 for each minute that you provide Customer Service. To apply, contact employment@dmsi.cc or send your resume to DMSI PO Box 4460 Harrisburg, PA 17111-0460

Home Telephone Survey Agents

Clear speaking telephone agents needed nationwide. Work from home. Easy, flexible schedule. Great pay. We are a 10 year old full service Insurance agency. As a home agent you simply contact individuals or business owners in your local area from a list WE provide you and using OUR scripts you simply ask them to complete a quick 3 to 5 minute survey about their current life or health insurance program and ask them if they would like to receive a quote to compare coverage and save money. For application information please email:surveys@email.com

Hospitality Recruiters

Perfect for stay at home parents or people seeking a second income. 20 to 30 hours per week with schedule flexibility. Positions entails making calls to find qualified candidates. Previous recruiting experience or phone work a plus. Start a career from your home. Send resume to Attn: Mike McCusker, The Gates Group 331 Montvale Avenue Ste. 330 Woburn MA 01801

HTML Designers

Individuals fluent in HTML frames, CSS, and JavaScript needed for either freelance or full-time work. Experience with ASP also a plus. Possibly off-site. Excellent verbal and social communication skills. Please attach a resume and e-mail to: jobs@jdm.com, or mail to: JDM Interactive Inc., 116 West Houston 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10012. Fax: 212-505-7880.

Independent Representatives

\$50,000 to \$60,000 your first year working from home. Work for leading Publishing Company selling advertising in their books, CD-Roms and on-line. You must have prior sales experience, live in the IL area & be entrepreneurial. E-mail resumes to: Management Recruiters of Portland jobs@mrportland.com

Insurance Claims
Nationwide Insurance
Human Resources Department

PO Box 3275 Englewood, CO 80155

Insurance Auto Appraisers Wawanesa Inc 9050 Friars Road San Diego, CA 92108

Insurance Claims

CIGNA HealthCare,

Various positions in various offices, contact local office for more information in your area. 31 Reeds Way, New Castle, DE 19720 Fax: 302-323-0403

Independent Sales Reps

Sell a cutting-edge, high-tech/personal-touch automated telephone message delivery service (PAM, your Personal Automated Messenger). We pay very generous commissions. Requirements: high motivation, strong work ethic, good prospecting skills, ability to understand customer's needs, and extensive experience within a vertical market. Check out our service at www.pamcall.com, then send letter of interest and resume to: dangardner@altavoicecommunications.com

Internet Savvy Individuals

Needed for Internet Sales & Marketing projects (FT or PT available). Virtual workers with Web access/Email required. Work from anywhere in the U.S. Send email with phone number and best time to call to: darrell@osbornis.com

Interpreters

Spanish \$10 per hour; Korean, Vietnamese, Chinese \$11 per hour. Fast-growing multilingual services company seeks fluent bilingual telephone operators. Freelance work from home all languages available. Testing, training provided. Fax resume with contact information to: 805-370-7474 Attn: Recruiting

Interpreters

Freelance work from home all languages. Testing provided. Fax resume to: 805-370-7474 Attn: Recruit

Interviewers

Deltametrics----600 Public Ledger Building 150 S. Independence Mall West Philladelphia, PA 19106

Investigators

Work from home & earn \$25-30,000. Immediate openings with nationwide investigative

company. Good communication skills required, plus the ability to meet deadlines. Must be familiar with Email & Internet research. Send resume to: 5541 Oakville Shopping Ctr. #149, St. Louis, MO 63129

Kitchen Writers

If you enjoy kitchen-related activities (such as baking, cake decorating, candy making, canning, and/or beer and wine making) and are a talented writer, we have a great opportunity for you! Kitchen Krafts is seeking creative Freelance Writers to submit articles for use in various printed materials. Candidate must be an enthusiastic writer capable of producing interesting articles, tips, and/or suggestions on an as-needed basis. Please email your resume to: writers@kitchenkrafts.com

Legal editors

Lexis-Nexis----Local 937-865-6800 Toll Free: 800-227-9597 X 6044

Legal Positions, Freelance

Temporary, full-time, career solutions available for legal secretaries/paralegals. Fax resume to: 503-295-9977.

Loan Processors

Flexible hours. Excellent compensation. Working from home, part-time, for experienced processors. Fax resume to: 610-622-4218.

Mail Processors

- Need dependable people to help process mail, work at home, no experience required, will pay \$10/hour. Send information about yourself to: The Northern Aurora Wildlife Preserve. PO Box 1006, Albany, Oregon, 97321

Medical Editors

Writing and editing medical publications, presentations and continuing education programs. Qualified candidates should send resume, salary history and writing samples to: Medicalliance, HR/MW, 5565 Sterrett Place Suite 200 Columbia, MD 21044

Medical Claims Processors

Candidates must possess basic computer skills. A two-year associate degree preferred, high school diploma required. Opportunity to work from home. Please send resume and salary history to: ASR Corporation, RE: Claims Processors, 3033 Orchard Vista Dr., Grand Rapids, MI 49546

Medical Record Coders

Work from home, must be ART or Certified. 2-5 years experience. Send resume to:

HMS, P.O. Box 641, Holland, OH 43528.

Medical Representatives

You will be servicing and developing accounts from your home based office for medical device and pharmaceutical companies. Experience is sales or customer service helpful. Please submit your resume and cover letter with salary requirements to: TOLAS Health Care Packaging 905 Pennsylvania Boulevard, Feasterville, PA 19053, Attn: DD

Medical Transcriptionist

National Medical Transcription Company is looking for dependable individuals to work at home. In need of Medical Records / Rad / Onc / Radiology / Ophthalomology Transcriptionist. Radiology must have 2 yrs exp with MRI. MR must have 2 yrs exp typing Ops & DS, A bonus and benefit package available. Please call Mon - Friday 1-800-322-4720 ask for Trish or email resume to twheler@medquist.com

Mortgage Closers, Shippers

Work from home. Make your own schedule. Fax resume to Attn: Jean 972-446-1707

Mortgage Loan Reviewer

Full time, work from home!! Subcontracting opportunities available. Internet access required. Very competitive salaries, great benefits. 401k. Fax resume to: HQ 703-448-2030

Monitors

Work from home, monitoring clinical trial study. Send resume to Dawn Tkach, Scientific Staffing 51 West Prospect Street East Brunswick NJ 08816 Fax: 732-651-5968

Monitor Websites

Work from home, monitoring website for correspondence from clients and travel partners. You will be selecting the most appropriate travel partner to work with a client, given the client's needs. Track activity/client traffic, create weekly reports of sales activity, as it pertains to the website. Travel industry knowledge and experience (minimum 2 years, either high-end leisure or corporate). Excel and Internet knowledge. Send resume to 12degrees 801 High St Palo Alto, CA 94.

Music CD/DVD Representatives

Wholesale CD/DVD distributor seeks experienced self-starters for heavy phone and computer work; in-depth knowledge of general music and trends helpful. Work from home. Fax resume to Human Resources at: 714-995-8038

Mystery Shoppers/Researchers/Survey/Interviews Total Resource Group

936 East 12th Avenue Denver, CO 80218

Mystery calling and Mystery shopping

A Top Shop-Pays a flat rate between \$10-\$20 per shop. 9032 West Ken Caryl, Avenue,

Suite 101, #A7-B Littleton, Colorado 80128

Corporate: 720-283-8377

Fax: 303-948-6618

http://www.atopshop.com

Mystery Shoppers Annonymous Insights, Inc 7438 Sawmill Road #421 Columbus, Ohio 43235

Office and administrative positions Office Technology Inc. Agency outsources office help. Send resume to Attn: Human Resources 1315 Gillingham Road P.O. Box 405 Neenah, WI 54957-0405

Office/Administrative Positions

We offer full-time hours, group medical and dental, performance bonuses, 401K, eyewear discounts, referral bonuses, computer cross training, and additional skills training. Fax resume to: 858-268-5106.

ONLINE GUIDE

Are you web-savvy and knowledgeable about a specific subject, pastime or hobby? Then take your knowledge into the next millennium! About, Inc., http://www.about.com/ the seventh most visited site on the web and one of the most popular Internet destinations for news, information and entertainment is looking for online experts to serve as Guides on our network. Guides write original articles, create lively newsletters, provide the best subject-related Internet links and interact with users. Guides earn a minimum of \$100-\$500 a month, but can earn substantially more. Being a Guide is a part-time job perfect for working from home on your equipment and your own time. For more information and to apply for the position, please visit us at http://beaguide.about.com. Please mention "Telecommuting jobs" in your e-mail. Idawson@about-inc.com

Paralegals The Affiliates, 98 San Jacinto Blvd 700 Austin, TX 78701

Phone Interviewers

Work from home, flexible schedule 8-20 hrs/wk mostly evenings. Fax resume 305-598-9580

Photographers

Freelance photographers to deepen resource pool. Assignment work only. Successful candidates able to show portfolio. Retirees welcome. Send resume to Editor, The Colonial Williamsburg Journal, P. O. Box 1776, Williamsburg, VA 23187.

Production Assistants

Compensation starts from \$10 an hour. VideoHomeTours, a premier Internet company is looking for eager, computer literate, graphically oriented individuals to learn to build virtual tours. VideoHomeTours uses advanced, digital photographic and video equipment to "walk-thru" property. Freelance and part-time work available. Please e-mail resume to: HumanResources@VideoHomeTours.com or fax a brief letter and resume to: (773) 992-2052.

Proof Readers

Opportunities are available for home based entrepreneurs. Real estate background helpful. Responsibilities will include supervision of work cell, consisting of several minute takers assigned to various clients, proofing of their work, interfacing with clients and production of monthly Newsletters, where applicable. Home computers, fax machine, access to the Internet and good working knowledge of MS Word required. Mail resume to: Adkinson-Thorne Enterprises, LLC, 14 Mountain View Avenue, Suffern, NY 10901 or fax to: 845- 368-3231

Proofreaders/Copywriters

Advertising agencies seek Editors, Proofreaders and Copywriters with 2 or more years experience. Freelance and Staff positions available. Medical/Pharmaceutical experience is a plus. Please fax resume to: 201-842-7718

Proofreaders

If you you qiuckly see the 3 mistakes in this sentence, you may have what it takes to work with our demanding clients. The people we seek have: *excellent proofreading and language skills; * very good word processing skills; * an hour here and a few hours there, a few days per week; * a reliable PC or Mac with a newer version of Microsoft Word; and * reliable Internet access. Please contact Phil Jamieson via email: philj@ProofreadNOW.com or send resume to ProofreadNOW, 447 Boston Street Topsfield MA 01983

Proofreaders and Copywriters

Aquent, is seeking serious top-notch freelance proofreaders for positions within every

industry imaginable. Freelance opportunities abound, but only for those dedicated and good enough to meet our exacting standards. What's in it for you? Great pay, benefits, career growth and working for the coolest talent agency in town! Applicants should have two plus years experience proofreading in a professional environment, a great attitude and be able pass an assessment test of their skills. If this sounds like you, please send your resume and a cover letter telling us a little about yourself. Candidates MUST use LA PROOF as their subject heading to be considered and must be prepared to take a proofreading assessment. \$25 per hour. Either respond via email to laresumes@aquent.com OR Fax your resume to: (323) 634-7696. Proofreaders

University Graphics
11 West Lincoln Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716

Proofreaders

Now hiring FT & PT, Supervisors, Medical Proof readers & Medical transcriptionists. Work from home on a state-of-the-art digital system. Base pay plus multiple incentive bonuses. Fax to: 407-656-1947 or 407-352-1247.

Proofreaders \$8-\$12 per hour. Experienced proofreaders needed to proofread page proofs for medical, nursing, dentistry, veterinary, and related health professions books. Excellent spelling and grammatical skills are required. A knowledge of proofreading symbols is helpful. Adherence to schedules is a necessity. Familiarity with scientific and medical terminology is a plus. We will contact qualified applicants and send them a copyediting test. Send resume to Att: HR/Proofreaders Elsevier Health Services 11830 Westline Industrial Drive St. Louis MO 63146

Proofreader

For brochures and annual reports. Ongoing freelance work during the day. Send resume to Attn: Sydney Smith, Ross, Culbert & Lavery, 15 West 20th, New York NY 10011

Table of Contents

Readers

Readers are responsible for reading and evaluating responses to non-multiple-choice questions at the elementary and secondary school levels, and for assigning scores via computer or by hand according to established standards in the areas of reading, writing, mathematics, science, arts and humanities, and/or social studies. Training is provided. Qualifications: Associate's degree or a minimum of two years of relevant college course work. Respond with a resume and letter of interest using one of these methods, by mail: Measured Progress, P.O. Box 1217, Attn: Human Resources, Dover, NH 03821. Fax: (603) 749-6398.

Relocation Services & Relocation Transportation Professionals National company is seeking individuals to help us with our relocation services. Work from home only. Fax resume to Ryder Move Management, a Budget Group Inc: 952-401-4500

Reporters/Writers

The Pandya Group of Electronic Newspapers, a group of six rapidly growing online newspapers, is seeking ambitious Reporters to write newspaper articles and features and interview newsmakers. Candidates must enjoy meeting new people. Candidates must be amicable and have excellent written and oral communication skills. Full or part-time job. Salary or freelance pay. Mail resume to: Pandya Computers, Inc., 630 Industrial Park Road, Ebensburg, PA 15931.

Researchers PI Marketing Systems 1421 Ruidosa Drive Wichita Falls, TX 76306

Researchers/Telephone Surveys Interactive Services Inc 9 S 412 Frontage Road Hinsdale, IL 60521

Research Recruiters, Assistants and Account Managers

Full-time and part-time openings available to help support the Technical Recruiters with name and resume sourcing, research, profiling of applicants and internet job posting. Earns a percentage of placement fees as incentive bonus. We will train you as necessary to do your job, and this position may lead you into becoming a Technical Recruiter yourself. Also hiring National Account Managers and Resume Processing Assistants. Work from your virtual office. Send resume to Electronic Search, Inc. - Personnel Department, 3601 Algonquin Rd., Suite 820 - Rolling Meadows, Illinois 60008.

Reservations Agents Jetblue Airways, Attention: Human Resources 80-02 Kew Gardens Road Kew Gardens, NY 11415

Sales Representatives.

IMS-This company hires professional sales representatives to work from their homes for various clients via telesales. The pay has been reported to be approximately \$15 per hour. IMS Info@telesalesspecialists.com visit

http://www.telesalesspecialists.com

Subscription Representative Home Agents

\$14.00 per hour, plus \$50 bonuses. Fortune 500 employer. Home Agents receive incoming calls from those wishing to register for Sweepstakes. Once registered, the caller is offered an opportunity to purchase a magazine subscription package of their choice at a substantial discount off the newsstand price. Part-time from 12 to 32.5 hours, and \$1.00 hourly or commission differential for Saturday and/or Sunday shifts. Must provide your own PC, with Windows 95/98 or ME, two phone lines or one phone line and cable ISP or DSL, with voice and data capabilities, and a headset. Free software is provided and two weeks paid training in Clearwater, New Port Richey and Jacksonville, Bradenton/Sarasota, Florida. Applicants may call our jobline at 1-888-737-7297

Surveyors (telephone) /Shoppers

Audits and Surveys Worldwide, Inc. 650 Avenue of the Americas New York, New York 10011

Survey Takers Brand Institute Inc 1201 Bricknell Avenue, #350 Miami, Florida 33131

Telephone Agents

\$9.00 - \$12.00 per hour. Sign customers up for Monthly Membership Club and take customers information so that they can be transferred. Encourage customers to call a 1-900 number. This is not a phone psychic job! Apply online: http://www.bassador.com/

Telephone Operators

Should be in local area code #301 A great opportunity to WORK AT HOME. "Value Village" NO SELLING! SALARY + BONUS. Call 301-333-1900 weekdays 9-4.

Telesales

\$7.00 per hour guaranteed plus commission paid weekly. Previous Internet experience required. Business sales. Work at home. Send resume to ChamberGates 18352 Dallas Pkwy #136-542 Dallas TX 75287-8209

Telesales

Full-time, part-time: work from home! Christian retail products. Send cover letter and resume to: "Telesales" Fax: (615) 872-9786. Or, Vox Corp, 3670 Central Pike, Suite J, Nashville, TN 37076.

Telemarketers

Work from home. Paid hourly. Must have a pleasant/friendly phone voice and enjoy talking to new people. Choose your hours. No nights or weekends. Set-up appointments for our sales staff. Fax resume to: 410-296-3983.

Telemarketing Part Time

Work from Home - PMR, a human resources consulting firm, is hiring telemarketers to work ten to fifteen hours per week. 10.00 an hour. NO FEES, we pay you. Weekly payment. You must have prior telemarketing experience to qualify. For an interview, e-mail: bbmedicinemen@aol.com (131135)

Telemarketing

Pharmaceutical Management Resources, a human resources consulting firm, is currently hiring telemarketers to work from home part time. This is a ten to fifteen hour per week position which pays 10.00 an hour plus commission. Only experienced telemarketers need apply. We cannot train inexperienced people at this time. NO FEES. We pay you. Hourly checks are paid every friday, commissions are paid as they are earned. To apply, e-mail: bbmedicinemen@aol.com. We will respond with additional information and interview dates and times. (131135)

Telemarketing-Phoneforce

Would you like to work from your home office anywhere in the country? A PhoneForce caller is a member of an elite team of highly specialized business professionals who have extensive experience in a variety of fields. If you have a business background, basic contact management systems experience and general expertise using the phone, this job is for you. Consider joining this team of outbound calling specialists providing premium business to business lead generation and telemarketing services. Please submit your resume via email. Visit the website at http://www.phoneforce.com Phone: 1-800-640-6409 Fax: 415-453-9599

Telemarketing

Ameridel is seeking telemarketers to work from home 20-35 hours per week. Paid training, benefits, medical, paid holidays and retirement plan.

Telemarketers
American Telemarketing Inc.
3349 Cahuenga Blvd West #5A
LA, CA 9006

Telemarketing Remote Control 514 Via de La Valle, Suite 306 Solana Beach, CA 92075 Telemarketing
Telecommunications Professional Design
PO Box 215684
Sacramento, CA 95821

Telemarketing

Advanced Visions, Send resume to Keri Fletcher, 6422 E. Fourth Plain Blvd. Suite G6, Vancouver, WA 98661

Telemarketing

INTREP is one of the most progressive outsourcing companies in the world. We take the virtual office business model to the next level by hiring "at home" professional inside sales personnel. Our reps have a solid business background allowing them to communicate at all management levels. We require inside sales experience along with computer and software knowledge, in addition to a sound customer service orientation. You must have a home office with an appropriate computer system with Internet access preferably DSL or Cable.

If you have the ability to work from home and believe you have the credentials to become part of our elite team, Intrep can provide you with a unique and fulfilling career experience. We are always looking for candidates with inside sales experience in all industries and all geographical locations.

Opportunities are currently available for candidates with experience in Payroll Processing, Advertising, Printing, Computer Related/IT, Telecommunications, PEO Human Resources and High Tech. Candidates can be located anywhere in the U.S. For immediate consideration, apply online. http://www.intrep.com/i_application.htm

Intrep, Inc.

5178 Marks Court New Albany OH 43054 USA

Fax: 614-573-7453

Company Email: hr@intrep.com

URL: http://www.intrep.com

Telephone Interviewers

Must have high personal integrity, reliability, and ability to work independently, Spanish/English, excellent phone skills. Work From Home. Flexible schedule (8-20 hour per week). Fax resume to 305-598-9580.

Telemarketers

For evening work from home. Send resumes to: State Farm Insurance 101 South US Route 15, Suite B, Dillsburg, PA 17019

Test Writers

International firm looking for skilled home based teachers. Familiarity with Microsoft Word required. Ability to work from home through email required. Work involves creating questions and answers in Mathematics and History (Grade 3, 4,5, 6, 7, 8 9 and 10). Long term work. Payment by the assignment. All payments will be sent by check. Please email resume to max@ponnuraj.com

Test Writers

A leader in educational assessments, seeks educators to write test items in the areas of Science, Mathematics, and Social Studies. Will provide item writer training. Forward resume and cover letter, including content area to: Riverside Publishing, A Houghton Mifflin Company, Attn: Ricarda Burciaga, 425 Spring Lake Drive, Itasca, IL 60143.

Translators

Accurapid Translation Services, Inc., 806 Main St. Poughkeepsie, NY 12603. Need technical translators in all languages for business, engineering and scientific documents. A computer and modem is a requirement. Submit resume and description of technical expertise, computer type and /or telecommunications equipment. Pays by the word.

Translators
Uniscape
303 Twin Dolphins Drive Suite 500
Redwood Shores, CA 94583
Fax: 650-596-1436

Translators
Continental Translation Service
6E 43rd Street #2100
New York, NY 10017

Translators

Olds Communication---hiring translators and interpreters in the legal, social services, immigaration fields etc. Must have experience. Email with resume, rates, references, and experience in translation in any of the above fields to: info@oldscommunications.com. Based in Littleton, Colorado.

Transcription

Here is your opportunity to take advantage of one of our new programs. Work from home. Attractive pay structure. Full or part time. Prior experience in medical records

dept. or a hospital preferred. Send resume to Seton Health, Human Resources, 1300 Massachusetts Avenue, Troy, NY 12180 or fax to 268-5733, email pcrowson@setonhealth.org Visit us at http://www.setonhealth.org

Transcriptionist Opportunities

1st and 2nd shifts. Scheduled hours can be flexible. One year experience or equivalent training required. Must have knowledge of medical terminology, anatomy and physiology, grammar, spelling, and punctuation. Home-based option. Job description and application available on-line at http://www.trinityqc.com or E-mail resumes to: gomez-holstv@trinityqc.com

Transcriptionist

Acute Care MTs with 4+ years experience for 2nd, 3rd and Weekend Shifts. 100% Internet based system using PrecyseNet software. Easy to learn. Full computer setup supplied at no cost to full-time MTs. Must have Internet connection, which can be dialup, DSL, Cable and Satellite. Dialup connection must be at 36k or better to perform in our environment.

Competitive line rate. Employee status. No ICs. Full benefit package. Generous PTO, 401k with match. Weekend Shift paid at 10c

Precyse Solutions

555 Sun Valley Dr., Ste A3

Roswell GA 30076 USA

Phone: (800) 319-0558 Fax: (800) 349-5772

Contact Email: klarrimore@precysesolutions.com

URL: http://www.precysesolutions.com

Contact: Kim Larrimore

Travel Agents

Experienced. Cruise leads provided. Work from home. Fax your resume to: 401-780-0905.

Tutors

Salary \$20-\$40 per hour, depending on experience. Tutors in all subjects needed. Work from home. Training available. Send letter of interest to: InfoNet, 179 Hoover Avenue, Concord, NC 28025.

Typist/Transcriptionists

Home Based (2nd or 3rd shift - Monday/Friday includes weekends). Requirements: High school graduate or GED. Medical terminology helpful. Ability to type at least 65 words per minute accurately; ability to detect discrepancies in medical terminology and

accurately transcribe dictation via dictating equipment with some knowledge of word processing equipment. Ability to use good sentence structure without changing the thought of the author of the reports. Send resume to: Athens Regional Health Services, Inc.,1199 Prince Avenue, Athens, GA 30606.

Typist/Transcriptionists

Work from home, while having the professional support of a leading transcription company. Work types assigned by skill level. Flexible work hours and competitive earning potential. Requirements: 2 years transcription experience, excellent computer skills. Email resume to: Commonwealth Transcription Systems, LLC Commonwealth@snet.net or mail to: PO Box 592 Old Saybrook, CT 06475.

Typing/Transcriptionist

Work at home. Experienced with foreign accents helpful. Good typing skills required. Please send resume to: PNR Transcription and Associate, P.O. Box 148, Swartz Creek, MI 48473.

Typing/Transcriptionists

Work from home. Flexible Full or Part-time opportunities available. Prior experience in the Medical Records preferred. Send resume to: Seton Health, Human Resources, 1300 Massachusetts Avenue Troy, NY 12180

Typist/Transcribers

Work at home, part-time. Must have 2 years minimum experience. Excellent pay. Send resume to: OmniScribe, 13010 SW Watkins Ave, Tigard, OR 97223.

Typists

Work at home using own equipment. 2 years experience required. Benefits available after 3 months. Send resume to: P.O. Box 90453, Burton, MI 48509.

Virtual Assistants

\$300 weekly. Travel company needs national work at home staff for virtual telephone support positions. 20 hours per week. Send resume to Jem World Travel, 117 1/2 South Main Street Findlay, Ohio 45840

Voice Talent

Do you have a great voice? Professional advertising agency seeks voice talent to produce radio, TV and video work. Seeking reliable, experienced voice pros for on-call freelance work Monday- Friday. Send demo-tape to: Cox Rasmussen & Company, Attn: Audio, 2830 F St., Eureka, CA, 95501-4423.

Web Designers and Graphic Designers

Great opportunity for graphic design/web design professionals to perform freelance work. Graphic designers must be proficient with Quark and Photoshop (Illustrator a plus) and will be developing direct mail brochures. Web designers must be proficient with Dreamweaver and Flash. Work from your home. Must have access to a MAC. Send resume, 2-3 nonreturnable samples, description of graphic design/desktop production experience and references to: PF, National Seminars Group, PO Box 2949 Shawnee Mission, KS 66201

Web Desginers, graphic artists, copywriters, verification auditors Web-Erectors.Com PO Box 3822 Quincy, IL 62305-3822 ATTN: Personnel

Word Processors

\$8.00 to \$12.00 per hour. Home based, full-time for Verbatim Transcription. Successful candidates need PC with e-mail, 80 wpm accurately. Also seeking Spanish translators. Fax resume and cover letter to RST at: 206-217-9507.

Word Processing

All Purpose Typing Service, 1550 McDonald Ave, Brooklyn, NY 11230. Needs word processors of reports and theses, etc. Must have knowledge and experience with Word Perfect and Paradox. Send resume to apply.

Word Processors

Earning based on production \$8-\$12/hour. Home Based, full-time, for verbatim transcription of interview. Successful candidates need a PC with email; 80 wpm accurately; related experience. Fax resume and cover letter to: 206-217-9507.

Writers

Business publication looking for freelance writers with knowledge of small business and women business issues. Fax resume to: 973-275-1626 or mail to: CBJ, PO Box 178, South Orange, NJ 07079.

Writers

Feature/trends and critical writers in religion, music, performing and visualarts. Experience, e-mail capability, references and published clips required. Send information to: Naples Daily News, P.O. Box 7009, Naples, FL 34101

Writers

Freelance. Good pay, steady news and features assignments for best read newspaper in construction industry. Send resume, 2 clips to: Construction Equipment Guide, 470

Maryland Dr., Ft. Washington, PA 19034 Attn: Freelance.

Writers

Freelance Writers sought for award winning Environmental quarterly. Send resumes, clips to: Environment New Jersey, PO Box 157, Stirling, NJ 07980

Writers

Business Journal is excepting applications from freelance writers. Send your resume, cover letter, and clips to: The PBJ, attention: Nisha Lunia, Special Reports Editor, 400 Market St., Philadelphia, PA 19106.

Writers

Powerprose Writers 16 East Main Street Southborough, MA 01772 Phone: 508-303-2418

Fax: 508-303-8520

Writing

ChildAuthor.Com started as a simple craft site for children. It is quickly evolving, thanks to many great writers, to a literary site for kids. We are expanding our topics to include articles ranging from crafts, to poetry, to short stories and science. The pay rate is .05 cents per accepted, edited word. Length ranges by topic. For example, craft articles may only have 30 words where a short story may be 1000+. It is strongly recommended that you sign up for the newsletter, as we have a hard time accepting articles from writers that don't read what they are writing for. Send full articles and short bios via email. Visit the site for additional guidelines. Visit the site for additional details. admin@childauthor.every1.net

Writer

\$50 to \$100 per story. Writer wanted for varied assignments. Financial, Real Estate, Architecture or Engineering. Also Publicist Freelance \$15 per hour as needed. Fax resume and one writing sample to: 973-691-8830.

Table of Contents

Employment Agencies

http://www.a2zmoonlighter.com

Accountemps

http://www.Accountemps.com

AccuStaff

http://www.AccuStaff.com

Adecco International

http://www.adecco.com

Alpine Access

http://www.AlpineAccess.com

AmericanRecruiters.com AssistU Trains

http://www.AssistU.com

CareerBegin

http://www.CareerBegin.com

Carnegie Resources

http://www.CarnegieResources.com

Computer Work

http://www.computerwork.com

Cyber Secretaries, Transcription

http://www.youdictate.com

Developers

http://www.developers.net

Domestic Placement Network

http://www.dpnonline.com

Dunhill Staffing Systems, Inc.

http://www.Dunhill.com

Game Jobs

http://www.GameJobs.com

http://www.gotajob.com

http://www.hea-employment.com

Info Word Services, Virtual Office Workers

http://www.infoword.com

Interior Design Jobs, Post Resumes Free

http://www.interiordesignjobs.com

Kelly Law Registry

http://www.kellylawregistry.com

Kelly Services

http://www.kellyservices.com

Labor Connection

http://www.LaborConnection.com

Labor Ready

http://www.LaborReady.com

Lucas Group

http://www.lucascareers.com

Manpower

http://www.manpower.com

National Information center

http://www.wahempcenter.com

Net Temps

http://www.net-temps.com

Olsten Staffing Services

http://www.Olsten.com

Remedy Temp

http://www.RemedyTemp.com

Resource Soft

http://www.ResourceSoft.com

Search Associates

http://www.SearchAssociates.com

Spherion

http://www.Spherion.com

Summer Jobs

http://www.summerjobs.com

Travel Jobz

http://www.traveljobz.net

Work At Home

http://www.workathomecareers.com

VipDesk

http://www.vipdesk.com

Medical Employment

Telemedicine Information Exchange http://tie.telemed.org/jobs/

Tender Loving Care http://www.tlcathome.com

http://www.HireHealth.com

Job Databases

http://www.careerbuilder.com http://www.database-jobs.com

http://www.tjobs.com

http://www.totaljobs.com

TELEPHONE AGENT JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Customer/Telephone Reps Various Employers

Customer Service Evaluator SSANET

<u>Customer Representatives</u> ProCard International

Phone Actress \$14. Network Telephone Svs 818/558-7522

Telephone Support Projects Various Employers

Telephone Representatives Keen

Travel Agents Alpine Access

Travel Teleworkers THOR, Inc.

Virtual Inbound Telemarketing LiveOps

Positions: Account Exec.

FRANKLIN QUEST

Human Resources, Attn: S&T

Fax: (800) 446-1492

Positions: Account Exec.

(Universal Hardwood flooring is a manufacturer/distributor of hardwood flooring and finished wood products such as fireplace mantels and moulding. We are looking for employees who are not afraid of talking on the phone and know how to deal with people.

The position does not involve sales.) UNIVERSAL HARDWOOD

Contact: Andrea Stone 10889 Venice Blvd. Los Angeles, CA 90034

Phone: 800-839-9669

Email: universalfloor@yahoo.com Web Page: universalwood.com Positions: Accountants

(Complete settlement responsibilities for clients including supersheets, balance proofs and custody moves. Complete DDA reconciliation of automated and manual DDA activity including the identification and resolution of open items. Candidates must be computer literate (Windows, Excel, Lotus is a +) This is an entry level opportunity. Qualifications include a Bachelor's degree in Finance / Accounting.) FIRST DATA INVESTOR

SERVICES GROUP Human Resources

Mail: 4400 Computer Drive

Zone2AW55

Fax: 508-871-3266

e-mail: greatjobs@fdc-invest.com

Positions: Tax Accountant (GPA 3.0 or higher)

WL

Resource Direct Staffing 2901 Wilcrest Suite 200

Houston, TX77042 Phone: 713-952-6655 Fax: 713-952-0972

Positions: Administrative Assistant

RCGI/Admin.

4279 Roswell Road, Ste. 102-275

Atlanta, GA 30342

Positions: Advertising

(Familar with Quark 4 or Pagemaker)

Denver Retail Consulting Firm Fax resume to: 303-770-7449

Positions: Advertising Sales

(Sell banner advertising for internet telecommunications publication):

Contact: Judith Oppenheimer 160 East 26 Street, Suite 6E

New York, NY, 10010 Phone: 212 684-7210 Fax: 212 684-2714

Email: joppenheimer@icbtollfree.com

http://www.icbtollfree.com

Positions: Advertising Sales

LIMED 297 High St. Dedham, MA 02026

Positions: Advertising Sales THOMAS REGISTER ADVERTISING 22231 Mulholland Hwy, Ste 201 Calabasas, CA. 91302 818-591-7844 Fax 818-591-8022

Positions: Advertising Sales Exec THE PENDER AGENCY Attn: David A. Pender Post Office Drawer 182 Harriston, Mississippi 39081

Positions: Advertising Sales Rep RICHARD F. HILL ASSOCIATES 400-A North Flagler Drive, #324 West Palm Beach, FL 33401 561-655-0441 rfha@bellsouth.net

Positions: Appraisers Auto (EZEST or AUDATEX) CRAWFORD & CO. FAX resumes to: 770-422-8840

Positions: Architect or engineer

BOSTON GLOBE P.O. BOX 2378 BOSTON, MA 02107-2378

Positions: Art Designers ENESCO IMPORTS CORPORATION 1 Enesco Plaza Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Positions: Artists
THE WIDGET FACTORY
Damonmill Square

Concord, MA 01742.

Positions: Artists

ART FORM CARD CORPORATION

725 Country Line Rd. Dearfield, IL 60015

Positions: Artists

ENESCO IMPORTS CORPORATION

1 Enesco Plaza

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Positions: Artists ABBEY PRESS

Hill Dr.

St. Meinrad, IN 47577

Positions: Artists
ADELE'S II, INC.
2832 Angelos CA

Los Angeles, CA 90077

Positions: Artists ALBION CARDS Box 102, Albion MI 49224

Positions: Artists

ALL STAR PAPER CO. 8273 NW 56th Street Miami, FL 33166

Positions: Artists (greeting cards) ABBEY PRESS

Hill Dr. St. Meinrad, IN 47577

Table of Contents

Positions: Artists

AMCAL

1050 Shary Court

Concord, CA 94578

Positions: Artists

AMERICAN GREETING CORPORATION

10500 American Rd. Cleveland, OH 44102

Positions: Artists

ARGUS COMMUNICATIONS

One DLM Park Allen, TX 75002

Positions: Artists

ARTFORMS CARD CORPORATION

725 County Line Rd. Dearfield, IL 60015

Positions: Artists BENTLEY HOUSE P.O. Box 5551 Art Sources Department Walnut Creek, CA 94596

Positions: Artists B.M. ENTERPRISES Box 421 Farrell, PA 16121

Positions: Artists BRADFORD EXCHANGE 9333 Milwaukee Chicago, IL 60648

Positions: Artists BRETT-FORER GREETINGS, INC. 790 Madison Ave., Suite 201 New York, NY 10021

Positions: Artists BURGOYNE, INC. 2030 E. Byberry Rd. Philadelphia, PA 19116 Positions: Artists

CANTERBURY DESIGNS, INC.

Box 4060

Martinez, GA 30907

Positions: Artists CARLTON CARDS 10500 American Rd. Cleveland, OH 44144

Positions: Artists

COMSTOCK CARDS, INC. 600 S. Rock Blvd., Suite 15

Reno, NV 89502

Positions: Artists

DAVID M & COMPANY 7723 Densmore Avenue Van Nuys, CA 91406

Positions: Artists DISPLAY CO. 2055 McCarter Highway Newark, NJ 07104

Positions: Artists

EMBOSSOGRAPH DISPLAY MANUFACTURING COMPANY

1430 W. Wrightwood Chicago, IL 60614

Positions: Artists

ENESCO IMPORTS CORPORATION Attn: Ms. Karen George, Art Department

1 Enesco Plaza

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Positions: Artists

FREEDOM GREETING CARD COMPANY

P.O. Box 715 Bristol, PA 19007 Positions: Artists

C.R. GIBSON COMPANY

32 Knight Street Norwalk, CT 06856

Positions: Artists

GLENCOE PUBLISHING COMPANY

15319 Chatsworth St. Mission Hills, CA 91345

Positions: Artists

GREETING CARD MASTERS, INC.

2990 Griffin Road

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312

Positions: Artists

HALLMARK GREETING CARDS

P.O. Box 419580

Kansas City, MO 64108

Positions: Artists

KERSTEN BROTHERS

P.O. Box 1765

Scottsdale, AZ 85252

Positions: Artists LASER CRAFT 3300 Coffee Lane Santa Rosa, CA 95401

Positions: Artists

LILLIAN VERNON CORPORATION

543 Main Street

New Rochelle, NY 10801

Positions: Artists

MANGAN, RAINS, GINNAVEN, HOLCOMB

911 Savers Federal Building

Little Rock, AR 72201

Positions: Artists

THE MARCEL SCHURMAN COMPANY, INC.

2500 North Watney Way Fairfield, CA 94533

Positions: Artists

MASTERPIECE STUDIOS

5400 West 35th St. Chicago, IL 60650

Positions: Artists

MORNING STAR, INC. 6680 Shady Oak Rd. Eden Prairie, MN 55344

Positions: Artists

THOMAS NELSON PUBLISHERS

Box 141000 Elm Hill Pike

Nashville, TN 37284

Positions: Artists NU-ART, INC. Box 2002

Bedford, IL 60499

Positions: Artists

PARAMOUNT CARDS INC.

400 Pine Street

Providence, RI 02863

Positions: Artists
PICTURA, INC.
4 Andrews Drive
West Paterson, N.I.

West Paterson, NJ 07424

Positions: Artists

RAINFALL GREETINGS, INC. 90 Market SW, Box 7321 Grand Rapids, MI 49510

Positions: Artists

RECYCLED PAPER PRODUCTS, INC.

3636 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60613

Positions: Artists

RED FARM STUDIO, P.O. Box 347

334 Pleasant St. Pawtucket, RI 02862

Positions: Artists

REED STARLINE CARD COMPANY

P.O. Box 2368

Lake Arrowhead, CA 92352

Positions: Artists

REGIONAL GRAPHICS

P.O. Box 47033

St. Petersburg, FL 33743

Positions: Artists REMIGRAPHICS P.O. Box 171 Oak Park, IL 60303

Positions: Artists ROHNART, INC. 20 Van Dam Street, 2nd Floor New York, NY 10013

Positions: Artists ROUSANA CARDS 145 Lehigh Ave. Lakewood, NJ 08701

Positions: Artists SANGAMON COMPANY Route 48 West Taylorville, IL 62558

Positions: Artists SHEEHY & KOPF, INC. 10400 Linn Station Rd. Louisville, KY 40223 Positions: Artists

SHULSINGER SALES, INC.

50 Washington St. Brooklyn, NY 11201

Positions: Artists

SUNRISE PUBLICATIONS, INC.

P.O. Box 4699

Bloomington, IN 47402

Positions: Artists

TURNROTH SIGN COMPANY 1207 East Rock Falls Road Rock Falls, IL 61071

Positions: Artists
WILDER LIMITED
P.O. Box 8367
Universal City, CA 91608

Positions: Artists

WILDWOOD DESIGN GROUP

P.O. Box 228 Lorton, VA 22199

Positions: Artists

WORLDLING DESIGNS/NYC CARD COMPANY, INC.

P.O. Box 1935,

Madison Square Station New York, NY 10159

Positions: Artists

U.S. ALLEGIANCE, INC.

P.O. Box 12000

Eugene, OR 97440

Positions: Artists

TAYLOR CORPORATION

P.O. Box 3728

North Mankato, MN 56002

Positions: Artists

WILLIAMHOUSE-REGENCY, INC. 28 West 23rd St. New York, NY 10010

Positions: Artists

RENAISSANCE GREETING CARDS

P.O. Box 845

Springvale, ME 04083

Positions: Artists THESE THREE, INC. 120 East 9th Avenue Homestead, PA 15120

Positions: Artists CONFAB 601 Allendale Road King of Prussia PA 19406

Positions: Artists TURNROTH SIGN COMPANY 1207 East Rock Falls Road Rock Falls, IL 61071

Positions: Artists BRADFORD EXCHANGE 9333 Milwaukee Chicago, IL 60648

Positions: Artists MASTERPIECE STUDIOS 5400 West 35th St. Chicago, IL 60650

Positions: Artists EMBOSOGRAPH DISPLAY MFG. COMPANY 1430 W. Wrightwood Chicago, IL 60614

Positions: Artists

RECYCLED PAPER PRODUCTS, INC.

3636 N. Broadway Chicago, IL 60613

Positions: Artists

THE EVERGREEN PRESS, INC.

3380 Vincent Rd.

Pleasant Hill, CA 94523

Positions: Artists

CRYSTAL GREETINGS INC.

53 Noll St.

Waukegan, IL 60085

Positions: Artists (cartoonists)

SINGER COMMUNICATIONS, INC.

3164 Tyler Avenue Anaheim, CA 92801

Positions: Artists (for greeting cards)

NU-ART INC. Box 2002

Bedford, IL 60499

Positions: Artists (Icon)

STEVEN MCDOWELL MANTIS TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

Email: smcdowel@hti.net

Postitions: Artists (GUI Designer & Icon Artist)

Steven McDowell

MANTIS TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

Email: smcdowel@hti.net

fax: (713) 655-9353

Table of Contents

Positions: Billing Clerk MINNESOTA MUTUAL Attn: Station #18-7926, 400 Robert Street North, St.

Paul, MN 55101.

Fax # (612) 298-3551

Positions: Biostatistician

This individual will posses 3-5 years SAS experience as well as knowledge of advanced statistics. A Masters degree is preferred but not necessary. Position entails: individual looking at data related to chronic diseases from claims and generating samples from these populations. Individual will also track results of interventions applied to patients)

AEROTEK SCIENTIFIC STAFFING

Contact: Howard Kaplin

9410 Bunsen Parkway Suite 320

Louisville, KY 40220

Ph: 800-206-3912 x3188

Fax: 502-493-0008 hkaplin@aerotek.com

Positions: Business Analyst

(Position responsibilities include researching and analyzing IT issues as they relate to the end users and clients, handling a wide range of questions from clients and prospects, maintaining an ongoing relationship with clients. Ideal candidate will have three (3) plus years in an active hands on Business Systems Analyst roll, has demonstrated professional accomplishments that reflect analytical thinking and problem solving, excellent writing and verbal communication skills, ability to give presentations and defend positions, able to successfully challenge vendor technology, understands business financial positions and has good financial analysis skills. Information technology application experience within the insurance industry is key and is required for this position.)

GALAXY SYSTEMS

2 Executive Square Drive, Suite 420

Alan Snay

Somerset, NJ 08873

Ph: 732-868-0400 Fax: 732-868-0677 asnay@galaxysi.com

Positions: Calligraphers

RECYCLED PAPER PRODUCTS, INC.

3636 N. Broadway Chicago, IL 60613

Positions: Calligraphers

WILDER LIMITED P.O. Box 8367

Universal City, CA 91608

Positions: Calligraphers

RECYCLED PAPER PRODUCTS, INC. 3636 N. Broadway Chicago, IL 60613

Positions: Calligraphers BURGOYNE, INC. 2030 E. Byberry Rd. Philadelphia, PA 19116

Positions: Cartoonists FREE SPEACH TV Email:jmanley@tesser.com

Positions: Cartoonists GANYMEDE PRESS 1735 Maryland Ave. Baltimore, MD 21201 ganymede@charm.net

Positions: Cartoonists FREE SPEACH TV Email:jmanley@tesser.com

Positions: Claims Processors THE WISCONSIN PHYSICIANS SERVICE 1717 West Broadway P.O. Box 8190 Madison WI 53708

Positions: Clerical Workers NORTHWEST MAILING SERVICE 5401 W. Grand Chicago, IL 60639

Positions: Clerical

(Work at home as an independent contractor. Must live in area to pickup work.)

UMI/Data Courier 620 S. Third St. Louisville, KY 40202

Positions: Clerical (Typing and stuffing envelopes)

HOGARD BUSINESS SERVICES, INC.

462 S. Schuyler Ave. Bradley, IL 60915

Positions: Clerical (Typing envelopes and labels)

HELENS MAILING SERVICE

3307 S. Lawndale Chicago, IL 60623

Positions: Clerical

(General Office Work - Life & Health Insurance Company)

NORTH AMERICAN COMPANY

222 S. Riverside Plaza Chicago, IL 60606

Positions: Clerical

(typing, proofing, stripping, and other jobs associated with publishing.)

TAYLOR PUBLISHING COMPANY

1550 Mockingbird Dallas, TX 75235

Positions: Clerical

(Work involves picking up supplies such as mailing labels, brochures, envelopes, and taking them home and stuffing them, then returning them for postage metering.)

TIM SWEENEY & ASSOCIATES

101 California St., Suite 300 San Francisco, CA 94111

Positions: Clerical Workers

L.O.A.M., INC. 17549 Duvan Dr. Tinley Park, IL 60477

Positions: Collections

(Credit Collections Brokers - Business to Business accts.)

METROPOLITAN FINANCE CORPORATION

1127-1131 W. St. St. Kansas, MO 64111

Positions: Computer Programmers

(S/E C++ - Software firm seeking C++ Software Engineer for major development projects. Will be working on various stages of the projects using OOD and C++ with MFC. Software will support an Oracle database. Future projects include adding

enhancements to the software to target new markets. Requires 3-4 years of C++ with MFC. Knowledge of Oracle a plus. Degree preferred.)

COMPUTER MANAGEMENT INC.

Contact: Janet Miller

809 Glenedges Court #205

Towson, MD 21286 Phone: 410-583-0050 Fax: 410-494-9410

Email: compute@erols.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(Software Developer to work in Microsoft development environment. 5+years experience in medium to large projects involving C++, MFC, object programming. COM, DCOM experience a plus. Must have at least a BS in Computer Science. Required Skills:

C++,MFC,COM,DCOM,NT, OOP ,COM,DCOM)

PRINCETON INFORMATION 2100 River Edge Parkway #740

Atlanta, GA 30328 Fax: 770-916-0657

Email: ruthie.powell@princetoninformation.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(Ideal candidate will have experience with Trend and 2+ years of Progress. Development environment will soon be version 9 GUI!)

UNITED SYSTEMS INC.

5875 Peachtree Industrial Blvd.

Norcross, GA 30092 Fax: 770-449-9003

Email: SCG@USIATL.COM

Positions: Computer Programmers

EMPLOYMENT CROSSROADS SOFTWARE, INC

577 Airport Blvd. #800 Burlingame, CA 94010

www.crossroads-software.com

Positions: Computer Programmers:

(Nomad Contractor - have CURRENT Nomad 2 experience - 2-5 years of experience programming in Nomad 2. Must be proficient using hierarchical databases. Will be work on current business projects, doing spec writing, writing maintenance programs and writing scripts for data files. Will also be designing new programs. Any Powerbuilder experience is a major plus.

MIS TECHNOLOGIES

Contact: Donna Johnson 8777 E. Via De Ventura #350

Scottsdale, AZ 85258 Ph: 602-951-1351 Fax: 602-951-4494

donna@mistechnologies.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(Ingres ABF Openroad Programmer - Will help with dial up customers also change and modify software while at your home. We delivering manufacturing software to many multi-million dollar companies. Candidate must have at least one year in either Ingres ABF (Application by Forms) or OpenRoad, and must have good communication skills.)

I.J & ASSOCIATES

Contact: Anthony Nocera

2525 S. Wadsworth Blvd #106

Lakewwod, CO 80227 Phone: 303-982-2586 Fax: 303-984-2589

Email: anocera@ijassoc.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(JAVA Developers/Coders) PROMARK ALLIANCE

Contact: Bill Hunt

6818 Grover St., Suite 107

Omaha, NE 68106 Ph: (402) 343-1800 Fax: (402) 343-1818 promark@radiks.net

Positons: Computer Programmers - Java

(Must have 4+ years of commercial object-oriented program development experience and have a solid understanding of object-oriented programming concepts. 1+ years of experience with Java programming is a must. Knowledge of network programming protocols such as NNTP, SMTP, TCP/IP, HTTP is highly desired. Experience developing web-browser plug-ins a plus. Servlet programming experience valuable. Experience working with firewall end proxy servers a plus. Search engine development experience a plus. Experience with CGI and Perl programming and the use of cookies is a plus. Performance tuning experience a plus. Some experience with JDBC is helpful.-)

TALKWAY, INC. 894 Ross Drive

Sunnyvale, CA 94089

Fax: 408-541-8584

Web Site: http://www.talkway.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(Client Server Developer - Visual basic 5/SQL Server 6.5 development. Will be involved in the design, development, and implementation of custom business applications under the management of the Director of our Client Server Solutions Division. Experience with Access, C++, as well as web technologies (ASP, Visual Interdev, Java)

COMDYN GROUP

Contact: Comdyn Recruiter 26500 Agoura Road, Suite 200

Calabasas, CA 91302 Ph: 800.300.9203 x122 Fax: 818.880.9484

jobs@comdyn.com

Positions: Computer Programmers

(Software Developer Will design and develop new products, enhancements, and version upgrades. Workon a variety of systems including Mac and Windows. Requires: Either C++ or Macintosh C development experience. Must have done full life cycle development. Need broad background with multiple systems. Must be great problem solver and willing to learn new technologies. Need system level development expience from GUI to Backend Server.)

SEARCH CONNECTION

Contact: Kathy Yost

10400 Little Patuxent Pkwy Ste 210

Columbia, MD 21044 Fax: 410-715-1137

kyost@searchconnection.com

Positions: Computer Programmers:

(ACCESS/SQL APPLICATIONS DEVELOPER - MS ACCESS development skills on the front end and SQL on the backend on a WINDOWS NT platform. Will be maintaining current systems, enhancing or modification of reports as well as some new development. If candidate has some Web Application skills that is a plus.)

MAXWELL-MARCUS STAFFING CONSULTANTS

266 Broad Street

Dept C: Search #KS05683265

Milford,CT 06460-5091

Fax(203)874-5571

Maxwell@InterServ.com

Join our Affiliate Program earn 50%!

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Over 2500 Job Search Links



<u>ABCDEFGHIJKLMNOPQRSTUVWXYZ</u>

1-2-3-online-job-finders.com

1-ConstructionJobs.com

1-Job-search.net

1-stop-job-interviews.com

1001AtHomeJobs.com

100Hot.com

123-Jobs.com
123-WorldJobs.com
123Employment.com
1300wjfkJobLink.com
1andall-sportsJobs.com
1GreatResume.com
1JobDirectory.com
1Search.4t.com/about.html
1St-treasures.com/empl.html
1st4cambridgeJobs.co.uk
1st4norfolkJobs.co.uk
1st4readingJobs.co.uk
1st4ukfinanceJobs.co.uk
1st4ukhrJobs.co.uk
1st4ukitJobs.co.uk
1st4ukmarketingJobs.co.uk
1st4uksalesJobs.co.uk
1st4ukteachingJobs.co.uk
1stamericajobbank.com
1stJob.co.uk
1stJobs.co.uk
1stJobs.com
1Worldmall.com/needjob
247Jobsearch.com
24hour-mall.com
2getaJob.net
2Jobsearch.net
39-47dodgetrucks.com
3kworld.com
3p-jobsearch.com
411.Jobs net

4InsuranceJobs.com

4Jobs.com

4NursingJobs.com

4Work.com

50AndoverBoard.com

6FigureJobs.com

6FigureMBA.com

6FormCollegeJobs.co.uk

7day-job-search.com

7Search.com/DirJobs.htm

90405Jobs.com

Back to Top

A

aarts.army.mil

about.sportsline.com/career

A-ZJobs.com

A1aComputerpros.net

A1aJobs.com/ee

A2zmoonlighter.com

Aaaa-Job.com

Aaaa-Jobs.com

Aaastaffing.com

Abacia.com

Abc.go.com/primetime/thejob/thejob_home.html

Abcej.com

Abctechstaffing.com

Abdulkhaleel.s5.com Abettercourse.com ABJobs.com AbouttimeJobs.com Academic360.com Academiccareers.com Academploy.com Acceleratedjobsearchmn.com Accessitstaffing.com AccessJobs.org Accessone.com/%mcmanust Accesspersonnelinc.com Accountancy.jobserve.com Accountingaction.com AccountingJobs.com Accountingreserves.com Acenet.edu/calec/military Achievestaffing.com Acinet.org Acorn.org ActiJob.com ActualJobs.com Actuary.com/Actuarial-Jobs Actuary.com/Joblistings ActuaryJobs.com AdagencyJobs.net AdditionalResources.net AdeccoJobs.com

AdeccoTechnical.com Adguide.com

Admin.mtu.edu/hro/postings/index.shtml

Adpost.com
Adsproject.com
Adtrk.net
Advancedjobaidsntraining.com
AdventureJobs.co.uk
Advocacy-net.com/overseasmks.htm
Aecf.org/jobsinitiative
Aecjoblink.com
Aei.org/job/joblink.htm
Aesstaffingsolutions.com
Affiliates.com
Aflcio.org
AfricatopJobs.com
Aftercollege.com/healthcare
Agora-Job.com
AgretailJobs.com
Ahwa.com
AidnJobs.com
Airforce.com/careers
Ajb.dni.us
Ajb.org
Ajb2.com
Ajcc.org/homepage.html
AJob4.com
AKJobs.com
Alabamajobline.com
AlabamaJobs.com
AlabamaJobs.net
AlaskafishJobs.com
AlaskaJobs.com

AlbertaJobs.com

AlbertaJobs.net
AlbuquerqueJobs.com
Aldiatx.com
Algonquincollege.com/museum/jobres
ALJobs.com
<u>ALJobs.net</u>
All-Jobs-usa.com
AllcanadianJobs.com
Allenandassociates.com
AllfederalJobs.com
Allfreelance.com
AllgovernmentJobs.com
Allianceconsultant.com
Allied-physician-Jobs.com
AllJobCenter.com
Alljobs-uk.co.uk
AllJobSearch.com
AllRetailJobs.com
AllStarsInc.com
AllTherapyJobs.com
AllTopJobs.com
AlmedaCollege.com/almeda/career_center
Altstaff.com
Alx.org
America4hire.com
AmericaJob.com
AmericaJobs.com
Americanjobfairs.com
AmericanJobs.com
AmericashottestJobs.com

Americasjobssite.com AMMAssociates.com AmpJobs.com Ams.org/careers Andrewsschool.com Angelfire.com/ca3/bethel327 Anglersport.com AnimalJobs.com Anteon.com Anteon.com/careers/careers submit intro.htm AOL.com/webcenters/workplace/Jobs.adp AperfectJob.com Aplus-summerJobs.com Apple.com/pr/bios/Jobs.html Applestaffing.com Appointments-plus.com/search.asp Appworx.com Archcareers.net Archemployment.com Archerconsulting.com Arcvirtualcampus.org ArizonaJobs.com ArizonaJobs.net ARJobs.com ARJobs.net ArkansasJobs.com ArkansasJobs.net Armedforcescareers.com Army.com Armygermany.com/Jobs.html

Arsstaffing.com

<u>Arstemps.com</u>
Arthritis-research.com
Artistresource.org/Jobs.htm
ArtJob.org
<u>ArtJobs.com</u>
Arts.su.edu.au/arts/departs/philos/aps/jobs
Artsculturemediajobs.com
Asia-links.com/asia-jobs
Asia-net.com
Asiaweek.com/asiaweek/magazine/2000/0310
Asje.org
<u>AskJobs.com</u>
<u>Askmyrecruiter.com</u>
Aspanet.org
Aspanet.org/careers
<u>Asrt.org</u>
Asrt.org/other_categories/career_center
Atlanta.craigslist.org
Atlanta.preferredJobs.com
AtlantaJobs.com
AtlantaJobs.net
AtlantaRecruiter.com
AttorneyJobs.com
<u>Aupairs.co.uk</u>
<u>Aureusmed.com</u>
Ausjobsearch.com
Austin-Jobs.net
Austin.craigslist.org
Austinclassifieds.com/employment
<u>AustinJobs.com</u>

<u>AustinJobs.net</u>

AustinRecruiter.com

AustintechJobs.com

Australia.craigslist.org/mel

Australia.craigslist.org/syd

Australianit.com.au

Autoheadhunter.net

Automationtechies.com

AutotradeJobs.com

Aviationjobsearch.com

Aviationjobsuk.co.uk

Aviationnow.com

AwasummerJobs.com

AwesomeAccountants.com

AwesomeTechs.com

Axis-net.com/mcdowell

AZJobs.com

AZJobs.net

Back to Top

B

BackdoorJobs.com

Baltimorejobguide.com

BaltimoreJobs.com

BaltimoreRecruiter.com

Banking-Jobs.net

Bankingjobsuk.co.uk

Barbimclean.freehosting.net

Batemaninc.com
Baxterbulletin.com
Bayarea.com/mld/bayarea/classifieds/employment
Bayareacareers.com
Bayareajobboard.com
BayareaJobs.com
Baychi.org/general/jobbank.html
Bayrecruiter.com
Bayrecruiter.hire.com/index.html
Bbwebb.com
BCjoblink.com
BCJobs.com
BCJobs.net
BeachJobs.com
BeachJobs.net
Bearep.com
Belgium.hotJobs.net
BestAutoJobs.com
BestdriverJobs.com
BestJobs.com
BestJobsUSA.com
Bestpriceresume.com
BestsaudiJobs.com
Bethebest.freeservers.com
BethesdaJobs.com
Bettersalary.com
Bible.org/docs/ot/books/job/job-intr.htm
<u>Bigjobboard.com</u>
Bigwigs.net
Bilingual-Jobs.com
BilingualJobs.com

BilingualJobs.net BillJob.com Bio-Jobs.com Biocareer.com Biofind.com/jobs Biology.iastate.edu BiologyJobs.com Biomedcentral.com BiomedscientistJobs.com Bioscience-Jobs.com Biosourceinternational.com Bizmoonlighter.com BJob.optom.com.au Bls.gov Blue-house.com Blue-house.com/jobs Bluecollar.com.au BluecollarJobs.com Bmenet.org/bmenet Bmjclassified.com BobsJob.com BoldfaceJobs.com BookkeeperJobs.com Booksellersnow.com Bosbbb.org/lit/0084.htm Bossbiz.com Boston-Jobs.net Boston.craigslist.org Boston.preferredJobs.com

Bostonjobbank.com BostonJobs.com BostonRecruiter.com BrainBuzz.com BrainBuzz.net BrassRing.com **BrassRing.net** Brauagra.com Breast-cancer-research.com Breedsys.com Breslov.com/bible/Job.htm Bridgew.edu/career.cfm BrilliantPeople.com BrilliantPeople.net BritishColumbiaJobs.com BritishColumbiaJobs.net Brook.edu/pub/review/summer97/noll.htm Brown.edu/departments/swearer_center Brownandkeene.com Brubach.com/opamain.html BSJobs.com Bsme-usa.net Bsrconsulting.com Btopenworld.com/jobs Bubl.ac.uk/news/jobs BuffaloJobs.com BuildAResume.com Burnetts.com Businessballs.com/acronyms.htm Bustedtv.com Back to Top

Cadjobmart.com

CAJobs.com

CAJobs.net

CaliforniaJobs.com

CaliforniaJobs.net

CalJobs.ca.gov

CalJobs.com

<u>Callcentercareers.com</u>

Camelotsearch.com

Campchannel.com/campnet/docs/bboard.html

Campstaff.com

Campus.houghton.edu/depts/rel-phil/schultzweb

Camrev.com.au/share/arts.html

Canada.plusJobs.com

CanadaJobs.com

Canadianfreelancers.com

Candyman.8m.net

CanJobs.com

CanJobs.net

Cap.bnl.gov/mumu/mu_home_page.html

Capecareer.com

careers.bayarea.com

careers.lycos.com

careers.msn.com

careers.usatoday.com

careers.wsj.com

careers.yahoo.com

carolina.preferredjobs.com

Career-Jobsearch.com Career-lynx.com Career-News-Room.com Career-specialist.com Career.com Careeradvantagenetwork.com CareerAge.com Careerbench.com CareerBlvd.com CareerBuilder.com CareerCC.com CareerChangeResumes.com CareerCity.com CareerConnection.com CareerConnection.net CareerCross.com CareerDepot.com CareerExchange.com CareerExplorer.net CareerGardens.com CareerJournal.com CareerMaze.com/home.asp CareerMetasearch.com CareerMgmtgroup.com CareerMosaic.com CareerMouse.com Careernet.com Careerone.com Careerone.com.au CareerPath.com Careers.cc

Careers.com Careers.Lycos.com Careers.Lycos.com/Jobs/default.asp Careers.org Careers.tv Careers.usatoday.com Careers.ws Careers. Yahoo.com Careersearchweb.com Careersfirst.com CareersFromHome.com Careershop.com CareersInComputers.com CareersInFood.com CareersInGovernment.com CareersinHouston.com CareersInManufacturing.com Careersite.com Careersnw.com Careersoar.com Careersurf.com Careervenue.com CareerWeb.com CareerWeb.net Careerwebguide.com Careerwriter.com Careerxroads.com Caretaker-Jobs.com Carolina.computerJobs.com

Carolinastaffing.com
Carralesinc.com

CasaJobs.com Cashmap.com CasinoJobs.com Cathedralofhope.com/cbn/jobs Catjn.com CBDR.com Ccforum.com Centralautoz.com CenturaJobs.com Ceranski.com Cerf.net/cerfnet/about/Jobs.html Certifiedresumewriters.com Certit.com Ceweekly.wa.com Cfd-online.com Charityvillage.com Charlottejoblink.com CharlotteJobs.com CharlotteJobs.net Chcconsultants.com Checkmatestaffingtexas.com ChemJobs.net Chemscope.com Chennaionline.com Chicago-Jobs.net Chicago-Jobs.org Chicago.computerJobs.com Chicago.craigslist.org ChicagoJobs.com ChicagoJobs.net

ChicagoRecruiter.com Chinesecareers.com Chirandu.freeservers.com Chireader.com/helpwanted Choicestaffing.com Christianet.com Christianet.com/christianjobs ChristianJobs.com Chro.usmc.mil/chroindex.htm Chronicle.com Chronicle.com/jobs Ci.austin.tx.us/cityjobs Ci.bloomington.mn.us/cityhall/dept Ci.mond.org Ci.mpls.mn.us/citywork Ci.mpls.mn.us/citywork/city-coordinator Ci.mpls.mn.us/citywork/hr Ci.mpls.mn.us/jobs Ci.seattle.wa.us/jobs Ci.wilsonville.or.us/jobs/Jobs.html Ciit.org/jobopps/jobopps.html Cincinnati.com/cinjob/welcome.html CincinnatiJobs.com Cincpac.com/afos/testpit.html Cio.com/career City.sdccd.cc.ca.us/info/jobs CityJobs.com Cjhunter.com Cji.co.il ClassadriverJobs.com Classifiedclub.com

Classifieds.yahoo.com Classijob.com ClassiJob.com Cleveland-Jobs.net ClevelandJobs.com ClevelandRecruiter.com ClickJobs.com ClikJob.com ClikJobs.com Cminstitute.com/conference.html Cmjobline.org Cnd.org/jobs Cnet.com/techjobs/0-7067.html Cnn.com/jobs Co.catawba.nc.us/depts/pers/vacant.htm Co.collin.tx.us Co.collin.tx.us/human_resources Co.collin.tx.us/human_resources/employ_opportunities.jsp Co.cook.il.us Co.hennepin.mn.us/jobs/Jobs.htm Coastguard.com CobolJobs.com Coder.com COJobs.com COJobs.net Collegegrad.com CollegeJobs.com Colorado-career-web.org Colorado-computerJobs.com ColoradoJobs.com ColoradoJobs.net

Columbus.citysearch.com ColumbusJobs.com ComJobs.com Commoneras.com Commonwealthcollege.com Computer-recruiter.com ComputerJobs.com ComputerJobs.net Computerofficeworks.com ComputerWork.com ComputerWork.net Connecticut-Job.com Connecticut-Jobs.com ConnecticutJobs.com Consultantshangout.com Consumeraffairs.com/employment/employment.htm Controlled-trials.com Cool-eJobs.com CoolbeachJobs.com CoolJobs.com Cooljobscanada.com Coolwork.com Coolworks.com Copyeditor.com/copy/copy_jobs_jobboard.asp Coroflot.com Corp.excite.com Corporatecareermarket.com CplusplusJobs.com CraigsList.com CraigsList.net

Back to Top

Dads2work.com
Dalesmithey.com
Dallas-Jobs.com
Dallasblack.com
Dallascareerfinder.com

DallasJobs.com

DallasJobs.net
Dallasnews.com
Dallasobserver.com
DallasRecruiter.com
DallastechJobs.com
Das.state.ne.us/das_dop/nejobs/per.htm
Das.state.or.us/jobs
DatabaseJobs.com
DatabaseprogrammerJobs.com
DayJob.com
DayJobs.com
<u>Db-Jobs.com</u>
DC.jobs.com
DC.localopenings.com
DC.preferredJobs.com
DC.techies.com/common/home/main/index_m.jsp
DCJobs.com
DCJobs.net
Deetya.gov.au/jobguideonline
<u>Deezin.com</u>
<u>DefenceJobs.gov.au</u>
Defenselink.mil/sites/c.html
<u>DegreeHunter.com</u>
DEJobs.com
<u>DelawareJobs.com</u>
<u>DelawareJobs.net</u>
<u>DelphiJobs.com</u>
<u>Denver-Jobs.net</u>
Denver.craigslist.org
Denver.preferredJobs.com
DenverJobs.com

DenverRecruiter.com
DestinJob.com
Destiny-Software.com/contact/Jobs.html
Destinygrp.com
Detnews.com/menu/stories/33443.htm
Detr.state.nv.us
DetroitJobs.com
DetroitRecruiter.com
Detya.gov.au/jobguideonline
<u>Developers.net</u>
DFWEmployment.com
DFWEmployment.net
DFWJobConnection.com
DFWJobconnection.net
DFWJobs.com
DFWJobs.net
DFWJobsearch.com
DFWJobsearch.net
DFWLaidOff.org
<u>Dgbank.de</u>
<u>Dice.com</u>
<u>Direct-Jobs.com</u>
<u>DirectJobs.com</u>
<u>DirectJobs.com.au</u>
<u>Directseek.com</u>
DirectSeek.com/query.php?string/Jobs
<u>Disabled2work.com</u>
<u>Distinguishyourself.net</u>
Diversityconnection.org
Diversityevents.com/search.htm
Diversityinc.com/public/department33.cfm

Diversityrecruits.com

Djfs.co.stark.oh.us

Dmworld.com

Dnaco.net/%dantassi/jobhome.html

Doc.gov/eda

DoctorJob.co.uk

DoctorJobs.com

DogswithJobs.com

Doityourself.com

Dol.gov

Dol.state.ga.us/eshtml/eshtml01.htm

Domainnamesanity.com

Dontquitdancers.com

Dotcomlimited.com

DotJobs.co.uk

DotorgJobs.com

Dphelps.pe.kr

Dqydj.com/jgoldmar.htm

Dqydjp.com

<u>Dreamjobcoach.com</u>

DreamJobs.com

Dreamtask.com

DrivingJobs.net

Dv-Job.de

Dwsimpson.com

Back to Top

E-careercenter.com
E-Job.com
E-Job.net
E-Jobs.com
E-Jobs.net
E-Resume.net
Earlham.edu/%peters/philinks.htm#jobs
Earthfind.com
Earthworks-Jobs.com
EastendJobs.com
<u>Easy-Jobs.co.uk</u>
EasyinternetJob.com
EasyJobs.com
<u>Ecejobbank.com</u>
Eco.org
Ecoemploy.com
EcoJobs.com
Ecommerceemployment.com
Economics.8m.net
Ed.gov/offices/om/edJobs.html
Edjobfair.org
Edjoin.org
Edpmarkets.com
Education-Jobs.co.uk
EducationJobs.com
Eeoc.gov
EFortuneJobs.com
Ehs-associates.com
<u>Ei.cs.vt.edu</u>
Ei.cs.vt.edu/%history/Jobs.html

Eih.com/dc.jobs

EinsuranceJobs.com

Ejobdescription.com

EJobs.com

EJobs.net

EJobs.org

ElectronicsJobs.com

Elfnetwork.com

Eliquid.com/hv/careers.html

Eltnews.com

Embbs.com

EmbeddedLinuxJobs.com

Emdsnet.com

EmeraldcoastJobs.com

Emp.state.or.us

Empcareer.com

Emplawyernet.com

Employdiversity.com

EmployerJobs.com

Employersonline.com

EmployIreland.com

Employkcit.com

Employmall.com

Employmax.com

Employment.byron.com.au

Employment911.com

Employmentcareers.com

EmploymentOffice.com

EmploymentOffice.net

Empmanpower.com

EnergyJobs.com

EngineeringJobs.com EngineerJobs.com EngineerJobs.com/il_page.html EngineerJobs.com/mi_page.html Enr.com Entreejobbank.com Environmentalcareers.com Environmentalemploymentreport.com Environmental Jobs.com **EparttimeJobs.com** Epinions.com/srvc-Careers_Online Equinoxconsult.com Equityalert.com **Ergomatrixinc.com** EricjonJob.com **Erp-Jobs.com** ErpJobs.com Es-va.com Escapeartist.com Escapeartist.com/canada/canada.htm Escapeartist.com/jobs/overseas.htm Eshelps.com/web/business/jazzi4 Esihbc.com EsJobcorps.com Eslcafe.com/jobs Esljobsearch.com Euphonyhr.com EuropeanJobs.com Excite.com ExecGlobalNet.com Execsearches.com

Execunet.com

Executive-recruiters.com

Executive-resume-writing-service.com

Executive. Yahoo.com

Executivecareersolutions.com

Executivelearn.com

Executivesearchfirmindia.com

ExecutivesolutionsforleasingJobs.com

Executivesonly.com

Executivestaffers.com

ExecutrainDFW.com

Exim.gov

Exp.ie

Ezcashout.com

Back to Top

F

Facultyof1000.com

FamilyphysicianJobs.com

Farmingpages.co.nz/Jobs.htm

Fashion-Job.com

FashionJobs.com

FastCompany.com

FastCompany.com/career

Fcjo.com

Fcps.k12.va.us/Jobs.htm

Feastorfamine.com/Job.html

Fedcir.gov FederalJobs.com FederalJobs.net Federaljobsearch.com Federaljobszone.com FedJobs.com Fedquest.com Fedworld.gov Fedworld.gov/jobs Fedworld.gov/jobs/jobsearch.html Fiat.gslis.utexas.edu Fiftyplusjobfair.org Financial-Jobs.com Financial additions.com Fincareer.com FindingAJob.com FindingJobs.com FindJobs.Careers.Flipdog.com FindJobs.com FindJobs.net Findjobs4me.com Findrecruiters.com Findyourspot.com Firecareers.net FirerescueJob.com FireresuceJobs.com FirstDivision.com FirstdivisionJobs.com

FirstdivisionJobs.com
FirstJobs.com
FirstJobs.com
Fish4AJob.co.uk

Fish4Jobs.co.uk Fish4Jobs.com

Fish4Jobs.uk

FishingJobs.com

Fjn.com

FlipDog.com

FlipDog.net

FLJobs.com

FLJobs.net

Florida-jobs-online.com

Florida-Jobs.net

Florida.computerJobs.com

Florida.preferredJobs.com

FloridaJobs.com

FloridapharmacistJobs.com

Flower-mound.com/hr/hr_open_Jobs.html

Fnalpubs.fnal.gov/employ/Jobs.html

Fobiopatel.com

Foodjobsource.com

Foodservice.com

Foodstaffers.com

FortbendJobs.com

FortlauderdaleJob.com

Fp.org

FREE-HighSpeedInterne

Free-highspeedinternet.com

Free-job-search-engines.com

FreeAgent.com

Freebies.at

FreeJob.com

FreeJobfinder.com

FreeJobs.com

Freelanceexplorer.com

Freelancehr.com

Freelancers.co.uk

Freelancingonline.com

FreeMoney.com/Job_section.html

Freenet.buffalo.edu/%bf683

Freenet.msp.mn.us/people/guestb/other

Freep.com

Freeservers.com

FreetimeJobs.com

Freeyellow.com

FreshJobs.com

FunJobs.com

Futurestep.com

Back to Top

G

GaapJobs.com

GainesvilleJob.com

GAJobs.com

GAJobs.net

Gamesjobnews.com

Garcialabor.com

Garside.com.au

GasJobs.org.uk

Gen-erator.com

Generalemployment.com Genesis.net.au/links/jobs Genomebiology.com Geocities.com Geocities.com/area51/vault/9932/mja.html Geocities.com/athens/acropolis/8195 Geocities.com/capitolhill/9300 Geocities.com/capitolhill/lobby/7638 Geocities.com/collegepark/7442 Geocities.com/collegepark/7442/Jobs.html Geocities.com/heartland/7179 Geocities.com/heartland/fields/9257 Geocities.com/Jobsnation Geocities.com/Jobsnation/.jpg Geocities.com/Jobsnation/earthg.gif Geocities.com/motorcity/2706 Geocities.com/motorcity/2706/italJob.htm GeorgiaCareers.com GeorgiaCareers.com/links/index.cfm. GeorgiaJobs.com GeorgiaJobs.net GeoscienceJobs.com Germany-usa.com/Jobs Getajobservices.com Getanofferin90days.com GetPaidToSurveys.com Ggreen.com **Ghg.net** Giantuniverse.com Giantuniverse.com/worktree.htm

GiJob.com

GisaJob.co.uk Gjc.org Glasgow-Jobs.net Glo.com GlobalenergyJobs.com Globaljobscan.com GoJobs.com GoJobsite.co.uk Gokart.net/shop-utopia/bluejob GoldenJobs.com GoldenSquare.com Golfcourse-Jobs.com Gonzaleslaborsystems.com Goodjobcreations.com Goodjobsct.com Google.com/jobs Google.com/Jobs/index.html GorillaJob.com Gospelcom.net/ccc Gotresumes.com GottheJob.com GovtJobs.com Graduate-Jobs.com Graduate-recruitment-australia.com GraduateJobs.com Gradunet.co.uk Grandisland-cs.k12.ny.us/job/Job.htm GrandJobs.com <u>GraphicdesignerJobs.com</u> Grassisgreener.cc

GreatcampJobs.com

GreatinsuranceJobs.com GreatJobs.com GreatJobs.net GreatsummerJobs.com Greenbaycareers.com GreenbayJobs.com GreenindustryJobs.com GreensboroJob.com GreensboroJobs.com Greenthumb.org GreenvilleJobs.com Grisoft.com Groundwater.com Grovelabs.com Gsj.petersons.com Gtesupersite.com/americus Gtesupersite.com/armstrongjobs Gtesupersite.com/csrg Gtesupersite.com/independentplus Gtesupersite.com/mcphersontemps Gtesupersite.com/proreark Gtesupersite.com/remedy Gtesupersite.com/romac Gtesupersite.com/staffingconsultants

Gtesupersite.com/stardomestic

Gtesupersite.com/tandem

Gtesupersite.com/theemploymentcoach

Gtesupersite.com/tritemps

Gtesupersite.com/unitedmail

GulfcoastCareers.com

Guru.com Gwbweb.wustl.edu/jobs

Back to Top

Н

H-net2.msu.edu/jobs

Hallkinion.com

Hamptonroads.com

Handteam.com

Harnetpersonnel.com

HarrisburgJobs.com

Harrison.k12.co.us/jobs

HartfordcountyJobs.com

HartfordJobs.com

Harvestpersonnel.com

Harvey.psyc.vt.edu

Hawaii-special-education.teacherJobs.com

HawaiiJobs.com

Hcareers.com

Hcjobsonline.com

HcsJobs.com

HdsrJobs.com

HeadHunter.com

HeadHunter.net

Headhuntercorp.com

HealthandwellnessJobs.com

Healthcareers-online.com

Healthcareerweb.com HealthcareJobs.com HealthcareJobs.org Healthcarejobsl.com Healthcarejobstore.com Healthcaresource.com Healthemploymentreader.com HealthJobs.com Healthjobsite.com Healthjobsusa.com Helpwanted.com HempMeister.com Hennepin.lib.mn.us/jacic <u>Hiddenjobmarket.com</u> HigheredJobs.com HighereducationJobs.com Highho.com Hightext.de HIJobs.com Hire.com HireDiversity.com Hirehealth.com Hiremedical.com Hirememachine.com Hireplanet.com Hiresites.com Hiring.com Hiring.com/index.htm Hiringpartners.com

Hjo.net HkJobs.com HollywoodJobs.com Home.nycap.rr.com/steviemac Home.vicnet.net.au/%jobwatch Home.xnet.com/%nomads/home.htm Homestead.com Homestead.com/myotherwebsite Homestead.com/myotherwebsite/index%ns4.html Hometown.aol.com/aerojobs/welcome.html Hometown.aol.com/yourtyping Homeworkersnet.com HongkongJobs.com HonoluluRecruiter.com HortJobs.com HospitalityJobs.com Hospitalitynet.org HospitalJobs.com Hospitaljobsonline.com Hospitallink.com HotcomputerJobs.com Hotel-Jobs.com Hotel-restaurantJobs.com HotelJobs.com HotJobs.com HotJobs.net HotJobs2000.com HotLinuxJobs.com HotResumes.com Hottechcareers.com

Hotwired.com/webmonkey/jobs
Hotwired.lycos.com
House.gov/cao-hr

Houseparent.net

HoustonJobs.com

HoustonJobs.net

HoustonRecruiter.com

Howard.dowding.ukgateway.net

HowDesign.com

HowDesign.com/business/Job

Hprofessionals.com

Hr-esource.com

Hr-Jobs.net

Hr.com

Hr.das.state.or.us

Hr.lanl.gov/FindJob/index.stm

Hradvice.com

Hrdc-drhc.gc.ca/jobfutures

Hrexecutive.com

Hrfree.com

Hrgardens.com

Hrhub.com

Hrimmall.com

HrJobs.org

Hrnetconnection.com

HrsJobs.com

Hrtools.com

Hrvillage.com

Hrzone.com

Hutchinsonconsulting.com

Hwg.org

Back to Top

I-find.ws/Job-search.htm

IAJobs.com

IAJobs.net

Iccnc.com

lci.net/cust_pages/dawnl/dawnl.html

IdahoJobs.com

IdahoJobs.net

Idcexec.com

Ideasjn.com

IDJobs.com

IDJobs.net

lemag.com

IFSJobs.com

Igc.apc.org

Igocareers.com

Igotlaidoff.com

Ihirenursing.com

Ihiresecretarial.com

Ihispano.com

lie.com/catalog/wp/1997/sanction/sanctnwp.htm

lit.edu/%bcps/hep/Job.html

IJobo.com

ILJobs.com

IllinoisJobs.com

Ilovealaska.com/alaskajobs

Imdiversity.com

Iminorities.com

Impact-tqr.com
<u>Imprimis.com</u>
India4world.com/Indian-Education
<u>IndianaJobs.com</u>
IndianapolisJobs.com
IneedaJob.com
<u>IneedaJob.net</u>
<u>Inet.com</u>
<u>Inet.com/careers</u>
Inet.com/careers/index.htm
<u>Infogist.com</u>
<u>InformationJobs.com</u>
Infospace.com/info/newclass/jobs_gbl.html
<pre>Infospace.com/info/newclass/Jobs_gbl.html?Zsearch/1&</pre>
<u>Initialstaffing-bcs.com</u>
Injectionmoldingtalent.com
<u>INJobs.com</u>
INJobs.net
<u>Inquirer.net/jobmarket</u>
Insidersecrets.info/jobhunting.htm
Instantclassics.com/ic_html
Instantclassics.com/ic_html/get_a_Job.html
<u>Instantdegrees.com</u>
<u>Interbiznet.com</u>
<u>Interec.net</u>
<u>InterJob.com</u>
International-job-search.com
<u>InternationalJobs.com</u>
Internationaljobspublishers.com
Internet-librarian.com
Internet-solutions.com/itJobs.htm

InternetdeveloperJobs.com InternetJobs.com InternetsalesJobs.com InternshipJobs.com Interoz.com/usr/gcbristow lop.org Iowajobbank.com lowaJobs.com Ipl.co.uk/recruit.html Iplabs.com/hr Iplabs.com/hr/index.htm Iplanz.net IrishJobs.com Irishjobsearch.com Isitcollege.com ItalianJob.com ItalianJobs.com Itcareer-service.com ITCareerSource.com <u>Itechglobalresources.com</u> Itjoblink.com ItJobs.com ItJobs.fairfax.com.au ItJobs.net Itmoonlighter.com ItsyourJobnow.com luma.com/iuma-2.0/ftp/volume7/dirty_job Iupui.edu/%jobfairs Ivillage.com IwannaJob.co.uk

Iworkveryhard.co.uk

JacksonholeJobs.com Jacksonville.computerwork.com Jag.org JamminJobs.com Jan.wvu.edu Japan.andyou.com JapaneseJobs.com Jcsmr.anu.edu.au Jeffgaulin.com JewishsummercampJobs.org Jff.org Jimmypang.com Jintern.com Jithappens.com Jmgonline.cjb.net Job-bridge.com Job-Center.com Job-Descriptions.org Job-development.com Job-directory.com.au Job-e-Job.com Job-hunt.org Job-interview-questions.com

Job-interview.net

Job-interview.net/bank Job-interview.net/bank/questionbankindepth.htm Job-interview.net/sample/demosamp.htm Job-listings.com Job-market.co.uk Job-office.com Job-search-engine.com Job-search-usa.com Job-seekers.com Job-source.com Job.cc Job.co.nz Job.co.uk Job.com Job.net Job.org Job1.CBDR.com Job1.com Job21cn.com Job22.org Jobaccess.com Jobadsusa.com JobAgencies.ca Jobanimal.com Jobart.com.au JobBank.com Jobbank.com.sg Jobbank.gc.ca Jobbankusa.com Jobble.com Jobboard.com

Jobbright.com

Jobbus.com

Jobcatalog.com

Jobchannel.tv

JobClicks.com

JobClicks.net

Jobclincher.com

JobConnection.com

JobConnection.net

Jobconnectontario.org

Jobcontact.net

Jobcorps.org

Jobcorpsregion2.com

Jobct.com

JobCyclone.com

Jobdatabase.com

Jobdirect.com

JobDoggy.com

Jobdoneonline.com

Jobemploy.co.uk

JobExpress.com

Jobfairdates.com

Jobfairpwarea.com

Jobfairusa.com

Jobfind.com

Jobfinder.co.uk

Jobfly.com

Jobfront.com

JobGorilla.com

Jobgusher.com

JobHeights.com

JobHelp.com

Jobhub.com

Jobhunt.com

JobHuntersBible.com

Jobhunting.com

JobInAClick.com

Jobinga.com

Joblnsight.net

Jobjester.com

JobJr.com/index.php

JobJunction.com

Jobland.com

JobLatino.com

JobLaunch.com

Joblink-usa.com

Joblink.org

Joblink.to

JobLink2000.com

Joblinkme.com

JobList.com

Joblisting.com

Joblistings.com

JobListings.net

Joblocator.com/jobs

Jobmachineryinc.com

Jobmail.com

Jobmaker.com

Jobmanager.com

JobMonitor.com

Jobnet.com.au

Jobnetwork.net Jobnext.com Jobok.com Jobopenings.com Jobopportunities.com Jobopps.com JobOptions.com Jobphilippines.net Jobpilot.co.th Jobpilot.com Jobpilot.de Jobpilot.net Jobque.com Jobreservoir.com Jobresource.com JobRight.com Jobring.com Jobrolloff.com jobs.aviationnow.com/Main Jobs-academic.net Jobs-at.au.com Jobs-at.co.uk Jobs-at.com Jobs-canada.ca Jobs-career.be Jobs-careers.com Jobs-employment.amortgagepro.com Jobs-etc.com Jobs-etc.com. Jobs-inverness.com Jobs-ireland.com

Jobs-Jobs-Jobs.tv Jobs-net.com Jobs-telecommuting.com Jobs.ac.uk Jobs.adverts.de Jobs.asiaco.com Jobs.asiaco.com/india Jobs.asiaco.com/resources Jobs.brassring.com Jobs.cc Jobs.ch Jobs.CNET.com Jobs.co.uk Jobs.co.za Jobs.com Jobs.cz Jobs.de Jobs.doc.gov Jobs.doc.gov/index.html Jobs.edufind.com Jobs.gc.ca Jobs.hamptonroads.com Jobs.hp.com Jobs.ie Jobs.Internet.com Jobs.irs.gov Jobs.lazaworld.gq.nu Jobs.net Jobs.nl Jobs.okinfo.net Jobs.org

Jobs.pittsburgh.net Jobs.pl Jobs.telegraph.co.uk Jobs.tv Jobs.volt.com Jobs.webdeveloper.com Jobs.zeit.de Jobs1st.com Jobs2teach.doded.mil Jobs4hr.com Jobs4u.co.uk Jobsadverts.co.th JobsAMillion.com Jobsandhealth.com Jobsandmoms.com Jobsaroundchicago.com Jobsatparsons.com Jobsbest.com Jobscareers.com Jobscience.com Jobsconsortium.org Jobscool.com Jobscoop.com Jobscoup.com Jobscout.co.uk Jobsdb.com Jobsdirect.state.fl.us Jobsdomain.co.uk Jobsearch.About.com Jobsearch.careers.msn.com Jobsearch.co.uk Jobsearch.com Jobsearch.com.hk Jobsearch.educationcanada.com Jobsearch.gov.au Jobsearch.monster.com Jobsearch.verizon.newJobs.com Jobsearchers.com Jobsearching.org Jobsearchlink.com Jobsearchonline.com Jobsearchtactics.com JobsearchTech.about.com/careers/Jobsearchtech/mbody.htm Jobsearchtoolbox.com JobseekerNews.com Jobseekers.com Jobseekersusa.com Jobsegypt.com Jobserve.com Jobserve.com/jjj Jobsfactory.com.sg Jobsfed.com JobsFirst.com Jobsforcolorado.com Jobsformoms.com Jobsforpeoplewhocare.com Jobsfortruckers.com JobsGoPublic.com Jobshadow.org Jobshark.co.uk JobsHawaii.com

Jobshelp.com Jobshop.com Jobshopdepot.com Jobshopdepot.com/affiliates.php Jobshopsf.com Jobshouston.com Jobsinct.com Jobsindentistry.co.uk Jobsineducation.com Jobsinfe.co.uk Jobsinfo.com Jobsingovernment.com Jobsinjapan.com Jobsinmadison.com Jobsinmathematics.com Jobsinnorthants.com Jobsinoccupationaltherapy.com Jobsinparadise.com Jobsinphilosophy.com Jobsinphysicaltherapy.com Jobsinphysics.com Jobsinrehab.com Jobsinspeechtherapy.com Jobsintahoe.com Jobsinthailand.com Jobsinthebiz.com Jobsinthemoney.com Jobsintherapy.com Jobsinvail.com Jobsinveterinary.co.uk Jobsireland.com

Jobsite.co.UK Jobsite.co.uk/cgi-bin/recommend_link.cgi Jobsite.com Jobsite.com.uk Jobsite.net JobsJobs.com JobsjobsJobs.com Jobskool.com Jobsleuth.com Jobsmack.com Jobsmadeeasy.com Jobsmart.org Jobsnation.net Jobsniper.com Jobsnorth.com JobsOnline.com Jobsonline.net Jobsonships.com Jobsontheweb.com Jobsource.com Jobsourcenetwork.com Jobspace.com Jobspeak.com Jobspin.com Jobspoint.com JobsPond.com Jobsquare.com Jobstar.org Jobstart.org

Jobstories.com

Jobstreet.com Jobstreet.com.my Jobstresshelp.com JobsUnlimited.co.uk Jobsunlimited.com Jobswithoutborders.com Jobsys.com Jobsystems.com JobToaster.com Jobtrackersoftware.com Jobtrak.com Jobtrak.com/jobguide/academe.html Jobulike.com Jobuniverse.co.nz Jobvacancy.com JobVillage.com JobWeb.com JobWeb.net JobWeb.org JobWire.net JobWise.co.nz JobWorksOnline.com Jobzonenet.com JoltJobs.com JonesboroJobs.org JoseJobs.com Journalism.berkeley.edu/jobs JournalismJobs.com JoyJobs.com Jpet2000.detya.gov.au Jpp.detya.gov.au

Jr.co.il

<u>Jrlexecutiverecruiters.com</u>

Jsd.dli.state.mt.us

Julice.co.kr

Jumboclassifieds.com

JuniorJobs.com

JuniorJobs.com.au

<u>Juruconsultant.com</u>

JusticeJobs.com

JustinJobs.com

JustJobs.com

Justjobs4students.co.uk

Jwj.org

Jwvg.org

Back to Top

K

K-12Jobs.com

K-12teachingJobs.com

K12Jobs.com

KansasJobs.com

KansasJobs.org

Karens-health-boutique.com

Kenevacorp.mb.ca

KentuckyJobs.com

KentuckyJobs.net

Kerp.net/cronjob

Kforce.com

Kitchenette.com/jobs

KnoxCareers.com

KnoxNews.com

KnoxNews.net

Knoxville2.com/handiworkonline

KoolJobs.com

KSJobs.com

KSJobs.net

Kwikkopy.com/kk_center1

KYJobs.com

Back to Top

Labor.state.ny.us

<u>Labor.state.ny.us/html/dolemp.htm</u>

LaboratoryJobs.com

Laborhall.laborready.com

Laborready.com/default.asp

Laidoffcentral.com

LAJobs.com

Lancastereaglegazette.com

LandJob.com

LanJobs.com

Laser.uk.com/jrc/Job.html

LasVegasJobs.com

LasVegasJobs.net

LasVegasRecruiter.com Latimes.com Latimes.com/class Latpro.com Lavenderx.com LawenforcementJob.com LawEnforcementJobs.com LawEnforcementJobs.net LawJobs.com Lawson-Jobs.com Lawyer-jobs-legal-headhunter-recruiters.com Lazoo.org Lbnet-Jobs.com LegalJobs.ie Lemonde.tripod.com/home.html Lgi.org/p14.htm LicampJobs.com LifeguardingJobs.com LiJobs.com LincolnJobs.com Link2Jobs.com LisJobs.com Lita.org/jobs Little-Jobs.com Little-Jobs.com/index.html Live-inJobs.com Livein-Jobs.co.uk Livelyarts.stanford.edu Lmpeople.external.lmco.com/careers Lmpeople.external.lmco.com/careers/careers.asp Loc.gov/hr/employment

LocalaccountingJobs.com

Localcareernetwork.com

LocalCareers.com

LockheedMartin.com

Lockon.com/jobline

LogJobs.com

LondonCareers.com

LondonCareers.net

LondoncityJobs.com

LondonJobs.com

LondonJobs.has.it

LondonJobs.net

Londonjobsguide.co.uk

LondonofficeJobs.com

LonghornJobs.com

LookForAJob.co.uk

LookingforaJob.com

Lookingforwork.com

LoradoJobs.com

LosalamosJobs.com

Losangeles.craigslist.org

LosAngelesJobs.com

LosAngelesRecruiter.com

LosJobs.com

LotsaJobs.com

Lotuscareers.com

LotusnotesJobs.com

LouisianaJobs.com

LouisvilleJobs.com

LoveJobs.com

Lsadc.org

Lubys.net
LumbusJobs.com
LVJobs.com
Lycos.com/lycosinc/jobs

Back to Top

M

MAJobs.com

Makebigmoney.8m.com

MakemoneyonlinewithaworkathomeJob.com

ManagementRecruiting.com

Manager-Jobs.com

ManitobaJobs.com

ManitobaJobs.net

Mansfieldnewsjournal.com

Marenda.freeservers.com

MarineJobs.com

Marines.com

MaritimeJobs.net

MarketingJobs.com

Marketplacedetroit.com

Mars.com

MarylandJobs.com

Mas-Jobs.com

Massachusetts-Job.com

MassachusettsJobs.com

Mastermason.com/bethel22va

MaximumPayJobs.com MBJobs.com Mcfind.com Mcps.k12.md.us/departments/personnel Md-Jobs.com MDJobs.com MDJobsearch.com Meador.com Medemploy.net Medhunters.com Mediabistro.com Mediacorp2.com Mediajobsearchcanada.com MediaplannerJobs.com Mediaplex.com/career/career.html Medioblouisiana.com Medjobswest.com Medsearch/america Medsearch.com Medsearchofky.com Medzilla.com MegaJobs.com MegaJobsites.com MEJobs.com Members.a2zsol.com Members.aol.com/bookhaven Members.aol.com/gwattier/washJob.htm Members.aol.com/j4jobs Members.aol.com/phooey182/jobs Members.aol.com/phooey182/jobs/job main.htm Members.aol.com/pjpohly/how2.htm

Members.aol.com/plcmjobs

Members.aol.com/vacumkitty/Jobs.htm

Members.home.net/microwork

Members3.boardhost.com/translate

MemphisJobs.com

Menway.com

Meridianrecruiters.com

Merritttemps.com

MexicoJobs.com

Mexonline.com/classifd.htm

MiamiJobs.com

MiamiJobs.net

MiamiRecruiter.com

Miasma.com/partitions/titjob

MichiganJobs.com

Microsoft.com/jobs

Microsoft.de/jobs

Migrationexpert.com

MIJobs.com

MIJobs.net

Milwaukee-Jobs.com

MilwaukeecomputerJobs.com

MilwaukeeJobs.com

Ministermatch.com

Ministryemployment.com

Ministry Jobs.com

Ministrysearch.com

Ministryserver.com/dsmtext/ottext26.htm

MinneapolisRecruiter.com

MinnesotaJobs.com

MinnesotaJobs.net

Minoritygraduate.com

MississippiJobs.com

MissouriJobs.com

Mlm2you.net

Mmapersonnel.com

Mn-Jobs.com

Mncn.org/jobs

MNJobs.com

Mnworks.org

MobetterJobs.com

MOJobs.com

Moms2work.com

Moneyfromhome.com

Monster.ca

Monster.co.nz

Monster.co.uk

Monster.com

Monster.com.au

Monster.com.hk

Monsterindia.com

MonsterLearning.com

MontanaJobs.com

Morrowassociates.com

Mriplastic-packaging.com

MSJobs.com

MTDaily.com/cgibin/mboard?board/mb/recruiting

Mtdaily.com/mtJobs.html

MTJobs.com

Muhlenbergjcc.org

MultiCulturalAdvantage.com

Multiculturaladvantage.com/ABOUT/freecontent.asp

Multimediaemployment.com

Mum.edu/compro-usa

Mworld.org

My-job-finder.com

Mycareer.com

MycruiseshipJob.com

Myflorida.com/myflorida/employment

MyhealthcareJobs.net

MyJob.com/careers

Myjobcoach.com

Myjobdoctor.com

MYJobs.com

Mymaccareer.com

Mymotivator.com

Myrecruiterinc.com

Back to Top

N

Naacpcareerfair.com

NannyJob.co.uk

NannyJobs.com

Napier.ac.uk/depts/personnel/Jobs.html

Naral.org/actnow/jobs_intern.html

NasaJobs.com

NasaJobs.nasa.gov

NashvilleJobs.com

Nationalcampaign.org National Jobs.com Nationalsales-services.com/online/jobs NationJob.com NationJobs.com Nationwideconsultants.com Nativeamerican Jobs.com Natlclassifiedads.com Natss.com Nature.com Nature.com/naturejobs NatureJobs.com Navres.navy.mil Navy.com Navy.com/index.jsp NavyJobs.com Navyjobsnw.com NBJobs.com Ncci.com NCJobs.com NDJobs.com NebraskaJobs.com Needmoremiles.com NegotiationEurope.com/articles/articles-salary-negotiation.asp Nejobcorps.org NEJobs.com **NEJobs.net** Net-branch-mortgage-jobs-for-loan-officers.com Net-Temps.com Netat.com NetJobs.co.uk

NetJobs.com Netshare.com/noflash.asp Netsource-1.com/jobfiles Netspace.net.au/%gonzaga/Jobs.htm NetworkingJobs.com Networkstaff.com NevadaJobs.com NevadaJobs.net Newadvent.org/cathen/08413a.htm NewBrunswickJobs.com NewBrunswickJobs.net Newenglandfilm.com/Jobs.htm NewEnglandRecruiter.com Newenglandrecruiter.com/NewYorkRecruiter.com NewfoundlandJobs.com NewHampshireJobs.com NewJerseyJobs.com NewJobs.com NewmexicoeducationJobs.com NewMexicoJobs.com Newscientist.com NewscientistJobs.com NewsJobs.com NewspaperJobs.com Newyork.craigslist.org Newyork.preferredJobs.com NewYorkJobs.com NewYorkJobs.net NewYorkRecruiter.com Nextjobstep.com

Nextstepmagazine.com

NFJobs.com

Ngltf.org/about/Jobs.htm

NHJobs.com

NicheJobs.com

Nickjobgolf.com

NightJob.com

NightJobs.com

Nixers.com

Njfac.org

NJJobs.com

NIrb.gov

NMJobs.com

NmtechJobs.org

No1-work-at-home-job-directory.com

Nonprofitcareerquest.com

NorfolkJobs.com

Norgaard.net/Jobs.htm

North-carolinaJobs.com

NorthCarolinaJobs.com

NorthDakotaJobs.com

NorthJobs.com

NorthwestJobs.com

NovaScotiaJobs.com

NovaScotiaJobs.net

Now.org/organiza/work.html

Nps.gov/orca/v-98Jobs.htm

Nsf.gov/oirm/hrm/jobs/start.htm

NSJobs.com

NSJobs.net

NsrJobs.com

Nt-Jobs.com

Ntia.doc.gov

NTJobs.com

NTJobs.net

NurseJobShop.com

Nursejobsrus.com

Nursing-Jobs.com

Nursing-Jobs.us

NursingJobs.com

NursingJobs.org

NVJobs.com

NVJobs.net

Nwcareerexpo.com

Nycjobbank.com

NyeducationJobs.com

Nyjobexchange.com

NYJobs.com

NYJobs.net

Nynma.org/jobs

Nytimes.com/classified

Nytimes.com/library/financial

Nytimes.com/pages/jobs

Nytimes.com/specials/jobfair

Nyu.edu/pages/sls/sjgl/sjgl.html

Back to Top

OaklandJobs.com
OceanographyJobs.com
Ocs.fas.harvard.edu/html/intview.html
Oddjobs-homerepairs.com
Odjcc.com
Officeassistance.net
Officeassistance.verizonsupersite.com
Officemoonlighter.com
Officetempsofrockford.com
Ohayosensei.com
OhioCareers.com
OhioJobs.com
OHJobs.com
Ohr.cornell.edu/jobs/index.html
Oilcareer.ca
Oilfieldworkers.com/oilfieldJobs.html
Ojfdfw.com
OKJobs.com
OklahomaJobs.com
Olsten-wi.com
Olympiancareerpath.com
Omnicareer.com
On-campus.com
On-campusJobs.com
Onairjobtipsheet.com
OncologyJobs.com
Onestop-lane.org
ONJobs.com
Online-Jobs.com
Online-technical-job-training-programs.com
OnlinesalesJobs.co.uk

Onlinesports.com

Onsitecompanies.com

Ontargetcertification.com

OntarioJobs.com

OntheJob.net

Ontherail.com

OperationIT.com

Opm.gov/disability

OrangeCountyJobs.com

OregonJobs.com

ORJobs.com

Orlando-Jobs.com

OrlandoJobs.com

OrlandoJobs.net

OrlandoRecruiter.com

Osha.gov

Osp.state.nc.us

Otjp.org

OverseasJobs.com

Overseasjobsexpress.co.uk

Overture.com

OwneroperatorJob.com

OzoneJobs.com

OzoneJobs.net

Back to Top

Packworld.com Pajamajobsonline.com PAJobs.com PAJobs.net Pallaslearning.com Paris-anglo.com Pats.sarasotacounty.org Pats.sarasotacounty.org/pats/pats.nsf Pauldyer.com Payscale.com Pazsaz.com/theJob.html PbJobs.com Pbs.org Pbs.org/jobs Pbs.org/weta/apr Pejn.com PEJobs.com PEJobs.net PennsylvaniaJobs.com Pennysaverusa.com/careers PensacolaJobs.com PeopleBank.com PeopleBonus.com PerfectJobs.com Performanceinfo.com Personnel-action.com Petersons.com Pgm-world.8m.com Pharmaceutical-sales.com Pharmaceutical Jobs.com Pharmaceuticalonline.com/content

Pharmaceuticalwork.com

Pharmacistsprn.com

Pharmacy-staffing.com

Pharmacy.com

Pharmacy.org

PHDJobs.com

PhiladelphiaJobs.com

PhiladelphiaRecruiter.com

PhilippineJobs.com

PhilosophyJobs.com

Phoenix.preferredJobs.com

PhoenixJobs.com

PhoenixRecruiter.com

PhxJobs.com

Phys-astro.sonoma.edu

Physicaltherapistjobsrus.com

PhysicaltherapyJobs.com

Physician Jobs.com

Physicianjobsearch.com

PhysicsJobs.com

Physicsweb.org

Physlink.com

PickaJob.com

PickingJobs.com

Pieceworkers.com

Pinpointtraining.org

Pirg.org/jobs

Pittsburgh.preferredJobs.com

PittsburghJobs.com

PittsburghJobs.net

Pittsjcc.com

<u>Pj.org</u>
Placementpartner.com
Planetizen.com
Planetlearn.com
PlanetRecruit.co.uk
Plasma-gate.weizmann.ac.il/Jobs.html
Platinumrecruiters.com
Policeofindia.com
PortaJobs.com
Portland-Jobs.com
Portland.craigslist.org
PortlandJobs.com
PortlandJobs.net
PortlandRecruiter.com
Positionwatch.com
Post-a-Job.com
Post.resumerabbit.com
Postings.gov.bc.ca
Power-info.com
PowerbuilderJobs.com
Powerplantpro.com
Powerresumesandcoaching.com
Powweb.com/Jobs.html
PreferredJobs.com
PrescottJobs.org
PrgJobs.com
Primeprofits.com
PrinceEdwardJobs.com
PrintWorkers.com
Prntsgrp.com

ProA	lt.com
-------------	--------

Proesinc.freeservers.com

Professionaljobnetwork.com

ProgrammeranalystJobs.com

ProgrammingJobs.com

Prohire.com

Projhope.org/employment2.htm

Proquestrecruiting.com

ProvidenceJobs.com

PulpandpaperJobs.com

Pvse.itgo.com

Pw2.netcom.com/%feridun/libJobs.htm

Pw2.netcom.com/%jimbeaty/jobsearchtips.html

Back to Top

Q

QcJobs.com

QCJobs.net

QuebecJobs.com

QuebecJobs.net

QueencityJobs.com

Questdiagnostics.com/cgi-bin/start.pl

Questmatch.com

QuickJob.com

QuickJobs.com

Quicktone.com

Quintcareers.com

R136xoa.com

Radiofreeq.com

RadioFreeq.com/job_search/search.asp

RadiologyJobs.com

RainmakerJobs.com

RaleighJobs.com

Randstad.com

Rational expectations.com

Raykarsan.com

Rcpjobfinder.com

Rdw.ru

Real-Jobs.com

Realestatejobstore.com

Realestatemoneymaker.com

RealJobs.com

Realtime.net/%abner

Recruit.sciencemag.org

Recruitables.com

Recruitanurse.com

Recruitech-inc.com

RecruitEngine.com

RecruiterConnection.com

RecruiterNetworks.com

Recruitersonline.com

Recruithound.com

Recruitingteachers.org Recruitmentdatabase.com Recruitmentextra.com Recruitonnet.com RedsquareJobs.com Reed.co.uk ReferTalent.com Reproductioncenter.verizonsupersite.com Resame.com ResortJobs.com Respiratory-research.com RestaurantJobs.com Resu-me.com Results-staffing.com Resume--search.com Resume-grab-bag.com Resumeaction.com Resumeassistant.com Resumeblaster.com Resumebroadcaster.com ResumeDirector.com Resumeguys.com Resumelogic.com Resumemailman.com Resumepages.com Resumepro.com ResumeRabbit.com Resumes. Yahoo.com Resumesbysecretaryplus.com resumesolutions.ca Resumesuccess.com

Resumethunder.com

Resumetypingservice.com

ResumeWriter.biz

ResumeWriters.com

ResumeWriters.net

ResumeZapper.com

ResumeZapper.net

Retailjobmart.com

RetailJobs.ie

Retexconsulting.com

Revolution.3-cities.com/%gklug

Rfjn.com

RhodelslandJobs.com

RhodeJobs.com

Richmondjobline.com

Rightstaffinc.com

RIJobs.com

RileyGuide.com

RiversideJobs.com

RJob.org

RnhotJobs.com

RnJobs.co.uk

Roadwhore.com

RocketResume.com

RockymountainJobs.com

Rolancers.com

Roperrecruiting.com

RorynsrJobs.com

Rrstar.com

Rsos.8k.com

RtJobs.com

Rumpelstilz.com

Back to Top

S

Sacramento.craigslist.org

SacramentoJobs.com

SacramentoRecruiter.com

Saifee.htmlplanet.com

SaintJobs.com

Salariesreview.com

Salary.com

Salaryexpert.com

SalesJobs.com

SalesPeople.co.uk/links.php

Salestrax.com

Salience.com

Salon.com/tech/books/2000/10/11/jobs_excerpt

Saloneducation.com

SaltJobs.com

SaltlakecityJob.com

SaltLakeCityRecruiter.com

Saludos.com

Samuelcno.8m.net

SanAntonioJobs.com

Sandiego.craigslist.org

SanDiegoJobs.com

SanDiegoRecruiter.com

Sandrara.freeservers.com SanFranciscoJobs.com SanFranRecruiter.com SanJobs.com SanJoseJobs.com SanJoseJobs.net Santabarbaraoutletmall.com Sarinarusso.com.au Sas-Jobs.com SaskatchewanJobs.com Savannah-Jobs.net SavannahJobs.com Sayeed.itgo.com Sayresume.com ScienceJobs.com Scienceprofessionals.com Scinternational.com SCJobs.com SCJobs.net ScourJobs.com SDJobs.com SDJobs.net Search.megaspider.com/b.html?jobs SearchForJobs.net SearchJobs.com Seattle-Jobs.com Seattle.craigslist.org Seattle.preferredJobs.com Seattlecareers.com SeattleJobs.com SeattleJobs.net

SeattleJobs.org

SeattleRecruiter.com

SecurityJobs.com

SecurityJobs.net

Seek.com.au

Seek123.com/Jobs

Seekresearch.com

SelectJob.com

SelectJobs.com

Seniorjobbank.com

SeniorJobbank.org

Sep.nps.gov

SFgate.com/jobs

SFJobs.com

SFJobs.net

Shakespearedc.org/Job.html

Shef.ac.uk/%biblst/department/staff

ShipJobs.com

ShipJobs.primary.net

Shopeenterprises.8m.com

Shopperuk.com

ShowbizJobs.com

Showbizjobscanada.com

Showbizltd.com

Shrm.org

Si.edu/ofg/resopp.htm

Siamcareer.com

Siemens.com

SiliconalleyJobs.com

SiliconvalleyJobs.com

Simplejobsearch.com/home.html

SimplySalesAndMarketing.co.uk SingaporeitJobs.com Singaporejobsonline.com Singspeak.com SiouxfallsJobs.com Skassociates.com Skillmaster.com SkillsVillage.com SKJobs.com Smartcertify.com Smartforce.com Smartjobguides.com Smartpages.com SnagaJob.com Socialservice.com Socialworker.com Socojoblink.org Software-personnel.com SoftwaredeveloperJobs.com SoftwareJobs.com SolidworksJobs.com Sologig.com Solway-Jobs.net Songsearch.net Southafricanjobs-at.com SouthCarolinaJobs.com SouthDakotaJobs.com SouthJobs.com Southwestsearch.net

Soyouwannabeapsychologist.freeservers.com

Sozialwiss.uni-hamburg.de Sozialwiss.uni-hamburg.de/phil/ag/jobs SpaceJobs.com SpanishcoalitionforJobs.org Spb.ca.gov Specialjobsusa.com Speechtherapistjobsrus.com Spiritualitytoday.org/spir2day SporngrouplegalJobs.com/index2.html Sportscareers.com Springbornstaff.com Springisd.org/personne/teacherfair Sputnik.net/career Stacks.msnbc.com/news/677090.asp Staffinglinks.com Staffingpage.com Staffquiz.com Staffsolutions.com Staffwise.com/chicslist.htm Staffyourself.com Staktek.com Staktek.com/hr/hr3.html Star-telegram.com Starcasegroup.net Starthere.com StartTodayJobs.com Startuplynx.com State.ia.us/jobs

State.ky.us/agencies/personnel/jobspage.htm

State.ia.us/jobs/idop1.htm

State.me.us/labor/jsd/jobserv.htm

State.nd.us/jsnd/lmi.htm State.sc.us StategovJobs.com StateJobs.com Stats.bls.gov StepBeyond.com StepBeyond.net Stepstone.co.uk Stlouis-Jobs.com Stlouis.preferredJobs.com Stpaul.gov/jobopenings Stpete.org/sppdJobs.htm Strategichr.com/hralert.html StreetJobs.com StudentJobs.gov Studentsguide.com/jobs Studentstaff.com SummerJobs.com Summerjobsweb.com Sunoasis.com Sunsite.unc.edu/usenet-i/hier-s Sunsteam.com/search/dir SurfJobs.com Sustainablebusiness.com Suzysez.com Suzysez.com/default2.cfm?scat/joba&mcat/job Sw2w.azsystems.net

SwapJobs.com

Swdb.org

SwiftJobs.com

Swissinfo.org

Swjn.com Sympatico.ca/contents/careers SymphonyJob.com

Back to Top

T-j-f.net

Tagrecruitment.com

Takecharge.hypermart.net

Talents.ch

Talenttree.com

Talismanretail.co.uk

Tampa-Jobs.com

TampaJobs.com

Taonline.com

Taps.com

Targetedjobsites.com

TarvindiaJobs.com

Tax-Jobs.com

Tccd.net

TeacherJobs.com

Teachers-education-resources.com

Teachers.net

Teaching-Jobs.org

Teachingintaiwan.itgo.com

TeachingJobs.com

TeachingJobs.ie

Teachwave.com Techies.com Techies.zdnet.com Techjobbank.com TechJobs.com TechnicalwriterJobs.com Technology.jsc.nasa.gov Telecomcareers.net TelecomJobs.com TelecommJobs.com Telecommunications Jobs.com TelecommutingJobs.com Telecomsjobsource.co.uk Telezoo.com Templetechnologies.com Temporariesofmckinney.verizonsupersite.com TennesseeJobs.com TennisproJobs.com TesJobs.co.uk TesJobs.com Texas.computerJobs.com TexasJobs.com TexastechJobs.com Texastechnicalstaffing.com TexasWorkforce.com TexasWorkforce.net TexasWorkforce.org Th.topJobs.net Thames-valley-it-Jobs.co.uk The-scientist.com TheaterJobs.com

TheatreJobs.com Thebigcom.com TheCareerEngineer.com Thecentralmall.com Thedigitalrecruiter.com The Employment Guide.com Theemploymentnews.com The Job. com Thejobboard.com Thejobconnector.com Thejobdr.com Thejobfair.com Thejoblocator.com The Jobresource.com Thejobshoppe.com Thejobsite.state.ga.us Theologytoday.ptsem.edu/jul1991 Thepigsite.com Therecruiternetwork.com Thes.co.uk Thescientisteurope.com Thesporngroup.com Thestandardeurope.com/section/workplace Thevipport.com Theworksusa.com Thinkingrecruitment.com Thisweek.chronicle.com/.ads/.links.html Threedsource.com Tiab2b.com Timelinerecruiting.com <u>Timesjobsandcareers.com</u>

Timlamont.com TJobs.com Tmwinc.com TNJobs.com Todaysmilitary.com Tokyoconnections.com Tonguepoint.com TopJobs.ch TopJobs.co.uk TopJobs.com TopJobs.ie TopJobs.net Topjobsusa.com Topjobsusa.net Topjobsusa.org Topsalespositions.com TopUSAJobs.com Topvacancies.com TopwebJobs.com

Torontojobsource.com

TotalJobs.com

TotalJobs.net

Trcstaff.com

TravelJobs.co.nz

TristateJobs.com

Truckersjobbank.com

Trucking-Jobs.com

TropicJobs.com

TravelJobs.com.au

Total

Truecareers.com

TvJobs.com

Twc.State.TX.US

Twc.state.tx.us/Jobs/Job.html

Twincities.preferredJobs.com

TwinCitiesJobs.com

Txcn.com

TXJobs.com

TypingJobs.org

Back to Top

V

Vabenefits.vba.va.gov/vonapp

Vacuumkitty.com/Jobs.html

VAJobs.com

ValleyJobs.com

Vancouver.craigslist.org

Vault.com

Vba.va.gov/bln/vre

Vbidcontract.com

VcrJobs.com

Vdel.edu/apa/opportunities/grants

Vermont-Job.com

VermontJobs.com

Verticaltalents.com

VeteranEmployment.com

VetJobs.com

Vets-atb.org Vets100.cudenver.edu Vgjn.com Viando.de Vinnelljobcorps.org/humphrey Viptown.com VirginiaJobs.com VirtualJobs.com Virtuallibrarian.com/moleo/Jobs.html Vistahr.com VisualbasicJobs.com Vjf.com Vjobbank.com VkJobs2004.com Vkjobsguide.co.uk VkteachingJobs.com Vmet-vets.dol.gov VnderwritingJobs.com Vnicru.com VnionJobs.com VniqueJobs.com Vniversaljobapp.com Vnlimited/jobs VnlimitedJobs.com Voled.doded.mil Volt.com/jobs Vpreach.com/index2.htm Vpreachinc.com Vrban75.com/action/jsa/jsa2.html

VS.PlusJobs.com
Vsaf.com

VsahotJobs.com

VSAJobs.com

VsaJobs.gov

VSAJobs.net

VsaJobs.opm.gov

Vsatoday.com

Vsatoday.com/marketing/Jobs.htm

Vsdoj.gov/crt/ada

Vsdoj.gov/oarm

Vsearch.com

VsexecJobs.com

VshotJobs.com

VsitJob.com

VSJobNetwork.com

VslegalJobs.com

Vsmedicalcareers.com

VsmedJobs.com

Vsnews.com/usnews/edu/eduhome.htm

VspostofficeJobs.com

Vssinurses.com

VstechJobs.com

VstechJobs.net

VtahJobs.com

VTJobs.com

Vwindsor.ca/cpa/jobse.htm

Back to Top

web.disc.co.jp/ijf01
w4.Siemens.de/en/career/continent
wdsc.doleta.gov/disability
wdsc.doleta.gov/msfw
WAJobs.com
WantedJobs.com
WantedJobs.net
Warwick.ac.uk/%eduql/ital_job
Washington-dcJobs.com
Washingtondc.craigslist.org
WashingtonDCJobs.com
WashingtonJobs.com
Washingtonpost.com/wp-adv/classifieds
WashingtonRecruiter.com
WashJob.com
Waterloocedarfallsia.com
Wcjp.org
WDVL.Internet.com
WebadvertisingJobs.com
WebdesignerJobs.com
Webdeveloperemployment.com
Webhire.com
Webhitster.com
Webindia.com/india/Jobs.htm
Webjobsusa.com
Webjobsusa.com/dc.html
WebmarketingJobs.com
Webmasteremployment.com
WebproducerJobs.com
WebprogrammerJobs.com

WebprogrammingJobs.com Wes.org WestJobs.com WestPalmBeachJobs.com WestPalmBeachJobs.net WestVirginiahospitalJobs.com WestVirginiaJobs.com Wetfeet.com Wfsd.k12.ny.us/wfsd/htm.Jobs.html Whatatripvacations.com Whitemountain.gq.nu WIJobs.com WIJobs.net WilkesJobs.com WilmingtonJob.com Wire.ises.org Wireless-careers.com Wirelessdesignonline.com Wirelessweekjobnet.com WisconsinJobs.com WisJobs.com Wist.net Witness-pioneer.org/vil/articles/prophet/ayoub.htm Wnyjobcorps.org WnyJobs.com WomensSportsCareers.com Work-at-home-jobs-and-employment.com Work-at-home-Jobs.org Work-at-homecomputerJobs.com Work-money-Job.com Work4travel.co.uk

WorkathomeJobs.com

Workathomejobsinformation.com

Workathomesite.com

Workfinders.net

Workforce.com

Workforceflorida.com

Workforceonline.com

Workfromhome.com

WorkfromhomeJobs.com

WorkhomeJobs.com

Workinboston.com

Workindex.com

Workingutah.com

Worklife.com

Worklifeforum.com

Workopolis.com

Workplacediversity.com

Workplaza.com

Worksnotfun.com

Worksource.org

WorkTree.com

World-wideJobs.com

Worldconcern.org

Worldemployment.com

Worldemployment.net

WorldwideJobs.com

Worldxchange.com

Worrytheenot.com

Wpt.org/inside wpt/employment

WriteJobs.com

WriteJobs.net

Writerswrite.com/jobs

Writingassistant.com/Jobs.htm

WritingJobs.com

WSACorp.com

WSACorp.net

WSJJobs.com

WSJJobs.net

WSJobs.com

Wstf.nasa.gov/employ

WtcJobs.com

WVJobnet.com

WVJobs.com

WYJobs.com

WYJobs.state.wy.us

WyomingHospitalJobs.com

WyomingJobbank.com

WyomingJobs.com

WDVL.Internet.com/Vlib/Internet/Jobs.html

youth.hrdc-drhc.gc.ca/common/home.shtml

ww1.joboptions.com/jo_main/index.jsp

www-marine.stanford.edu/HMSweb/careers.html

www-personal.monash.edu.au/~dey/phil/jobs.htm

www3.health.nsw.gov.au/healthjobs

www3.sympatico.ca/apuchti/jobs.html

wwwadmin.cl.uh.edu/ssc/sca/careerhelp/Joblinks.htm

Back to Top

XbJob.com Y2kjobhunt.com

Back to Top

Y

YesJob.com
YourCareer.com
YourEECareer.com
YourJobsearcher.com
YouthSpecialties.com/jobbank
YTJobs.com
YukonJobs.com

Back to Top

Z

Zairmail.com/Jobs.asp
Zanesvilletimesrecorder.com/jobs
Zdnet.co.uk/careers
Zdnet.com/careers
Zdnet.com/jobs
Zdnet.com/jobs
Zdnet.com.au/jobs
Zipresume.com
Zudora.com

Data Entry Companies that Hire Homeworkers



The below companies are some of the most popular and well-known sites that hire telecommuters. Click on each company for more detailed information. Please keep in mind they may have waiting lists so you should check them frequently to see if they are hiring.

Verification Positions

Sterling Testing Services

Job Description: Sterling Services is an outsourcing company hired to perform employment verifications. Call to verify previous employment, education, personal references etc. Correspond with corporate offices in New York through emails and phone calls.

Pay: \$10.00 Per hour. Paid on the 15th and 30th of each month thru direct deposit. You are an independent contractor, responsible for your own taxes. Requirements: 2 phone lines. Scheduled for 30 hours per week, e-mail account.

*Sterling Services provides a long distance access code.

Data Entry-Coding positions

Cypher Services

Job Description: Your computer screen displays a scanned document that needs coding. On a separate portion of the same screen, you will be asked to review the document and enter data that pertains to that specific document.

Pay: Contractors are paid by the number of documents coded. Pay is on a monthly basis, mailed to your home.

Requirements: DSL, 2 phone lines, e-mail account, printer, previous coding or paralegal experience is helpful.

ONSS - On Site Sourcing

Job Description: Data entry and document coding. All work will is done at-home or at another remote location via computer. Work can be done twenty-four hours per day, seven days per week subject to coding project availability.

Pay: Compensation is based on the number of documents that are accurately coded/data entered on a per document basis. Pay is monthly.

Requirements: High speed Internet access through DSL, Cable, Satellite or other highspeed system; 17" monitor; an email account and a printer. Previous legal knowledge preferred.

Telemarketing

Work at Home Agents

Job Description: Inbound phone calls, providing customer service to customers who have questions or would like to place orders from infomercials.

Pay: \$0.17 per minute, for each minute you are connected to a phone call with a customer. Some higher rates are available based on a variety of factors.

Requirements: Cable or DSL internet access, email, headset, phone line.

Working Solutions

Job Description: Inbound phone calls, providing customer service to customers who have questions or would like to place orders or reservations. Sometimes offer transcription and data entry positions as well.

Pay: Varies.

Requirements: Cable or DSL internet access (most projects cannot use dial-up connections), email, headset, phone line.

LiveOps

Job Description: Customer service representative taking inbound phone calls. Provides service to customers who have questions or would like to place orders (such as from infomercials) or reservations. Best for people who sell well.

Pay: Varies, depending on calls and your conversion rates.

Requirements: Cable or DSL internet access, email, headset, corded phone line (no cordless phones due to security concerns receiving credit card numbers).

Career Planning And Career Advice Help Resources

<u>Career and Resume Resources</u> Career site with countless resources, including articles, book reviews, weekly career tips, resume critique, and newsletter.

<u>CareerPlanner.com</u> Plan your career - Don't just take another job. Online career planning, career testing and assessment, as well as job search resources to help you search for and identify your ideal career. We help you create your future...See us before you start your job search.

<u>CareerPMI.com</u> Career Planning and Management, Inc. offers career development programs for individuals and organizations, including career coaching, mid-career redirection, workshops and seminars plus a "Career Store" with tools and resources.

Job and Career Help Online This site is an aid to students and others in Internet job

searching and career development.

<u>University of Phoenix Online</u> Let online-university-degrees.info show you how to earn a degree via the internet, through University of Phoenix Online, the nation's largest private university.

Career And Employment Resource Directory For Women

<u>AdvancingWomen.com</u> A skills building organization which provides coaching, mentoring, strategy and support to empower women to route around traditional choke points in their careers and to keep advancing to the highest level of their capabilities.

<u>CareerWomen.com</u> Premier women's career center. Job bank, resume bank, post jobs, career women resources, news and more. Helping women achieve success in their careers and lives.

Entrepreneurial Parent (EP) EP is a community and career resource for parents who choose entrepreneurship to balance work and family. Features include an EP Business Directory of over 1,400 registered members, a monthly ezine, a daily discussion group, member profiles and over 400 pages of archived information resources. Whether you're an aspiring or seasoned EP, you're not alone anymore!

<u>HerAssistant.com</u> Community for Women in Business. SmallBiz center, information, resources, printables, and much more.

<u>LifeQuest2000.com</u> LifeQuest Coaching...dedicated to coaching working women to achieve their personal and professional goals and to live their BEST LIVES! Check out our website for the free offer for a complimentary coaching session...a \$175.00 value.

<u>SCWIST</u> - The Society for Canadian Women in Science and Technology: Career information, resources, networking and much more for women in science and technology. SCWIST's mission is to promote and empower women in science and technology. SCWIST is a non-profit voluntary association, established in 1981.

<u>Top100Womensites.com</u> One of the first and original of the Top Women Ranking Sites. We showcase some of the internet's best women sites ranked by popularity.

<u>Womans-Work.com</u> We are your complete flexible work resource. Search our free revolutionary job board. Find more than 30,000 fresh telecommuting, job sharing, part time, work from home and flex scheduling jobs. Look for a job share partner. Find great career, family, work-life and life balance content. What are you waiting for?

Project or Temp-Work Sites

www.freelanceworkexchange.com

www.whispy.com/work.html

www.ework.com

www.flipdog.com

Job Search Database

Access hundreds of jobs immediately. Read job descriptions. Apply online. Click here to search jobs...

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Data Entry Job Listings by Industry Resources



Academic Jobs (Academic Employment Network) http://www.academploy.com/jobs.cfm

Acting and Modeling Jobs http://www.showbizltd.com/hints.cfm

Advertising Jobs (AdvertisingAge) http://adage.com/interactive/index.html

Aeronautics Jobs http://www.aztechpro.com/

Aerospace Jobs (Space Jobs) http://www.spacejobs.com

Architectural Jobs (CareerPark) http://www.careerpark.com/jobs/archlist.html

Army Jobs, Active Duty and Army Reserve (US Army Recruiting) http://www.goarmy.com

Attorney Jobs (Attorney Jobs)

http://www.attorneyjobs.com

Attorney Jobs (Attorneys @ Work) http://www.attorneysatwork.com/

Automotive Jobs http://www.autojobs.com/

Aviation Jobs http://www.aviationjobsearch.com/

Biotechnology Jobs (Medzilla) http://www.medzilla.com

Business Professional Jobs http://www.bpgi.com/

Chemistry Jobs http://www.sciencejobs.com/

Christian Jobs (ChristianNet) http://www.christianet.com

Coaching Jobs, Football (COACH) http://www.coachhelp.com

College Graduate Jobs (Adguide's College Recruiter Employment Site) http://www.adguide.com

College Graduate Jobs (Career Mosaic) http://www.careermosaic.com

College Graduate Jobs (JobCenter) http://www.jobcenter.com

College Graduate Jobs (JobDirect) http://www.jobdirect.com

College Graduate Jobs (Jobtrak) http://www.jobtrak.com

College Graduate Jobs (JobWeb) http://www.jobweb.org

College Graduate Jobs, MBAs (MBA Job) http://www.mbajob.com

Competitive Intelligence Jobs http://www.bidigital.com/ci/Jobs/

Computer Jobs (National Computer Jobs) http://www.computerwork.com/

Computer Jobs (The Computer Jobs Store) http://www.computerjobs.com

Contract Employment Jobs (Contract Employment eXchange) http://www.cex.com

Contract Employment Jobs (National Technical Employment Services) http://www.ntes.com

Contract Employment Jobs (Net-Temps) http://www.net-temps.com

Construction Jobs (Engineering News Record) http://www.enr.com

Culinary Jobs (StarChefs) http://www.starchefs.com

Education Jobs (Higheredjobs Online) http://www.higheredjobs.com

Electrical Engineering Jobs (ElectricalEngineer.com) http://www.electricalengineer.com/

Engineering Jobs, Permanent (Engineering Jobs.com) http://www.engineeringjobs.com

Engineering Jobs, Contract (ContractEngineering.com) http://www.contractengineering.com

Environmental Jobs (Environmental Careers, Inc.) http://www.environmentalcareers.com

Environmental Jobs (National Registry of Environmental Professionals) http://www.nrep.org

European Jobs (EuroJobs) http://www.eurojobs.com

Executive Jobs (Technology Registry) http://www.techreg.com

Fitness Jobs (FitLife) http://www.fitlife.com

Funerary Jobs (FuneralNet) http://www.funeralnet.com

General Employment, search by Company, State, or Industry (The Internet Job Source) http://www.statejobs.com

General Employment (NationJob's Specialty Pages) http://www.nationjob.com/frqsrc.html

Government Jobs, Federal (FedWorld) http://www.fedworld.gov

Government Jobs, Federal (Office of Personnel Management) http://www.usajobs.opm.gov

Government Jobs, Public Service (Public Service Employees Network) http://www.pse-net.com

Grocer Jobs (The Produce Job Exchange) http://www.producejobs.com

Health Care Jobs (America's HealthCareSource) http://www.healthcaresource.com

Health Care Jobs (MedSearch) http://www.medsearch.com

Health Care Jobs (Medzilla) http://www.medzilla.com

Health Care Jobs (Physicians Employment) http://www.physemp.com

High Technology Jobs (CareerMosaic) http://www.careermosaic.com

High Technology Jobs (DICE) http://www.dice.com

High Technology Jobs for Women (Women in Technology International) http://www.witi.com

Human Resources Jobs (CareerPark) http://www.careerpark.com/jobs/humalist.html

Human Resources, Benefits Administration (BenefitsLink) http://www.benefitslink.com

Human Resources Jobs (Recruiting Options) http://www.recruitingoptions.net

Insurance Jobs (The Digital Financier) http://www.dfin.com

Internet Jobs (Bay Area Coolware Classifieds) http://www.jobsjobsjobs.com

Internet Technology Jobs (Seybold Seminars Online Jobbank) http://www.supersite.net/seyboldjobbank

Jobs for People with Security Clearances (Classified Employment Web Site) http://www.yourinfosource.com

Jobs for International Physicians who want to work in the U.S. (Physicians RecruitNet) http://www.physiciannet.com

Law Jobs (LawJobs) http://www.lawjobs.com

Legal Secretary Jobs (Personnel at Law) http://personnelatlaw.com

Math Teacher Jobs (Amercian Mathematical Society) http://www.ams.org/employment/

Mechanical Engineering Jobs (www.MechanicalEngineer.com) http://www.mechanicalengineer.com

Military Transition (Army Career and Alumni Program)

http://www.acap.army.mil

Military Transition (Center for Employment Management) http://www.cemjob.com

Military Transition (Clarke & Associates) http://www.jclarke.com

Military Transition (Corporate Gray Online) http://www.bluetogray.com

Natural Resources Jobs (Cyber-Sierra's Natural Resources Job Search) http://www.cyber-sierra.com/nrjobs/

Navy Jobs (US Navy) http://www.navyjobs.com

Nursing Jobs (VirtualNurse) http://virtualnurse.com

Land Professional Jobs (Right of Way) http://www.rightofway.com

Outdoor Jobs (CoolWorks) http://www.coolworks.com

Pharmaceutical Jobs (International Pharmajobs) http://www.pharmajobs.com

Physicians Jobs (Physicians Employment) http://www.physemp.com

Physics Jobs (PhysicsWeb) http://physicsweb.org

Pollution Prevention Jobs (Pollution Online) http://www.pollutiononline.com

Programmers Jobs (Jobs for Programmers) http://www.jfpresources.com

Radiology and Oncology Jobs (IntraVision) http://www.intravsn.com

Recording Industry Jobs (Los Angeles Music Network) http://www.lamn.com

Social Service Jobs (The New Social Worker Online) http://www.socialworker.com/career.htm

Space Jobs (Space Careers)
http://www.spacelinks.com/SpaceCareers/Careers.html

Sports Jobs (CBS SportsLine) http://www.sportsline.com

Summer Camp Jobs (CoolWorks) http://www.coolworks.com/showme/campjobs.htm

Teaching Jobs (NationJob Network) http://www.nationjob.com/education

Teaching Jobs (The Teacher's Employment Network) http://www.teachingjobs.com

Teaching Jobs (Teachers @ Work) http://www.teachersatwork.com

Telecommuting Jobs (Telecommuting Jobs) http://www.tjobs.com

Telecommuting Jobs for Programmers (Jobs for Programmers) http://www.jfpresources.com/jobtele1.html

Truck Driver Jobs (TruckNet) http://www.trucknet.com

Useless Jobs (Useless Industries) http://uselessindustries.com

Volunteer Jobs (Internet Nonprofit Center) http://www.nonprofits.org/parlor/list.html

Volunteer Jobs (Virtual Volunteering) http://www.impactonline.org

Webmaster Jobs (Seybold Seminars Online Jobbank) http://www.supersite.net/seyboldjobbank

Web Professional Jobs (The Web Career Research Center) http://www.cio.com/forums/wmf_job_posts.html

Writers Jobs (The Write Job) http://www.writerswrite.com/jobs/

Table of Contents

Direct Sales Companies



Here are links to many of the most popular Direct Sales/ Network Marketing companies, and a few companies that are rather new. Please carefully consider and research the opportunity before making a decision. Good Luck!

Our Family Favorites

Amway

Arbonne International

At Home America

Avon

BeautiControl Cosmetics

Brown Bag Gourmet Goodies

Cajun Country Candies

Country Bunny Bath and Body

Creative Memories

Discovery Toys

Herbalife

Home and Garden Party
<u>Jafra Cosmetics</u>
Juice Plus
Longaberger Baskets
<u>Melaleuca</u>
New Vision International
Noevir Cosmetics
Pampered Chef
PartyLite Gifts
Reliv International
Shaklee Products
Special Delivery Storks & More
Stampin' Up!
Southern Living at Home
Tastefully Simple
The Story Teller
<u>Tupperware</u>
<u>USANA</u>
<u>Usborne Books</u>
Watkins

Home-Based Business Opportunities



ADVERTISING AND MARKETING

BADGE-A-MINT LTD.
P.O. BOX 800
DEPARTMENT BBY597
LASALLE, IL 61301; (800)223-4103
BUTTON-MAKING MACHINES

CAPTIVE AUDIENCE INDOOR ADVERTISING STRATEGIC ADVERTISING, INC. FORD CENTRE, 420 N. 5TH ST., STE. 345 MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55401; (612)333-3411; (800)416-7559 PLACE ADS IN RESTAURANT RESTROOMS

Q-PON BOOK, THE MID-MICHIGAN DIRECT MAIL, INC. 1827 N. MICHIGAN AVE. SAGINAW, MI 48602; (517)754-0000; (517)754-0898

DIRECT-MAIL ADVERTISING COUPON BOOK

SO CAL MARKETING 1722 LAHOUD DR., STE. 101 CARDIFF, CA 92007; (619)942-0289; (619)942-6338 MANUFACTURE CHANGEABLE BANNER SYSTEMS

THRIFTY ADVERTISING SYSTEMS
THRIFTY INSTANT PRINT
13199 BROOKHURST ST.
GARDEN GROVE, CA 92843; (714)636-6711
SYSTEM TO IMPRINT ADVERTISING SPECIALTIES

AUTOMOTIVE

AUTOMOTIVE APPRAISAL SERVICES GROUP 91398 WORLD WAY CTR. LOS ANGELES, CA 90009-1398; (800)495-2525, EXT. 71; (310)640-2525 USED-VEHICLE PREPURCHASE INSPECTIONS

AUTOPLUS WINDOW STICKERS
TANNER COMMUNICATIONS
12570 YACHT CLUB CIRCLE
FT. MYERS, FL 33919; (941)466-7641; (800)825-4838
NEW-CAR-TYPE WINDOW STICKER FOR USED-CAR
DEPARTMENTS AND INDEPENDENT DEALERS

GLAS-WELD SYSTEMS, INC. 20578 EMPIRE BLVD., DEPT. N BEND, OR 97701; (541)388-1156; (800)321-2597 GLASS REPAIR--MOBILE BUSINESS

M.A.R.S. 2000 MOBILE AUTOMOBILE RECONDITIONING SYSTEMS 1581 SOLOMON RUN RD. JOHNSTOWN, PA 15904; (800)676-6277; (814)539-4228 REPAIR OF AUTO PAINT CHIPS, VANDAL KEY SCRATCHES, SCUFFS, RUST, ETC.

MOBILE LUBE SYSTEMS, INC. 3140-K S. PEORIA, STE. 228 AURORA, CO 80014; (800)368-9339 MOBILE OIL CHANGE BUSINESS

BEAUTY

GOUBAUD DE PARIS FERN LABORATORIES, INC. 280 SMITH ST. FARMINGDALE, NY 11735; (516)420-8000 PRICE-VALUE FAMILY HAIR CARE AND PRODUCTS

TOTAL SOLUTIONS, INC. 2400 S.W. JEFFERSON PEORIA, IL 61605; (309)637-0600 TOTAL SHAVING SOLUTION FOR MEN AND WOMEN

BOOKS AND PUBLICATIONS

AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF SMALL BUSINESS 7515 WAYZATA BLVD., STE. 201 MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55426; (612)545-7001 HOLD SEMINARS ON SMALL-BUSINESS START-UP

CALAGRAPHICS
247 OLD BELGAN RD.
JERSEY CITY, NJ 07305;
(201)435-9339; (201)435-9848 FAX
DIRECT-MAIL MARKETING SUCCESS SYSTEM

LOOKING AHEAD PROFESSIONAL SALUTATIONS 1100 LINCOLN AVE., #100 NAPA, CA 94558; (707)226-2475 PUBLICATION AIMED AT ACTIVE SENIORS

RENAISSANCE VISION 10555 ST. HUBERT, STE. 1 MONTREAL, QUE H2C 2H9 CANADA; (514)388-7898 HOME-BASED OPPORTUNITIES

SUNNYSIDE PUBLISHERS P.O. BOX 29 LYNN, MA 01903; (617)595-4742; (617)593-2718 HOW-TO-WIN GAMBLING BOOKS

BUSINESS SERVICES

AMALISA SERVICES
DEPT. AS, BLOCK A-5, P.O. BOX 24
FAYETTEVILLE, AR 72702;
(501)443-9785; (501)443-4024 FAX
OFFICE/BUSINESS EQUIPMENT AND SUPPLIES

BUSINESS ADVERTISING SPECIALTIES CORP. (BASCO) 9401 DESOTO AVE. CHATSWORTH, CA 91311; (818)718-1506; (800)642-1090 ADVERTISING SUPPLIER, DISTRIBUTOR, AND IMPRINTER

BUSINESS ARBITRATION BANKS, BENTLEY & CROSS 1500 QUAIL ST., STE. 550 NEWPORT BEACH, CA 92660; (800)866-8865

BUSINESS ARBITRATION AND DEBT NEGOTIATION

BUTLER LEARNING SYSTEMS 1325 W. DOROTHY LN. DAYTON, OH 45409-1385; (513)298-7462 SALES AND MANAGEMENT-TRAINING PROGRAMS

ELECTRONIC CLAIMS & FUNDING, INC. 2865 AMWILER RD., STE. 200 ATLANTA, GA 30360-3607; (770)416-0673 ELECTRONIC CLAIMS-PROCESSING SERVICES

EXPRESS BUSINESS CARDS PLUS 652 BAIR ISLAND RD., STE. 306 REDWOOD CITY, CA 94063; (415)369-1430 FAX MAKE BUSINESS CARDS WITH PERSONAL COMPUTER

MELLINGER CO., THE 25620 RYE CNYN RD., UNIT B VALENCIA, CA 91355; (805)257-2700 IMPORT-EXPORT MAIL-ORDER BUSINESS PLAN

SHRED TECH LIMITED
295 PINEBUSH RD.
CAMBRIDGE, ONT N1T 1B2 CANADA; (800)465-3214
MOBILE DOCUMENT-SHREDDING TRUCK
UTILITY AND TAX REDUCTION CONSULTANTS

BILL BARRETT CPA CONSULTING GROUP 1240 IROQUOIS DR., STE. 106 NAPERVILLE, IL 60563; (630)369-3072 FAX; (800)321-7872 HOME-BASED AUDITING BUSINESS

WORK MEASUREMENT SYSTEMS, INC.

8511 N. PENNSYLVANIA ST. INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46240-2251; (317)253-2043 LABOR-PRODUCTIVITY IMPROVEMENT SERVICES

CHILDREN'S SERVICES

CHILD SHIELD, USA 103 W. SPRING ST. TITUSVILLE, PA 16345; (800)488-2445 VIDEOTAPE REGISTRATION SERVICE FOR PROTECTION OF CHILDREN

COMPUCHILD 406 RUSHWOOD DR. MURFREESBORO, TN 37130; (615)893-5216; (800) 619-KIDS KIDS' COMPUTER TRAINING CLASSES

HEFTY PUBLISHING 1232 PAULA CIRCLE GULF BREEZE, FL 32561; (904)934-1599; (800)732-3009; (904)934-8903 FAX PRINTING PERSONALIZED CHILDREN'S BOOKS

IDENT-A-KID PROGRAM, THE 2810 SCHERER DR., STE. 100 ST. PETERSBURG, FL 33716; (813)577-4646 LAMINATED CHILD ID CARDS

MUSIC EXPERIENCE FOR YOUNG CHILDREN, THE PJM ASSOCIATES 910 BENT LN. GLENSIDE, PA 19038; (800)350-9504; (215)233-5795

CHILDREN'S MUSIC ENRICHMENT PROGRAM

WEE WATCH PRIVATE HOME DAY CARE
105 MAIN ST.
UNIONVILLE, ONT L3R 2G1 CANADA; (905)479-4274
SUPERVISED PRIVATE DAY-CARE AGENCIES

COMPUTERS & TECHNOLOGY

ALPHA SERVICES 400 PARQUE DR. ORMOND BEACH, FL 32174; (904)677-1601; (800) 627-2574; (904)677-8901 FAX RECYCLING, REPAIR-SERVICING OF LASER PRINTERS

APPLIED TECHNOLOGIES, INC.
COMPUTER PRODUCTS DIVISION, LYNDON WAY
KITTERY, ME 03904; (207)439-5074
COMPUTER SOFTWARE AND HARDWARE

COMPUTER MAINTENANCE SERVICE P.O. BOX 8 SAN MARCOS, TX 78667; (210)629-1400; (512)353-5337 FAX SELL AND MAINTAIN COMPUTER PERIPHERALS

QUANTUM TECHNOLOGY, INC. 1720 HARBOR AVE. MEMPHIS, TN 38113; (901)774-9900; (800)833-4732 COMPLETE BUSINESS KITS FOR COMPUTER-BASED BUSINESSES

DATING AND RELATIONSHIPS

SINGLE SEARCH NATIONAL 13176 N. DALE MABRY, STE. 202 TAMPA, FL 33618; (813)264-1705; (800)779-8362 MAIL-ORDER COMPUTER MATCHMAKING SERVICE

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

CLEAN-AIRE INTERNATIONAL 2223 HANDLEY EDERVILLE RD. FORT WORTH, TX 76118; (817)589-7873; (817)595-0240 FAX VIDEO-ASSISTED DUCT-CLEANING EQUIPMENT

HOMEPRO SYSTEMS, INC. 2841 HARTLAND RD., STE. 201 FALLS CHURCH, VA 22043; (800)966-4555; (703)560-4663 NETWORK OF HOME INSPECTION COMPANY

PRISTINE AIRE
1019 THOMAS COURT
RANTOUL, ILLINOIS 61866 (800)667-0042
Barbara Harmon, President bjsbiz@yahoo.com
FINANCIAL SERVICES

AMERICAN SECURITY FINANCIAL 4132 SHORELINE DR., STE. J EARTH CITY, MO 63045; (314)344-1111; (314)298-9110 FINANCING OF CREDIT-REJECTED RECEIVABLES

CARDSERVICE INTERNATIONAL 2516 34TH ST. SANTA MONICA, CA 90405; (310)392-5433; (310)392-6733 SET UP BUSINESSES TO ACCEPT CREDIT CARDS

WORLDWIDE INFORMATION SERVICES, INC. P.O. BOX 21261 FT. LAUDERDALE, FL 33335-1261; (954)764-7942 HOME-BASED COMPUTER INFORMATION CONSULTANT

GENERAL MERCHANDISE

BRIDAL ACCENTS(TM)
38 POND ST., STE. 104
FRANKLIN, MA 02038; (800)865-2228; (508)528-2530
IN-HOME SALES OF BRIDAL ACCESSORIES

CONKLIN FASHIONS, INC. 72 MAIN ST. SIDNEY, NY 13838; (800)437-1161 BOUTIQUE EARRINGS, 2,000 STYLES

HANKINS MARKETING CORP. 128 N. MERRITT AVE. SALISBURY, NC 28144; (704)637-3589 TEAR-GAS SALES TO RETAIL STORES AND CHAINS

LAKESIDE PRODUCTS COMPANY 6646 N. WESTERN AVE. CHICAGO, IL 60645; (773)761-5495 SELLING IMPORTED AND MANUFACTURED GIFTS

RESPOND FIRST AID SYSTEMS 3650-C FRASER ST. AURORA, CO 80011; (303)371-6800; (800)942-6022 SALES AND SERVICE OF FIRST-AID KITS SPORTSFORCE 3023 HWY. 80 E. JACKSON, MS 39206; (800)898-2855 SELL BRAND-NAME SPORTING GOODS AT WHOLESALE PRICES

HOME IMPROVEMENT

BRENTWOOD LOG HOMES
427 RIVER ROCK BLVD.
MURFREESBORO, TN 37128;
(615)895-0720; (800)264-5647
SELLING MANUFACTURED LOG HOMES

CABINET DOCTOR KITCHEN RESTYLERS 85 COUNTY RD. 75 MECHANICVILLE, NY 12118; (518)664-6949; (518)664-7096 FAX KITCHEN CABINET REFACING

COUNTER TOPPERS, INC. 1248 ENGLEWOOD ST., STE. 1 LYNCHBURG, VA 24501; (804)525-8462 KITCHEN CABINET AND COUNTER REFINISHING

FABRICMATE SYSTEMS 2192 CHANNEL DR. VENTURA, CA 93001; (805)643-9281 FABRIC WALL-COVERING SYSTEM

PERFORMAHOME 317 HWY. 620 S., STE. 200 AUSTIN, TX 78734; (512)263-5199, EXT. 103 VOICE-ACTIVATED HOME AUTOMATION

DISTRIBUTORSHIP

UNIQUE REFINISHERS, INC. 5171 NELSON BROGDON BLVD. SUGAR HILL, GA 30518; (770)945-0072; (800)332-0048 BATHTUB AND TILE REGLAZING CORP.

HOME FURNISHINGS

ALL-AMERICAN BLIND SALES 23052 ALICIA PKWY., #H202 MISSION VIEJO, CA 92692; (714)-258-7069 DISCOUNT SHOP-AT-HOME MINIBLIND SALES

CLEANING TECHNOLOGIES AND SERVICES

ABSOLUTE CHEMICAL CORP.
1555 SUNSHINE DR.
CLEARWATER, FL 34625;
(813)449-1776; (800)762-5326
CEILING AND WALL CLEANING, PRIVATE LABEL

AIR CARE
DPL ENTERPRISES, INC.
5115 S. INDUSTRIAL RD., #506
LAS VEGAS, NV 89118;
(800)322-9919; (702)736-4063
MANUFACTURE CLEAN AIR-CONDITIONING AND HEATING SYSTEMS

ALL-AMERICAN MOBILE MINI-BLIND SYSTEMS 23052 ALICIA PKWY., #H202 MISSION VIEJO, CA 92692; (714)258-7068 WASH MINIBLIND, WOOD BLIND, ETC., SYSTEMS AMERICAN ROOF-BRITE, INC. 4492 ACWORTH IND. DR., STE. 102 ACWORTH, GA 30101; (800)476-9271; (770)966-1080 REMOVAL OF STAINS AND FUNGUS FROM ROOFS

MEDICAL BILLING & MANAGEMENT

CLAIM TEK 222 SE 16TH AVENUE PORTLAND, OR 97214 800/224-7450

ELECTRONIC FILING ASSOCIATES 6900 EAST CAMELBACK ROAD SUITE 800 SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85251 800/596-9962

NATIONAL ELECTRONIC BILLERS ALLIANCE 2226-A WESTBOROUGH BLVD. SOUTH SAN FRANCISCO 94080 (650) 577-1190 AN ORGANIZATION FOR MEDICAL BILLERS THAT CERTIFIES THROUGH A HOME STUDY PROGRAM.

MISCELLANEOUS

ADVENTURE QUEST, LLC. P.O. BOX 9224 FARGO, ND 58106; (701)277-1332; (800)990-8377 PORTABLE MOTION SIMULATOR

BUSINESS OF DOG TRAINING, THE

MATTHEW MARGOLIS ENTERPRISES, INC. 11275 NATIONAL BLVD. LOS ANGELES, CA 90064; (310)445-4671 DOG-TRAINING PROGRAM

CLASSIC CREATIONS, INC. 2169 WEST 7420 SOUTH WEST JORDAN, UT 84084; (801)255-3875

DON LING'S REMOVABLE TATTOOS P.O. BOX 309 BUTTERFIELD, MN 56120; (507)956-2024; (800)247-6817 SELL FAKE TATTOOS AT FAIRS, FESTIVALS, RESORTS, ETC.

IMAGES IN TIME
MARTEK, LTD.
P.O. BOX 15160
CHARLOTTE, NC 28211;
(704)364-7213; (704)364-7253 FAX
CLOCKS FROM PHOTOS,
BUSINESS CARDS, AND LOGOS

MEMORABLE AFFAIRS 209 GIBBONS ST. DUNMORE, PA 18512; (717)344-6799 REUNION PLANNING, MEMORY BOOKS

SPACE WALK
THE INFLATABLE ZOO, INC.
P.O. BOX 641479
KENNER, LA 70064; (504)464-6026; (800)622-6026
RENT AIR-INFLATED RIDES FOR EVENTS

THRIFTY INSTANT SIGNS
13199 BROOKHURST ST.
GARDEN GROVE, CA 92643; (714)636-6711;
(800)659-SIGN
HOME-BASED OR STOREFRONT PRODUCTION
OF SIGNS,
BANNERS, ETC.

TELEPHONE AND COMMUNICATIONS

INTERMEDIA RESOURCES 6114 LASALLE AVE., #505 OAKLAND, CA 94611; (415)435-7905 900 NUMBERS

ON-HOLD INTERNATIONAL EXECUTIVE BUSINESS GROUP, INC. 5650 BRECKENRIDGE PARK DR., #104 TAMPA, FL 33610; (800)401-HOLD; (813)622-7770 DIGITAL MESSAGE "ON-HOLD" SYSTEM

TELE-SAVE USA 5999 CENTRAL AVE., STE. 302 ST. PETERSBURG, FL 33710; (813)347-2200 SELL RECHARGEABLE PHONE CARDS

TRAVEL

AMERICAN TRAVEL INCENTIVES 301 E. BURNSVILLE PKWY. BURNSVILLE, MN 55337; (612)648-1460 LOW-PRICE-FARE HOTEL CRUISES TRAVEL SERVICE NETWORK 2560 FOXFIELD RD., STE. 302 ST. CHARLES, IL 60174; (630)443-8834; (800)820-0428 HOME- OR OFFICE-BASED FULL-SERVICE TRAVEL AGENCY

WILDWOOD TRAVEL, INC. 5218 YONGE ST. NORTH YORK, ONT M2N 5P6 CANADA; (416)223-8111; (800)461-8111 HOME-BASED TRAVEL BUSINESS

VENDING MACHINES

A & A COMPANY PARKWAY MACHINE CORP. 2301 YORK RD. TIMONIUM, MD 21093; (410)252-1020; (800)638-6000 FULL-LINE AND BULK VENDING SUPPLIERS

VIDEO & PHOTOGRAPHY

VIDEO LEARNING LIBRARY 15838 N. 62ND ST., STE. 101 SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85254-1988; (602)596-9970; (602)596-9973 FAX HOME-BASED VIDEO SUPERSTORE

Join our Affiliate Program earn 50%!

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Data Entry Work At Home Companies



Get Paid for Taking Surveys

Get Paid to Shop Get Paid to Eat \$10 to \$40 per hour

Hundreds of Work At Home Companies

Work At Home E-books

Home-Based Business Start-Up Guide

Learn How To Make A Living Online

Read The Amazing True Story Of How One Woman, Earns 400,000+ per year

Make \$6,750 A Week Working One Hour A Day

How To Fire The Boss Quit The Day Job Set Up A Home Business

Learn All The Secrets To Making A Fortune On eBay

The Ultimate Beginners Guide

The Website Where Stay At Home Moms Become Work At Home Moms

My Mommy Biz: Ideas For Work At Home Moms

Make Art & Crafts in the comfort of your own home

Over 60 Top Franchises & Business Opportunities for Women

Table of Contents

Cost-Effective Franchise Companies



1. A Nanny on the Net

Are you a member of the child-care industry, but want something to call your own? This up and coming opportunity may be just what you're looking for. A Nanny on the Net has been in business since 1997 and continues to grow each year with their franchise opportunity and business model.

Website: http://www.anannyonthenet.com

Phone: 888-436-0222

2. Tower Cleaning Systems

If you've ever worked in the cleaning industry, either residential or commercial, you know how important it is for businesses to focus on making their business flourish, not clean their offices, etc. If you've got a knack for impeccable cleaning and detailing this opportunity may be for you. Tower Cleaning Systems prides themselves on franchise as well as offers plenty of help and support for those deciding to own and run their own business.

Website: http://www.toweronline.com/tcs2.htm

Phone: 800-355-4000

3. Jazzercise

You've definitely heard of this one, but have you ever truly thought about how fun it may be (not to mention the physical and mental benefits) to make more money than your

current position and exercise to music with "your" paying clients? If you were active in high school and miss that aspect of your life, this may be your answer for combining fun and work together.

Website: http://www.jazzercise.com/become_franchise.htm

Phone: 760-476-1750

4. Candy Bouquet

Are you the one who always makes the eye-pleasing Holiday Treats? Have a knack for arranging flowers? Candy Bouquet may be something you want to look a little harder at when deciding on a perfect opportunity for yourself. This company has made one of the Entrepreneur Top Franchise's and is definitely an affordable one.

Website: http://www.candybouquet.com/franchise/index.html

Phone: 877-CANDY01

5. SportsLife

If you're into Sports, this opportunity may be what you're after....dealing with others in the Sporting Goods industry and the options are almost limitless. This isn't a franchise opportunity, but a great business opportunity that doesn't give you boundaries, but way to get "in" on purchasing sporting equipment including uniforms at wholesale costs.

Website: http://www.sportslife.com/

Phone: 800-909-5433

6. Kindermusik

You may have heard of this one already as it has been growing in popularity here in the last couple of years. It's great concepts and parent-child involvement are allowing it to grow by the cheapest most effective advertising method out there: Word-of-Mouth. If you haven't heard of Kindermusik and you adore working with children, this may just be the right opportunity for you. Their instructors come from all different backgrounds and you don't have to be a musician or professor to start. You'll like the start-up costs as well as they are one of the most affordable in their industry.

Website: http://www.kindermusik.com/LicensedEducator/WhyKl.asp

Phone: 800-628-5687

7. Travel Lines Express

If you love to travel, a great organizer, and/or can't decide whether you'd like to serve the consumer or business market, this may be a great fit for you. You can serve both markets, enjoy great travel discounts, and earn money for those whom you make travel arrangements for. The cost is unsurpassed when it comes to franchise opportunities, and if you are or have been in this industry this may be worth looking into further.

Website: http://www.travellinesexpress.com/franchiseopportunity.htm

Phone: 561-482-9557

8. Décor-At-Your-Door International

Always had a knack for decorating? Can't seem to let your friends and family go without your advice and tips on what would look great in their home and where? Well, you may just be looking at something you love, can afford to start, and can do as a home-based business. Décor-At-Your-Door definitely has their competitors, but strongly shows why they are the number one choice of décor franchises. Definitely worth taking a look...window treatments, furniture patterns and fabrics, and flooring choices are at your fingertips for you to start a new business adventure in decorating.

Website: http://www.decor-at-your-door.com/Main%20Page.htm

Phone: 800-936-3326

9. The Senior's Choice

This company's claim of it being one of the most emotionally rewarding opportunities in the market today, I feel is very true. Senior care services are a very hot market right now and that is because more and more families are coming up with creative solutions to aging parents and family members. While this isn't the cheapest option out there, if you enjoy taking care of senior citizens are have currently been employed in the health related industry or even as an in-home care provider, this may just be what you're looking for to balance your life while working on your long-term career goals of owning your own business.

Website: http://www.theseniorschoice.com/index.htm

Phone: 888-725-3655

ACCOUNTING AND FINANCIAL

ABS SYSTEMS 1260 PALMETTO AVE. WINTER PARK, FL 32789; (407)644-5400 ACCOUNTING AND TAX SERVICE

COMPREHENSIVE BUSINESS SERVICES 26722 PLAZA DR. MISSION VIEJO, CA 92691; (800)323-9000 ACCOUNTING AND BOOKKEEPING

GENERAL BUSINESS SERVICES 1020 N. UNIVERSITY PARKS DR. P.O. BOX 3146 WACO, TX 76707; (800)583-6181; (817)745-2544 SMALL-BUSINESS CONSULTING, BOOKKEEPING

PADGETT BUSINESS SERVICES 160 HAWTHORNE PARK ATHENS, GA 30606; (800)323-7292 SMALL-BUSINESS CONSULTING, BOOKKEEPING

ADVERTISING AND MARKETING

ADVENTURES IN ADVERTISING 400 CROWN COLONY DR. QUINCY, MA 02169 800-432-6332; FAX 617-472-9976

BENCH AD 4839 E. GREENWAY RD., STE. 339 SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85254; (602)443-9740 BENCH ADVERTISING (MINI-BILLBOARDS) BUYING & DINING GUIDE 80 EIGHTH AVE. NEW YORK, NY 10011; (212)243-6800 FREE COMMUNITY GUIDE TO DINING AND SHOPPING

CONSUMER NETWORK OF AMERICA 15965 JEANETTE DR. SOUTHFIELD, MI 48075; (810)557-2784; (810)557-7931 FAX SHORT-TERM ADVERTISING PROGRAM FOR RETAILERS

COUPON TABLOID INTERNATIONAL, INC., THE 5575 S.W. JEAN RD., #101 LAKE OSWEGO, OR 97035; (800)888-8575; (503)697-1968 DIRECT-MAIL ADVERTISING

COUPON-CASH SAVER 1020 N. MILWAUKEE AVE., STE. 240 DEERFIELD, IL 60015; (847)537-6420 DIRECT-MAIL COUPON ADVERTISING BOOKLET

EFFECTIVE MAILERS 1151 ALLEN DR. TROY, MI 48083; (810)588-9880; (810)588-4299 FAX DIRECT-MAIL BUSINESS

GREETINGS, INC. P.O. BOX 25623 LEXINGTON, KY 40524; (606)272-5624 TARGET-MARKET ADVERTISING IN THE SOUTHEASTERN UNITED STATES

MONEY MAILER 14271 CORPORATE DR. GARDEN GROVE, CA 92643; (800)897-3131

COOPERATIVE DIRECT-MAIL ADVERTISING

PENNYSAVER 80 EIGHTH AVE. NEW YORK, NY 10011; (212)243-6800 FREE SHOPPING GUIDE

RESORT MAPS
OLD HIGH SCHOOL, RTE. 100, P.O. BOX 726
WAITSFIELD, VT 05673; (800)788-5247; (802)496-6277
AD-SUPPORTED BUSINESS AND TOURIST MAPS

RESORT PUBLICATIONS 4839 E. GREENWAY RD., STE. 339 SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85254; (602)443-9740 HOTEL GUEST DIRECTORY ADVERTISING

TV NEWS MAGAZINE 80 EIGHTH AVE. NEW YORK, NY 10011; (212)243-6800 Free Shopping Guide

VAL-PAK DIRECT MARKETING SYSTEMS, INC. 8605 LARGO LAKES DR. LARGO, FL 34643; (800)568-4400 CO-OP MAIL FRANCHISOR

WELCOME HOST OF AMERICA, INC. 13953 PERKINS RD. BATON ROUGE, LA 70810-3438; (504)769-3000 DIRECT-MAIL WELCOMING SERVICE

AUTOMOTIVE

NOVUS GLASS REPAIR & REPLACEMENT

10425 HAMPSHIRE AVE. S.
MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55438; (800)328-1117
REPAIR AND REPLACE DAMAGED WINDSHIELDS

PLANET EARTH RECYCLING 7928 STATE RD. P.O. BOX 65311 PHILADELPHIA, PA 19155; (800)471-4684; (215)333-6830 MOBILE ANTIFREEZE RECYCLING

BOOKS AND PUBLICATIONS

BINGO BUGLE K&O PUBLISHING INC. P.O. BOX 51189 SEATTLE, WA 98115; (800)447-1958 PUBLISH MONTHLY NEWSPAPER FOR BINGO PLAYERS

BRIDE'S DAY MAGAZINE 750 HAMBURG TURNPIKE, #208 POMPTON LAKES, NJ 07442; (973)835-6551 COMMUNITY BRIDAL MAGAZINE PUBLISHING

CATHEDRAL DIRECTORIES FRANCHISES, INC.
COMPUTERS COMPOSITION CORPORATIONS
1401 W. GIRARD AVE.
MADISON HEIGHTS, MI 48071; (800)544-6903
PUBLISH CHURCH AND ORGANIZATION DIRECTORIES

FINDERBINDER/SOURCEBOOK DIRECTORIES
CALIFORNIA PUBLISHERS, INC.
8546 CHEVY CHASE DR.
LA MESA, CA 91941; (800)255-2575
UPDATED NEWS MEDIA AND ASSOCIATION DIRECTORIES.

HOMESTEADER, THE P.O. BOX 2824 FRAMINGHAM, MA 01703; (800)941-9907 NEWSPAPER FOR NEW HOMEOWNERS

TV FACTS MAGAZINE
TV FACTS OF NORTH AMERICA, INC.
LIBERTY SQUARE
DANVERS, MA 01923; (508)777-9225
FREE WEEKLY TV MAGAZINE AND SHOPPERS' GUIDE

BUSINESS SERVICES AND CONSULTING

BEVINCO BAR SYSTEMS, LTD.
235 YORKLAND BLVD. #409
TORONTO, ONT M2J 4Y8 CAN; (800)665-1743; (416)490-6266
LIQUOR INVENTORY CONTROL SYSTEM

BUSINESS AMERICA ASSOC., INC. 2120 GREENTREE RD. PITTSBURGH, PA 15220; (412)833-1910 SELLS OVER 70 INDIVIDUAL HOME-BASED FRANCHISES

CRESTCOM INTERNATIONAL, LTD.
THE CREST GROUP, LTD.
6900 E. BELLEVIEW AVE.
ENGLEWOOD, CO 80111; (303)267-8200; (303)267-8207 FAX
VIDEO-BASED MANAGEMENT AND SALES TRAINING

GENERAL BUSINESS SERVICES 1020 UNIVERSITY PARKS DR. WACO, TX 76707; (800)583-6181; (817)745-2544 FAX SMALL-BUSINESS COUNSELING FIRM INTERNATIONAL MERGERS & ACQUISITIONS 4300 N. MILLER RD., STE. 230 SCOTTSDALE, AZ 85251; (602)990-3899 SERVING MERGER AND ACQUISITION-MINDED COMPANIES.

OMNIWORKS! FPI 2465 RIDGECREST AVE. ORANGE PARK, FL 32065; (904)272-6567; (904)272-6750 FAX BUSINESS TALENT NETWORK EXCHANGE SERVICE

PARSON-BISHOP SERVICES, INC. 7870 COMARGO RD. CINCINNATI, OH 45243; (800)543-0468; (513)561-5560 RECEIVABLE MANAGEMENT, A/R FINANCING SERVICES

PDP, INC. (PROFESSIONAL DYNAMETRIC PROGRAMS) 750 E. HWY. 24, BUILDING 1, BOX 5289 WOODLAND PARK, CO 80866; (719)687-6074; (719)687-8587 FAX MANAGEMENT DEVELOPMENT TOOLS, SALES, TRAINING, AND CONSULTATION

PRIORITY MANAGEMENT SYSTEMS 500 108TH AVE. N.E., STE. 1740 BELLEVUE, WA 98004; (800)221-9031; (206)454-7686

PRODUCTIVITY AND EFFECTIVENESS WORKSHOPS WRITER, THE LETTER WRITER 9437 HAGGERTY RD. PLYMOUTH, MI 48170; (313)455-8892 RÉSUMÉ, SECRETARIAL, AND LETTER WRITING

CHILDREN'S SERVICES

COMPUTERTOTS

13121 COLVIN RUN RD. GREAT FALLS, VA 22066; (703)759-2556 TEACH SCHOOLCHILDREN COMPUTER SKILLS

HEAD OVER HEELS P.O. BOX 530744 BIRMINGHAM, AL 35200; (205)879-6305 MOBILE GYMNASTICS AND MOTOR SKILLS

KINDERDANCE 268 N. BABCOCK ST., STE. A MELBOURNE, FL 32935; (800)666-1595 MOBILE GROUP DANCE INSTRUCTION

PEE WEE WORKOUT 34976 ASPEN WOOD WILLOUGHBY, OH 44094; (800)356-6261 MOBILE EXERCISE INSTRUCTION

SITTERS UNLIMITED 23015 DEL LAGO LAGUNA HILLS, CA 92653; (800)328-1191 IN-HOME CHILD CARE

CLEANING

NEWBROOK CLEANING SERVICES #300-3060 CEDAR HILL ROAD VICTORIA, B.C. V8T 3J5 CANADA 1-877-NEWBROOK (1-877-639-2766) TOLL FREE JANITORIAL AND MAINTENANCE

CEILING DOCTOR 17810 DAVENPORT RD., SUITE 108 DALLAS, TX 75252; (214)702-8046

SPECIALTY INTERIOR CLEANING AND RESTORATION

CHEM DRY CARPET, DRAPERY & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING HARRIS RESEARCH, INC. 1530 NORTH 1000 WEST LOGAN, UT 84321; (800)841-6583; (801)755-0099 CARPET, DRAPERY, AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

CLEANNET, USA 9861 BROKEN LAND PKWY., STE. 208 COLUMBIA, MD 21046; (800)735-8838 COMMERCIAL FACILITY CLEANING SERVICES

COUSTIC-GLO INTERNATIONAL, INC. 7111 OHMS LN. MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55439; (800)333-8523; (612)835-1338 ACOUSTICAL CEILING, WALL, AND FLOOR RESTORATION

COVERALL CLEANING CONCEPTS
3111 CAMINO DEL RIO N., STE. 950
SAN DIEGO, CA 92108; (619)584-1911; (800)537-3371
COMMERCIAL CLEANING SERVICE

DURACLEAN INTERNATIONAL, INC. 2151 WAUKEGAN RD. DEERFIELD, IL 60015; (800)251-7070 CARPET, UPHOLSTERY, DRAPERY, JANITORIAL, ETC., CLEANING SERVICES

KIWI CARPET CLEANING TIKI, INC. 4707 140TH AVENUE N, STE. 306 CLEARWATER, FL 34622; (800)577-1551; (800)577-1553 RESIDENTIAL CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING KWIK DRY CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 25665 CANTON FARM RD. PLAINFIELD, IL 60544; (815)436-0333 CARPET, UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

LASER CHEM WHITE GLOVE COMMERCIAL CLEANING LASER CHEM. INTL. CORP. 7022 SOUTH 400 WEST MIDVALE, UT 84047; (800)272-2741 CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

MARBLE RENEWAL, SVI P.O. BOX 56340 LITTLE ROCK, AR 72215; (501)663-2080; (501)663-2401 FAX RESTORATION OF MARBLE AND HARDWOOD SURFACES

O.P.E.N. CLEANING SYSTEMS
O.P.E.N. AMERICA, INC., STE. 740
2398 E. CAMELBACK RD.
PHOENIX, AZ 85016; (800)777-6736
OFFICE CLEANING BUSINESS

PROFESSIONAL CARPET SYSTEMS, INC UPDATED

4211 Atlantic Ave.
Raleigh, NC 27604
Fritz Thompson, President/CO-CEO
919-875-8871 voice
919-875-9855 fax
800-925-5055 toll free
fthompson@procarpetsys.com

STEAM BROTHERS 9331/2 BASIN AVE.

BISMARCK, ND 58504; (701)222-1263 CARPET, UPHOLSTERY, DRAPERY CLEANING

THEE CHIMNEY SWEEP, INC 36 VERNON RD., NE ROME, GA 30165; (706)232-5261 CHIMNEY CLEANING

COMPUTER

COMPUTER DOCTOR 105TH AVE., S.W. ABERDEEN, SD 57401; (605)225-0054; (605)225-7897 FAX MOBILE COMPUTER REPAIR AND SERVICE

CONSTRUCTION AND BUILDING

ARCHADECK, INC. 2112 W. LABURNUM AVE., STE. 100 RICHMOND, VA 23227; (800)722-4668; (804)353-6999 DESIGN AND SELL WOODEN DECKS TO REAL ESTATE DEVELOPERS AND HOMEOWNERS

B-DRY SYSTEM, INC. 1341 COPLEY RD. AKRON, OH 44320; (330)216-2576; (800)321-0985 BASEMENT WATERPROOFING

HOUSE DOCTORS HANDYMAN SERVICE 4010 EXECUTIVE PARK DR., STE. 100 CINCINNATI, OH 45241; (800)319-3359; (513)563-0200 OPERATION OF HANDYMAN SERVICES TO HOMES

KOTT KOATINGS, INC. 27161 BURBANK ST.

FOOTHILL RANCH, CA 92610; (714)770-5055 RESURFACE KITCHEN AND BATHROOM FIXTURES

PERMA-GLAZE, INC. 1638 S. RESEARCH LOOP RD., STE. 160 TUCSON, AZ 85710; (800)332-7397 RESTORATION AND REFINISHING OF BATHROOM AND KITCHEN FIXTURES

PERMA-JACK COMPANY 9066 WATSON RD. ST. LOUIS, MO 63126; (800)843-1888; (314)843-1957 FOUNDATION STABILIZATION

TEMPACO, INC.
P.O. BOX 54-7667
ORLANDO, FL 32854-7667; (407)898-3456; (800)868-7226
CONTROLS AND INSTRUMENTATION DISTRIBUTOR

ENTERTAINMENT

AMERICAN MOBILE SOUND AMS FRANCHISE CORP. 5266 HOLLISTER, #105 SANTA BARBARA, CA 93111; (805)681-8132; (800)788-9007 PROFESSIONAL MOBILE DISC JOCKEY SERVICE

AMERICAN POOLPLAYER'S ASSOCIATION 1000 LAKE ST. LOUIS BLVD., STE. 325 LAKE ST. LOUIS, MO 63367; (800)3RA-CKEM; (314)625-8611 ORGANIZE POOL LEAGUE FRANCHISE USING HANDICAP SYSTEM

COMPLETE MUSIC

7877 "L" ST.
OMAHA, NE 68127; (402)339-0001; (800)843-3866
DISC JOCKEY ENTERTAINMENT SERVICE

PARTY ANIMALS 180 ALLEN RD., STE. 204 ATLANTA, GA 30328; (404)303-7789; (404)256-0076 FAX COSTUMED ENTERTAINMENT FOR EVENTS

ENVIRONMENTAL CLEANING AND INSPECTION

ENVIRONMENTAL AIR SERVICES
THE DWYER GROUP
1010 UNIVERSITY PARKS DR.
WACO, TX 76707; (800)583-3828; (817)745-5055 FAX
INDOOR AIR QUALITY--RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL

FIREMASTER
MASTER PROTECTION CORPORATION
520 BROADWAY, STE. 650
SANTA MONICA, CA 90401; (310)451-8888
FIRE PROTECTION AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

KNOCKOUT PEST CONTROL 1009 FRONT ST. UNIONDALE, NY 11553; (800)244-PEST; (516)489-7817 PEST CONTROL SERVICES

PROFESSIONAL HOUSE DOCTORS, INC. 1406 E. 14TH ST. DES MOINES, IA 50316; (515)265-6667; (800)288-7437 ENVIRONMENTAL/BUILDING SCIENCE SERVICES

FINANCIAL SERVICES

ASSET ONE BROKER ONE SECURITIES CORP. 1097-C IRONGATE LANE. COLUMBUS, OH 43213; (614)864-1440 FINANCIAL AND INVESTMENT PLANNING SERVICE

CREATIVE ASSET MANAGEMENT 170 WOOD AVENUE SOUTH, STE. 300 ISELIN, NJ 08830; (800)245-0530; (908)549-1011 LONG-TERM SAVINGS AND INVESTMENT PLANS

HOME IMPROVEMENTS

BUDGET BLINDS, INC. 1570 CORPORATE DR., STE. B COSTA MESA, CA 92626; (714)708-3338; (800)420-5374 MOBILE WINDOW COVERINGS

CARPET NETWORK 109 GAITHER DR., #302 MT. LAUREL, NJ 08054; (800)428-1067; (609)273-9393 MOBILE RETAILER OF CARPET AND WINDOW TREATMENTS

CERTA PROPAINTERS
1140 VALLEY FORGE RD.
VALLEY FORGE, PA 19482; (800)452-3782;
(215)983-9884 FAX
RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL PAINTING OF SINGLE FAMILY HOMES

COLOR YOUR CARPET, INC. 2465 RIDGECREST AVE.

ORANGE PARK, FL 32065; (800)321-6567; (904)272-6750 FAX CARPET DYEING AND COLOR RESTORATION ON SITE

COMPREHENSIVE PAINTING
COMPREHENSIVE FRANCHISE SYSTEMS, INC.
4705 CHROMIUM DR.
COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80918; (800)374-8898;
(719)599-7933
RESIDENTIAL PAINTING AND STAINING SERVICES

DECOR-AT-YOUR-DOOR INTERNATIONAL DECO HOME STORES, INC. P.O. BOX 1586 PLACERVILLE, CA 95667; (800)936-3326 MOBILE SHOWCASE: CARPETS, BLINDS, WALLPAPER, WINDOW TREATMENTS

DECORATING DEN SYSTEMS 7910 WOODMONT AVE., #200 BETHESDA, MD 20814; (800)332-3367; (301)272-1500 SHOP-AT-HOME INTERIOR DECORATING SERVICE

DRAPERY WORKS SYSTEM, LTD., THE 4640 WESTERN AVE.
LILSE, IL 60532; (708)963-2820; (800)353-7273
MOBILE CUSTOM HOME WINDOW TREATMENT SALES

DR. VINYL & ASSOCIATES, LTD.
9501 EAST 350 HWY.
RAYTOWN, MO 64133; (800)531-6600
MOBILE VINYL AND LEATHER REPAIR AND DYEING

FLOOR COVERING INTERNATIONAL

5182 OLD DIXIE HWY. FOREST PARK, GA 30050; (404)361-5047; (800)955-4324 MOBILE, IN-HOME FLOOR COVERING SALES

FURNITURE MEDIC FURNITURE WEEKEND FRANCHISING, INC. 860 RIDGE LAKE BLVD. MEMPHIS, TN 38120 (901)820-8600; (800)877-9933 ON-SITE FURNITURE RESTORATION AND REPAIR

GUARDSMAN WOODPRO GUARDSMAN PRODUCTS, INC. 2960 LUCERNE S.E. GRAND RAPIDS, MI 49546; (800)253-3957, EXT. 864; (616)285-7870 FAX MOBILE, ON-SITE FURNITURE TOUCH-UP AND REPAIR

JET-BLACK SEALCOATING & REPAIR
JET BLACK INTERNATIONAL, INC.
9033 LYNDALE AVE. S.
BLOOMINGTON, MN 55420; (612)888-4444
BLACKTOP DRIVEWAY MAINTENANCE SERVICE

THE SCREENMOBILE CORP. 457 W. ALLEN, #107 SAN DIMAS, CA 91773; (818)335-8813 MOBILE SCREENING OR RESCREENING

SPRING-GREEN CARE CORP. 11927 SPAULDING SCHOOL DR. PLAINFIELD, IL 60544; (800)435-4051 HOME LANDSCAPING SERVICE

WORLDWIDE WHIRLPOOL SYSTEMS

1020 N. UNIVERSITY PARKS DR., P.O. BOX 3146 WACO, TX 76707; (817)745-2444; (800)583-9900 CONVERT EXISTING BATHTUBS TO WHIRLPOOLS

HOME AND BUSINESS INSPECTION

AMBIC BUILDING INSPECTION CONSULTANTS, INC. 1200 RTE. 130
ROBBINSVILLE, NJ 08691; (800)88A-MBIC; (609)448-3900
RESIDENTIAL, COMMERCIAL, AND INDUSTRIAL BUILDING INSPECTIONS

AMERICAN LEAK DETECTION 888 RESEARCH DR., STE. 100 PALM SPRINGS, CA 92262; (800)755-6697; (619)320-9991 LOCATE LEAKS IN CONCEALED PIPING SYSTEMS

AMERISPEC HOME INSPECTION SERVICE 860 RIDGE LAKE BLVD. MEMPHIS, TN 38120; (800)426-2270 RESIDENTIAL INSPECTION SERVICES

HOMETEAM INSPECTION SERVICE, INC., THE 6355 E. KEMPER RD., STE. 250 CINCINNATI, OH 45241; (800)598-5297 HOME INSPECTION SERVICE

HOUSEMASTER
421 W. UNION AVE.
BOUND BROOK, NJ 08805; (800)526-3939
HOME INSPECTIONS

INSPECTECH 2527 CAMINO RAMON, STE. #375 SAN RAMON, CA 94583; (800)773-2832; (510)358-0250 COMPUTERIZED HOME INSPECTION

WORLD INSPECTION NETWORK 2701 FIRST AVE., STE. 340 SEATTLE, WA 98121; (800)967-8127; (206)441-3655 FAX HOME INSPECTION SERVICE

INSURANCE

PROPERTY DAMAGE APPRAISERS, INC.
P.O. BOX 9230
FORT WORTH, TX 76147; (817)731-5555; (800)749-7324
DAMAGE APPRAISERS FOR INSURANCE COMPANIES.
MUST HAVE 2 YEARS AUTO-APPRAISAL EXPERIENCE

MEDICAL AND FITNESS

BASIC NEEDS HOME COMPANION SERVICES P.O. BOX 12672 LEXINGTON, KY 40583-2672; (606)269-7611; (800)269-8461 NONMEDICAL IN-HOME CARE FOR THE ELDERLY

FITNESS ON WHEELS, INC. 1185 S. MILWAUKEE DENVER, CO 80210; (303)778-8060 PERSONAL FITNESS TRAINING MOBILE GYM

HOME INSTEAD SENIOR CARE 1104 S. 76TH AVE. OMAHA, NE 68124; (402)391-2555 NONMEDICAL CARE FOR THE ELDERLY

RESPOND SYSTEMS

P.O. BOX 39925 DENVER, CO 80239; (303)371-6800 MOBILE MEDICAL SUPPLIES

MERCHANDISE SALES

K & N MOBILE DISTRIBUTION SYSTEMS K & N ELECTRIC FRANCHISING, INC. 4909 RONDO DR. FORT WORTH, TX 76160; (817)626-2885 SALES OF ELECTRICAL PARTS AND HARDWARE

SPORT IT, INC. 4196 CORPORATE SQ. NAPLES, FL 33942; (800)467-8953 DEALERS SELL BRAND-NAME SPORTS EQUIPMENT FROM HOME

MISCELLANEOUS

HIGH TOUCH-HIGH TECH
HIGH TOUCH INVESTMENT CORP.
7908 WILES RD.
CORAL SPRINGS, FL 33067; (800)444-4968;
(305)755-2900
HANDS-ON SCIENCE EXPERIENCE THAT COMES TO YOU

MUSIC VENDING, INC.
4000 HOLLYWOOD BLVD., STE. 730-N
HOLLYWOOD, FL 33021; (800)JUK-EBOX;
800)-585-3269
COMPUTERIZED FOUR-FUNCTION VENDING/JUKEBOX

YARD CARDS, INC. 49 WILLOWBROOK DR.

ST. LOUIS, MO 61346; (314)863-6111 8-FOOT GREETING CARD RENTALS AND GIFTS

PET CARE

PET NANNY OF AMERICA, INC. 340 MORGAN LANE LANSING, MI 48912; (517)336-8622 PROFESSIONAL IN-HOME PET-CARE SERVICE

PETS ARE INN 27 N. FOURTH STREET, STE. 500 MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55401; (800)248-PETS IN-HOME PET-CARE PLACEMENT

PET TENDERS
PET TENDERS INTERNATIONAL, INC.
P.O. BOX 23622
SAN DIEGO, CA 92193; (619)298-3033; (800)738-8363
IN-HOME PET AND HOUSE-SITTING SERVICE

PERSONAL SERVICES

PRESSED 4 TIME, INC 124 BOSTON POST ROAD SUDBURY, MA 01776 (9780 443-9200 DRY CLEANING AND SHOE REPAIR PICKUP AND DELIVERY SERVICE

PHOTOGRAPHY AND VIDEOGRAPHY

ACTION SPORTS PHOTOS CHROMATECH LABORATORIES, INC. 4526 N.W. FIRST ST. OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73127; (405)942-7007

FULL-SERVICE YOUTH SPORTS PHOTOGRAPHY

INTERNATIONAL VIDEO YEARBOOKS 25 CENTURY BLVD., #507 NASHVILLE, TN 37214; (800)552-9103 HIGH-SCHOOL CD-ROM AND PRINT-FORMAT YEARBOOK

SPECIAL DELIVERY PHOTOS
P.O. BOX 34905
BARTLETT, TN 38134; (901)829-3555
PROVIDE HOSPITALS WITH NEWBORNS' FIRST PICTURE

SPORTS SECTION, INC., THE
H&B PRODUCTS
3871 LAKEFIELD DR., STE. 100
SUWANEE, GA 30174; (800)321-9127; (770)622-4900
CHILDREN/SPORTS PHOTOGRAPHY PRODUCTS

VISUAL IMAGE 203 INDIANA AVE. MARYVILLE, TN 37803; (800)344-0323 MOBILE PHOTOGRAPHY, PRESCHOOL, PET MARKETS

SECURITY

ALLIANCE SECURITY SYSTEMS, INC. 6-140 MCGOVERN DR. CAMBRIDGE, ONT N3H 4R7 CANADA; (519)650-5353 WIRELESS-BURGLAR AND MEDICAL 24-HR. MONITORING

CITIZENS AGAINST CRIME 1111 JUPITER RD., STE. 101C PLANO, TX 75074; (972)578-2287; (800)466-1010 PERSONAL SAFETY SEMINARS AND PRODUCTS

TRAVEL

CRUISEONE, INC.
10 FAIRWAY DR., STE. 200
DEERFIELD BEACH, FL 33441; (954)428-8433; (800)892-3928
PUTTING TOGETHER CRUISES AND ASSOCIATION TOURS TRAVEL SERVICE

OUTDOOR CONNECTION 1001 E. CLIFF ROAD BURNSVILLE, MN 55337; (612)890-0407 SELL FISHING AND HUNTING TRIPS

TRAVEL NETWORK 560 SYLVAN AVE. ENGLEWOOD CLIFFS, NJ 07632; (201)567-8500;

Table of Contents

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Assembly and Craft Work



Abundant Resources

PO Box 112063A, Carrollton, TX 75011-2063 Assembly Work, Send a long S.A.S.E. for full information and agreement form.

American Consolidated Enterprises, Inc.

P.O. Box 390099 Daytona, FL 32739 407-574-5350

This company pays up to \$450.00 per week to make & assemble Buddy Bears. They provide all needed materials and will buy back all completed products. Easy instructions! Hand or machine sewing knowledge will be helpful. For more information send a long self-addressed stamped envelope. Include a cover letter to introduce yourself and to inquire about the company. They also have a website you can visit at: http://ace.allcustomexotics.com/

American Home Crafts

P.O. Box 326

Suisun, CA. 94585-0326

This firm needs home workers to sew baby burping pads. This company will pay you \$99.89 for each unit of 3 dozen baby burping pads, for production and supply costs. You are limited to four units per week for a possible income of \$383.56 total. The start-up

package includes pattern, fabrics, and complete instructions for producing one sample pad. It's available. at a cost of \$29.90. A help line is also available to assist you, along with a list of wholesale suppliers so you can purchase your supplies at a 40-50% discount. A sewing machine is required. For complete information send a LSASE.

Angel Pin Creations, Inc.

Assemble our "Darling Angel Lapel Pins". These pins are made of lace, ribbon and beads. We pay \$2.50 for each completed Angel Pin and we will accept up to 200 a week per producer. They are about 3 x 4 inches in size. There is not experience needed. No special tools required. All supplies are 100% reimbursed along with shipping costs. Year round work available. We have customer service representatives available to assist you. Please go to our website to get started: http://angelpin.net

Angel Pin Creations, Inc. 101 American Center Place Ste. 216 Tampa, FL 33619

Artisan Corporation of America

PO Box 3487 Ellicott City, MD 21041 Phone (410) 788-0597

Get paid \$284.00 net for every 50 pairs of beautiful beaded earrings at home for fun and profit and \$66.00 for your supplies. Complete training is provided. We offer you a flexible way to make money. You can be a full set or half-set producers and you may change from one to another at any time. Complete step-by-step instructions will be provided to you on how to make Artisan jewelry, specifications for the earrings, and a pre-inspection service. and a phone line are available to assist you. There is no experience or selling required. For you convenience, a customer service number is provided in their catalog. Send Long SASE or visit their website at: http://www.artisancorp.com/producer.html

Big Horn Wood Products

P.O. Box 510

Big Horn, WY. 82833.

Looking for individuals to work at home assembling and painting wooden bald eagle plaques. Earn \$3.00 for each completed plaque up to a maximum of eighty per week. This company is a member of the local Chamber of Commerce. For complete details send \$1.00 along with a self addressed, stamped envelope.

City Capes

Dept NIC PO Box 2095 Vacaville, CA 95696

Sewing- Sewing children's unique hair cutting capes. Send SASE for information

Christian Miniatures

Asemble Christian novelty items. For more information visit Christian Miniatures at their website at: http://www.christianminiatures.com/current.asp

Craftco

1106 N. Gilbert Rd, #2131, Mesa. AZ 95203

Workers needed to assemble toys. You can earn up to \$300 a week. Send a self addressed stamped envelope for more information.

Creative Crafters

This one involves making bracelets using nylon yarn and plastic beads. In my opinion this project would be perfect for a beginner. The bracelets I found fun and easy to make. You do however have to purchase supplies on your own. They pay \$120 per unit of 60 plus they reimburse \$13.50 for supply cost and shipping. The offer a sample for \$5. They have been in business for 5 years that I know of. If you check out their web site there is also a picture of the bracelet. http://www.creativecrafters.cc/

Creative Expressions

We have 2 Home Sewing and Stuffing programs available and you can choose from 6 different designs! "Big Sisters...Shared Hearts" Dolls. These charming dolls are straight machine stitched and average sewing skills are required. You will be paid \$96.00 for each unit of 12 dolls produced. Holiday Decorations are their hand-stitch program. You will be paid \$72.00 for each unit of 36 enchanting holiday ornaments produced. Beginner kits are complete with all materials, full size printed patterns, instructions and color photo. This company will pay the shipping for both programs! We are a Chamber of Commerce member, and have been selling craft patterns and kits since 1980 and have over 50 designs. You are guaranteed lifetime membership and will never be dropped from our program. A pre-inspection service and phone line are available to assist you. No risk refund policy! Send a long SASE to:

CREATIVE EXPRESSIONS
19 SUNSET AVE
LONG BRANCH NJ 07740

Creative Wood Works

P.O. Box 21, Dept. AHL, Monmouth Beach, NJ 07750

Make wooden pull-toys for toddlers Pieces need to be Cut, Sanded, Painted and Assembled. Pays \$96.00 per unit of 24 toys. Three designs to choose from. Requires a scroll or jig saw. Send long SASE for more information

Crochet Doll Creations & Crafts

2023 Autokee, Oregon, OH. 43616

Looking for experience people to crochet dolls for their doll kits! If you can follow pattern

instructions and crochet.. This company pays \$6.00 per doll plus the cost of materials. The materials must be purchased through Crochet Doll Creations to insure quality. For details send a self-addressed stamped envelope.

Cuddly Cows

P.O. Box 40484, Redford, MI. 48240

Cuddly Cows needs you to assemble their cows. The Cuddly Cows are made of felt with a magnet on the back to stick on your refrigerator or appliances. You can earn up to \$9.00 an hour. There are three money making options available, home assembly, product marketing and mail order. Send LSASE for complete information.

Datslor Creations, Inc

5961 Fox Hollow Dr., S.E., P.O. Box 7225,

Winter Haven, FL. 33883-7225

Phone: (813) 325-9886

This firm is looking for individuals to assemble small stuffed animals. All, materials supplied. Earn \$75.00 per unit, consisting of ten. These, products can be sewn by hand or machine and knowledge of sewing and pattern use a must. Datslor Creations, Inc. is a member of the chamber of commerce and other various organizations. Send SASE or call between the hours of 9:00am to 4:00pm/ET.

Desert Designs

P.O. Box 2893, Dept AH, Gardenerville, NV 89410 702-782-6524

If you would like to make Wooden Light Switch Covers This company will pay you \$125.00 or every unit of 52 wooden light switch covers that you make and get reimbursed for shipping costs. Company pays within 48 hours of receipt of quality workmanship.

Designer & Aromatherapy Candles

P.O. Box 21643

Charleston, SC 29413

tel. 843-971-7773

Earn up to \$300 per week making candles for this company. Follow the companies simple instructions and have fun in the process. Go to the following website to apply:

http://www.designercandlesandsoap.com/help.html

http://www.designercandlesandsoap.com/candlehelp.html

http://www.designercandlesandsoap.com/soaphelp.html

Designer Soap

Dept. NIC, P.O. Box 21643 Charleston, SC 29413

Email: homebased2000@hotmail.com

Craft Assembly

Soap making is age-old science that was only for the experienced. Now you can learn how to make your very own soap, and even make money while doing it. That's right, they will teach you how and even pay for the soap that you make. As long as you meet the company requirements, things like making sure the soap has a pleasant scent and so forth. They can assist you, and provide you with all of the supplies that is required. With their simple recipe and user friendly supplies most anyone can make soap. The fee to get started is \$37.95 and 1/2 of that is refundable after making just \$300.00. The fee includes their "Aromatherapy soap recipe, plus you even get a free sample. The company will pay up to \$150.00 per week and profit is between \$.75-\$1.00 per soap, after first kit purchase. They pay up to 1/2 of the shipping costs up to \$5.00. The "complete" aromatherapy soap kit is \$25.00, with everything you need. You can order by mail, telephone, or even on-line. They accept Visa, MasterCard, Money Order and Checks. To receive a sample first, send \$4.95 to the address listed. This also comes with complete details and the company's application.

Easy Coasting

PO Box 40360, Redford, MI 48240

Assembling coasters that are made from plastic canvas and stitched with yarn. Send an S.A.S.E. for free information brochures containing complete details.

Easy Mark By Rets

PO Box 504, DEPT AHLF, Florence, MS 39073 800-853-1154

Make unique bookmarks, company pays you to make quality handcrafted designed bookmarks. You can make up to \$352.00 per week Start up kit is refundable. Call or send SASE

Echo Teleservices

12693 E. Tamiami Trl Naples, FL 34113

Hires home workers to transcribe messages by calling into their voice mail boxes. No experience required. Send a SASE for more information.

Electronic Laboratories, Inc.

P.O. Box 2308 Newman, GA 30264

Assemble circuit boards at home for them. They pay \$4.09 for each board assembled. It takes less than 20 minutes to assemble one board. \$19.00 application fee to start. Write for information.

Enchanted Hearts

P.O. Box 359, East Pointe, MI. 48021

(NOT VALID IN MI). Looking for individuals to assemble lovely 4-inch wooden hearts

wrapped in satin ribbon, and a lovely bouquet of roses with satin streamers, from the luxury of your own home. The only tools required are a glue gun and a sharp pair of scissors, which will enable you to work at a speedy pace and your work will look neat and well put together. Earn \$26.00 per dozen. For information send a self-addressed stamped envelope.

Faye's Friends

P.O. Box 1402, West Sacramento, CA. 95691

Looking for individuals to assemble Christmas mice at home! The mice are assembled by gluing and a small amount of hand sewing. The starter kit costs \$29.90 and comes with pattern, fabric and trim with complete instructions. The starter fee is refundable (less S&H) if not fully satisfied. One unit consists of 57 mice ornaments. The company will pay you \$35.00 for supplies which you can buy at a local store or you can buy the supplies from them. You can earn up to \$174.42 a week, with a maximum of assembling three units per week. \$3.00 for postage is also paid. Send a SASE.

Gone Fish'n Tackle Co.

3267 Bee Caves Rd. #107-187 Austin, TX 78746

They pay you for assembling our fishing flys. Cast in on the nation's hottest sport-Fly f:ishing. No experience necessary and no selling required. They will train you. It's fun and easy! For free information, please send a SASE.

Heavenly Occasions

4567 Liberty Road S.., Suite 172, Salem, OR. 97302-5000

Phone: (503) 399-6919

Looking for individuals to sew charming crafts at home. Choose from five holiday decorations to sew. Sewing machine needed. The company pays independent contractors by the unit, but a per-item price ranges from \$3.00 to \$5.00. For a free information packet send LSASE.

Hillcraft

P.O.Box 748-NF., Franklintown, NC. 27525

(NOT VALID IN CANADA). Looking for creative, dedicated people to make lovely "Butterfly Flowers". No special skills required. Earn up to \$342.15 weekly. Send LSASE to the above address. No personal checks accepted.

Hildy Light Co.

897 Independence #3B Mountainview, CA 94043
Home workers do electronic assembly work, PC boards, reworking ad more.

Holiday Magic

P.O. Box 883786, San Francisco, CA. 94188

This firm is looking for people to make holiday decorations at home year round. Either make or sew, no experience or selling required. You may choose from several different items to make. Send LSASE.

Holiday Ornaments

Box 882314 San Francisco, CA 94188

This company pays up to \$315 per week for make holiday decorations. This is a year round business so you can work through-out the year.

Homespun Jewelry

1239 Western St. #G- Fairfield, CA 94533

Assemble beaded products from home. For more information send a SASE. Phone: 707-428-1345, from 9-4:30 Pacific Time

Website: http://www.homespunproducts.com

Description: Assemble Glass Jewelry, Earrings, bracelets & Necklaces. Angel Hair etc. Investment: They require a kit investment of \$35.00 + shipping and handling. 100% money back guarantee if you're unsatisfied.

Ideal Craft Company,

P.O. Box 360, Eastpointe, MI. 48021

(NOT VALID IN MI). Looking for individuals to assemble Crystal Beaded Christmas Spiders. Earn \$12.00 per unit. A glue gun and scissors are the only tools required. Materials and postage are supplied. Send SASE for more details.

J & C Flores, Inc

2090 S. Nova Rd. Suite K-1107, South Daytona, FL. 32119

This firm is looking for home workers to assemble Lower Lumber Back Supports. All materials will be supplied by the firm with a refundable deposit. Knowledge of sewing and how to follow a specific pattern a must. Equipment needed- sewing machine, needles and scissors. The company pays you once a month. For a free brochure, send LSASE.

JD's Key Chains, Inc.

Make up to \$390.00 per week! This company will pay you up to \$130.00 for each unit of 60 key chains that meet their specifications. They will buy as many as three units from you per week! 3 times \$130.00 is \$390.00! Upon the purchase of the sixth unit, they will send your registration fee back! They want to rush you your start up kit today! If you would like their complete information and agreement form, send a self-addressed stamped envelope to:

JD's Key Chains-PO Box 508 Florence, MS 39073

If you are ready to get started, call them on their toll free number: 1-877-203-8956 extension 699. Sample key chains are available for \$5.00 each. Website: http://www.jdskeychains.com

Kalas Krafts, Inc.

PO Box 920

Rex, GA. 30273 770-507-6296

Website: http://www.makiniteasy.net/kalas.htm

Construct Pen & Pencil holders out of 4x2 Cardboard mailing tubes, craft foam and 20

gage wire. Investment: \$36.75 start-up

Kitchen Crafts

PO Box 2310, Vacaville, Ca 95696 Sewing placemats and oven mitts from home. Send a SASE envelope for details. Include a cover letter.

Knit Kit

1996 State RT 27, #7, Edison, NJ 08817 Handy work/assembly work.

Kraftco

P.O. Box 980, Gardnerville, NV. 89410. 775-782-6524. This firm is looking for individuals to make Wood Note Holders and/or sew Baby Hair Bands. They will pay you directly! You can earn \$202.00 net for each 76 note holders and \$202.00 net for each 96 baby hair bands you complete. Your check will be mailed to you within 48 hours. Work full time or part-time, it's up to you. A machine saw is needed for note holders. Send LSASE for complete information.

Lattimer Promotional Duffle Bags

PO BOX 500-E

Bellefontaine, OH. 43311 Phone: 937-599-1293 Fax: 937-599-1793

Email: deanlatt@bright.net

http://www.lattimermarketing.com

Assemble duffle bags. Send large SASE for complete details.

The Lynnette Co, Inc.

6251 Mentor Park Blvd., Mentor, OH. 44060

This firm is looking for people interested in starting their own home-based Plaster craft manufacturing business. Bucket and plaster needed. Over, 4000 molds to choose from to make wall plaques, statuary figurines, etc. Send LSASE.

Makin' It Easy, Inc

P.O. Box 536, Rex, GA 30273

Assemble "Fancy Frames." Send an S.A.S.E. for brochures and complete details.

Mark Martin Association

92 Brighton 11th St., Brooklyn, NY 11235

This company offers a variety of home based jobs. Everything from sports to electronics and more. Full or part time work is available. No experience is necessary. Write for details.

Novelty Knitwear

Rt. 100 Box 115, S. Londonderry, VT 05155

Knitting of outerwear. For more information send a long self-addressed stamped envelope and include a cover letter

Radall Co.

6336 N. Oracle Rd, #326-239, Tucson, AZ 85740

Earn money working at home painting toys. Earn over \$500 a month in your spare time for completed work. Earning potential is very good. Send SASE for information on how to begin work.

Seventeenth Colony House

3986 Main St, Hilliard, OH 34026

This company is interested in quality hand crafted & woven items you produce. Will accept jewelry, stoneware and collectibles. Send Photos. The company buys outright. For more information send a SASE.

Sheila's

PO Box 5200 Sevierville, TN 37864

Assemble hair bows at home. Send an SASE for free brochures containing complete details.

Sierra Gift Company

P.O. Box 2236 Minden, NV 89423

Phone: 775-783-9204 Assembly and Sales

Sierra Gift Company, THEY PAY YOU TO MAKE HAIR BOWS and HAIR BARRETTES, No machines needed! Work at home. Checks mailed weekly. They pay up to \$320.00 per week possible for maing Hair Barrettes and up to \$380.00 per week for Hair Bows. Work consists of cutting fabric, gluing and a little hand sewing. No sewing machine required. No selling required. They are members of the Chamber Of Commerce and they need you to make their products now. They provide the instructions and you make it. They also reimburse shipping expense when you ship the products back. Send a S.A.S.E for Free information.

The Silvan Academy of Plain and Fancy Needlework

504 West Kennewick Avenue, Kennewick, WA. 99336

This company provides information on how to set up a home quilting business. This company provides you with a home study course, a three lesson study, that includes setting up shop, fast production techniques, and a home business management guide, plus many extras. Send LSASE and \$1.00 S&H.

Simple Knots

Inc. Dept. NIC, PO Box 1533. Brandon, MS 39043

800-421-9746 Making bracelets at home! The bracelets are easy to make. If you can braid and tie a knot, you can do this. Send an S.A.S.E. for free brochures and complete details.

Son Rise Greeting Cards

Make up to \$584.00 per week! This company will pay you \$146.00 for each unit of 24 cross-stitched greeting cards that meet their specifications. They will buy as many as four units from you per week! 4 times \$146.00 is \$584.00! Upon the purchase of the third unit, they will send your registration fee back! They want to rush you your start up kit today! If you would like their complete information and agreement form, send a self-address stamped envelope to:

SRG-PO Box 510, Florence, MS 39073

If you are ready to get started, call them on their toll free number: 1-800-664-8419 extension 899. Sample greeting cards are available for \$8.00 each.

Steadfast Fibers

PO Box 923, Bonners Ferry, ID. 83805

Make money sewing quilt blocks together.- No quilting involved. All you need to do is cut out the quilt block pieces and then machine piece together the quilt block. This company will pay you \$100.00 per unit of 25 quilt blocks, to 5 units weekly. Send LSASE.

String Art

P.O. Box 500, Bellefontaine, OH. 43311

(NOT VALID IN OH OR AZ). Looking for individuals to complete sixteen small pictures according to the company's written instructions. Earn up to \$310.86 for all sixteen pictures., Each picture has a design of a house and trees. This is an excellent opportunity and you can earn \$1,243.44 monthly. For information send SASE.

Stuff 4 Kids

PO Box 1060 -El Toro. CA 92630

Sewing & embroidering baby bibs. For more information. send a long SASE.

Sunlight Kitchen Collections

PO Box 2360 Vacaville, CA 95696

Hand sewing and cross-stitching towel holders or sewing children's placemats. Send a SASE for brochures and complete details.

Sunrise Arts and Crafts

P.O. Box 18070, Kearns, UT 84118

Three beautiful dolls for assembly. You can make one, or all three dolls. Send an S.A.S.E. for free brochures and complete details.

Terco Marketing

Po Box 10143, Wilmington, DE 19850

Mail out brochures of information to interested parties who contact you through your own advertising.

Tiny Details

207 South Main Street Groton, NY 13073

phone: 1-877-489-2900, website: http://www.tinydetails.com - assemble doll house items at home for extra money. They claim you can earn up to \$500/week with this work of assembling collectables. Work part time or make it full time work.

Tongue River Bows

PO Box 6399 WN, Sheridan, WY 82801 Assemble suede lace hair bows.

TR's Decorative Lids, Inc.

Make up to \$403.80 per week! This company will pay you up to \$134.60 for each unit of 24 decorative lids that meet their specifications. They will buy as many as three units from you per week! 3 times \$134.60 is \$403.80! Upon the purchase of the third unit, they will send your registration fee back! They want to rush you your start up kit today! If you would like their complete information and agreement form, send a self-addressed stamped envelope to:

TR's Decorative Lids-PO Box 506 ,Florence, MS 39073 Or to get started call them at 1-900-659-7000

Unlimited Country Creations

642 Fort Smith Blvd. #AHL Deltona, FL 32738

Sew country bunnies from home. For more information send a SASE.

U.S. Crafts Assembly

P. 0. Box 1529, Gardnerville, NV 89410

800-311-9909 Make wood angel ornaments, wood light switch covers, hair barrettes or glamour bows at home. Send an S.A.S.E. for FREE brochures and complete details to the address listed.

West Art

1702 W. Camelback Rd., Ste. 13. Phoenix, AZ

Earn up to \$350.00 a week making cut baby and toddler moccasins. They supply the materials and buy back the finished product. They provide complete training. Write for details and send 2 stamps to help with shipping information.

Western Leather Creations

1842 Sugarland Dr. #108, Suite 159, Sheridan, WY. 82801

(NOT VALID IN WY). Potential income of \$160.00 per week. Make hand tool genuine leather key chains. Earn \$2.00 for each completed key chain at. a maximum of eighty key chains per week. For complete information and application', send \$1.00 along with a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

Alpha Photo Labs

P.O. Box 6741

Providence, RI. 02940-6751

This company is looking for individuals to sell their photo related items and personalized merchandise. Other items are also available, both photo and non photo related. Items such as raised letter business cards, printed fliers, photo sketching kits, and a host of other items are available. All items are described in a FULL COLOR catalog, complete with samples and all necessary materials to start taking orders the same day the package arrives. Send \$1.00 cash for information package.

American Money Machine

BOX 708

Clackamas, OR. 9701

It's all very simple with this easy hands-on business. Low overhead, easy to assemble, super high profits and no selling! For complete details, send two loose stamps and please tell them if you have a computer.

American Wicker Corporation,

1040 Woodstock Rd.

Suite 175 Orlando, FL. 32803

Phone (407) 894-9221

Looking for home workers to make tiny wicker furniture for doll houses. Scissors and a small pair of wire cutters required.

Angelic Creations

PO BOX 4620 Traverse City, MI 49685

Do you love angels? We do! That is why we created a beautiful upper-scale Country Angel that requires NO SEWING! We pay \$50 for every 10 angels you assemble for us. We supply all of your materials and we even have a phone line to answer your questions.

For more information send a self-addressed stamped envelope to address above.

Angel Hair Processors

PO BOX 6010

Fairfield, CA 94533

GET PAID \$125 PER SET! Easy cleaning process of Angora mohair. No experience needed, simple combing and cleaning. We pay you for cleaning, combing \$125 per set of 40 ozs. Angel hair may be used for doll wigs, craft projects, Santa beards etc. For free information write to address above or Visit our website at: http://www.homespunproducts.com Call us at 707-428-1345 and we will mail the

information today!

BabyCrafts

P.O. Box 339

Minden, NV. 89423

Looking for home workers with basic sewing skills to make baby crafts, including baby bibs and soon-to-be diaper bags. Send LSASE.

Badge-A-Minit

Box 800

LaSalle, IL. 61301

Phone (800) 223-4103

Assemble your own buttons. With the Badge-A-Minit you can design your own buttons or choose from over 1200 colorful, preprinted designs. The starter kit has everything you need to get you started. No large investment needed. The kit contains a hand held button assembly press that will enable you to make professional quality buttons, quickly and easily. For more information or a free catalog please write.

Bay Frame Company

P.O. Box 15889

Jackson, TN. 38302

This firm is looking for home workers to make wood burning picture frames. Required to trace stencil design onto frames, then wood burn the design on the frames.

Beaded Bracelets

27419 Gratiot Ave.

Roseville, MI. 48066

Looking for home workers to make beaded bracelets, made of leather and strung with beads. You can make one bracelet in 1 1/2 minutes! Earn \$7.25 for 1 order of 10! Additional plans show you how to make hundreds weekly! Send LSASE.

Bead Niks

Beaders, Jewelry Makers

No experience necessary! We will train to make jewelry at home. This is not a scam, we buy handcrafted jewelry. You do not need to buy any kits! Average pay is \$12.00 per hour depending on your design and materials. Only USA residents, over 18 years of age will be considered. http://www.junkyjewelry.com/beadniks.htm

Bella Beads

You can enjoy flexinble hours, earn extra income and have the freedom to be your own boss. You're making a beautiful, quality product for a well-established company. (I'm a homeworker myself and have been in the cottage craft industry for the past 10 years) Supplies are minimal, affordable and easy to find at any fabric store. You can also purchase them from me. You will need to be able to thread a needle and count to do the work. No sewing involved and you can take your work with you anywhere. I need people who have a desire to make extra money and believe like i do, "QUALITY SELLS". I will pay you \$144.00 per set of 18 bookmarks you make, that's \$8.00 per bookmark. I'll buy up to 5 sets per week or \$576.00. It takes an average of 65 minutes to make each bookmark. This time may vary according to the pace and skill at which you work. For application send a SASE to:

P.O. BOX 249

EAST IRVINE, CA 92650

Bunk Beds, Inc.

P.O. Box 24705, Minneapolis, MN. 55424

Phone: (612) 922-4513.

Build wood bunk beds at home. If you like to work with your hands, then this would be the perfect job for you, making and selling bunk beds. Bunk Beds Inc. has a package available with all the details you need to get started. It offers a step-by-step operations manual, drawings for 12 different beds, material lists, a video, complete drawings for storage drawers that fit under the beds, stain samples, hardware samples, assembly instructions and more. The deluxe model, the Paul Bunyan Bunk Bed, is \$249 (all you spend is \$64 for materials). Add on a pair of storage drawers for \$179 and 2 mattresses for \$198 (it'll cost you about \$41 worth of materials to build the drawers), you've got a grand total of \$626, which gives you a \$441 profit.

The California Jewelry Company

PO Box 5912

Santa Rosa, CA 95402

Receive up to \$267.50 per week assembling beautiful beaded earrings. All instructions are provided. For more information on this work at home opportunity please send a SASE to the above address.

CanCorp.

465A Ash Rd., Kalispell, MT. 59901.

Phone: (406) 257-8015

Business of canning a gift. The company will supply you with a variety of starter kits. The suggested retail price for a large can is \$5.29 (for sweatshirts, popcorn, videos), a medium can is \$3.75 (for cassettes, T-shirts, small novelties), and a small can is also available. The canning wrap is reusable, the can is recyclable, the company supplies personalized labels and colorized reusable lids and supplies in the kit. The company supplies support with merchandising aids, printed materials and telephone consultation.

Carco

8816 Manchester Suite 106

St. Louis, MO. 63144.

This company is looking for individuals to start a sideline business. The new concept is "Personalized Catalog Shopping". Say "No" to handling of products, book work, high monthly quotas, etc. Earn up to \$200.00 per month or \$2000.00 per month. There is no cost to get registered, nor is there a monthly quota to get started. Complete training and support is available to assure you success. Write for more information.

Castcrafts,

Box 16586, Memphis, TN. 38186-0586.

With mold making and casting you can make your own products. You can manufacture products for pennies and sell them for up to 2000% profit. For free information, write today.

Child's Play Inc.

Earn up to \$240.00 weekly for making felt game boards! The game boards are easy to make. You will be paid \$160.00 for every unit of 20 game boards that are produced according to our standards. That is \$80.00 for production and \$80.00 reimbursement for supply cost. You can send in as many as 3 units a week at \$160.00 each. That is \$480.00 weekly! The start up kit cost will be refunded to you after you complete your third unit. For complete information and agreement form, please send a self-addressed stamped envelope to the address above or call 1-800-575-1760 Ext 790 (only available in the US)

P.O.Box K

Griffin, GA 30224

Clippings for Profit

P.O. Box 32367, Palm Beach Gardens, FL. 33420.

Clip newspaper and magazine articles for many people in the News Businesses, Ad Firms, News Services and private parties. Help these firms keep abreast of clippings that pertain to them or their interests. If you're interested in working for such a clipping company please send 50 cents for complete details.

Closet Critters

P.O. BOX 237, Cedar, Ml. 49621

Looking for individuals to make Teddy Bear door knob covers at home. This company pays \$100.00 for every 50 door knob covers you make. Send LSASE. Include 20 loose .32 cent stamps or \$5.00 postage and handling with LSASE for free sample.

Cottage Industries

1040 Woodcock Rd., Suite 175,

P.O. Box 149163, Orlando, FL. 32814-9163.

Phone: (407) 894-9655.

This firm is looking for home workers to make wooden jewelry boxes from cherry veneer . A \$50.00 deposit will bring you a packet with enough materials to make 10 jewelry boxes. Your packet of materials will include ..wood, pattern, glue, knife, velvet ribbon for lining the drawers, hinges for the lid, complete directions with pattern, and a free sample of the completed product. They will pay you \$5.00 for each jewelry box completed and built to their specifications. There is no registration fee and no limit on the number you are permitted to make. For more information, call or write.

Country Crafts

200 First St. SW PO Box 2000 Avon, MN 56310-2000 Call (800) 382-3180

Earn profits building small furniture pieces like those pictured. Start out in your spare time working in the comfort of your own home going full time later if you want. We'll explain all aspects of the business in detail, including showing you how to build each of the pieces you should carry in your line. Make money at Craft fairs, wholesaling and mail order work for you. Work in your basement, garage, or spare bedroom. Example: Deacons Bench: Selling price \$39.95, material cost \$8.00, time required to assemble, 30 minutes.

Country Love Crafts and Gifts

525 Parker Ave., Ely, NV. 89301.

Earn up to \$468.00 per week at home making adorable FUN crafts to their specifications. No special skills or equipment required. You can choose from three different products. All product packages are complete and include a free sample. For information send a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

Country Neighbors, Inc.

9013 Highway 99, Suite 8 Vancouver, WA 98665 Phone: (206) 573-2965

You can become a representative of Crystal/China, Decorative Accessories. They in turn will prove you with training, industry know how and sales brochures. Call or write for additional information. Member of DSA. Party Planning.

The Craft Gallery

7524 Bosque Blvd., Ste. 1 Waco, TX 76712

tel. 254-751-0693

This Company accepts many different handcrafted items. Payment is made monthly. Call for more info.

Craft Works International, Inc.

Home workers needed to do assembly for the most innovative company in the industry. Make extra money in your spare time to supplement your income. Best of all you can do the work in the comfort of your home. Make our "Dino Dinosaurs" at home and make \$70.00 per unit. All materials furnished with a nominal one time fully refundable security deposit. There is no limit on how many you can make for us. You are not asked or required to sell any of our products. For free information brochure send a self-addressed stamped envelope to:

Craft Works International, Inc.

PO BOX 4302

Enterprise, FI 32725

386-860-4848

(Not valid in Florida)

Crazy Mountain Wrist Rings

PO Box 150

16616 Montana Avenue

Broadview, MT 59015

Welcome to the wonderful world of metal. You will receive all the materials and tools needed to design our bracelets. We will pay you \$12.00 for each completed case of our bracelets. Your weekly income for 30 cases will be \$360.00. Just send a #10 self-addressed stamped envelope and \$1.00 to the above address. (Sorry not available in Montana)

Creative Memories

1171 El Camino Dr., Costa Mesa, CA.

Phone: (714) 556-2902.

Looking for Creative Memories Consultants to work at home, teaching customers about safe and creative photo storage. You provide customers with all the photo-safe albums, mounting materials and supplies needed to create a lasting heritage album. For detailed information about becoming a consultant, please write or phone.

CRJ Enterprises

P.O. Box 1794, Newport Beach, CA. 92663

You can use your own computer to provide others access to the information highway. Great bonuses and residual income. Send SASE for free details.

Custom Case Supply Company

9329 De Soto Ave, Chatsworth, CA. 91311-4991

Phone: (818) 882-5121

Earn up to 60% sales by becoming a certified custom case maker. A minimal investment required. Materials will be supplied by this company at a low cost, including instructions, everything. No canvassing, no house to house selling, and no salesmanship needed. For free information write to the above address.

Design Plus Web Hosting

3 Essex Court Edison, N.J. 08817

They have been in business for over 8 years. They pay and farm out their work to assemble CD modulators. They pay \$7.50/each. They can even send a sample of work to be done No selling required.

http://www.web-sitedesign.com/workathome/Index.html

Disciple's Cross Christian Crafts

Assemble cross necklaces from home. Pastor Raymond owner of "Disciple's Cross" will buy back your finished product or you can market your finished crosses yourself and make an excellent income. Eaither way you make money. This is an excellent opportunity and you are always paid on time for your work. Visit their website for complete details and to get started in this wonderful, blessed, opportunity. http://www.myaffiliateprogram.com/u/cross/e.asp?e=2&id=1137

Dough Darlings

P. 0. Box 4020- Traverse City, MI 49685

Assembly and more. The company will provide you with easy step-by-step instructions to make their Dough Darlings. Send an S.A.S.E. for free brochures and complete details.

Dickens and Matson, Ltd.

21206 Gratiot Ave., P.O. Box 4769 Eastpoint, MI. 48021

This firm is looking for individuals who can sew and latch hook, to make clowns and stuffed animals. This company will pay you \$6.00 for each clown and \$7.50 for each animal. The clowns are sewn by hand or machine and the animals are latch hooking. Send LSASE.

Double E-G Creations,

P.O. Box 772, Brookfield, CT. 06804

This company is looking for individuals to assemble jewelry at home. You can earn up to \$210.00 per week. No experience necessary and there is no selling required. The company will buy back finished products made according to their instructions, although you may market them on your own. The jewelry is assembled using needle and thread and all materials are supplied for a low cost, which is reimbursed to you. Purchasing a Beginner's Kit is required for registration. The kit will include instructions and a quality checklist.

Easy Work Connection

9776 Hathaway Dr,. Northville MI 48167

Assemble Greeting Cards From Home! Make \$584 weekly! FREE starter kit and other kits available to assemble jewelry website: http://www.easyworkconnection.com/

Edie's Elephants

P.O Box 40599, Redford, MI. 48240.

(NOT VALID IN MI). If you can assemble this company needs you to assemble stuffed animals. They are made out of Pom Poms for the body, head and feet, and chenille for the trunk and tails. The ears are made with felt. This company will pay you \$7.00 an hour. This company also has two other money making plans; product marketing and mail order where you can earn up to \$24.00 an hour. Send LSASE.

Electro Technology

Electro Technology pays you \$3.50 plus \$1.50 shipping allowance for each correctly assembled electronic piece. They supply parts, instructions and checks. Send LSASE, Long Self Addressed Stamped Envelope to:

Electro Technology 163 Norcross St. Suite 105358 CC Alpharetta, GA 30201

Elk Creek Case Company

PO Box 98

676 Elk Creek Rd. Ct., Trail, OR 97541

541-878-8165

Sew ladies' eyeglass cases. Materials and instructions can be provided by the company. One unit consits of 48 cases. You can make \$39.20 net profit per unit accepted.

Company also pays \$4.00 per unit for shipping. You may assemble five units per week. Call or send a SASE for complete details

E & L Media Smelli Saks

P.O. Box 32954, Detroit, MI. 48232

(NOT VALID IN MI). Looking for people to make all natural fresheners. They will pay up

to \$9.00 an hour. Two money-making opportunities available. For information, send \$1.00 and a self-addressed, stamped envelope. For a sample, send an additional \$2.00.

Esoteric Artistry

27419 Gratiot Ave, Roseville, MI. 48066

This firm is looking for people to make easy-to-make cross necklaces and pins. This company will pay you \$12.50 for 1 order of 10 and each product only takes a few minutes to make. Send LSASE. Include 6 loose .32 cent-stamps or \$2.00 S&H with LSASE for free sample.

Fire Mountain Gems

11274 Ventura Blvd, N. Hollywood, CA 91604

This company will help you get started in the jewelry making business. Write for details.

Fishtale & Mousetooth

9406 Main St, Manasas, VA 22110 This company prefers fine crafts of all kinds. Send photos along with SASE for more information,

Formal Bib Co.

PO Box 4077 WN, Fullerton, GA 92834

Sew tuxedo baby bibs. Send a long SASE for more information.

Genisis Creations

P.O. Box 597, Eastpointe, MI. 48021

Looking for home workers to make adorable beige or white Fluffy Floppy Eared Bunnies. No sewing required. Make 1 in 3 minutes. This company will pay you \$12.50 for 1 order of 12! Send LSASE. Include 6 loose .32 cent stamps or \$2.00 postage & handling with LSASE for free sample.

Greeting Card Express

P.O. Box 1148, Webster, MA. 01570

Phone: (508) 943-2643

You can have your own greeting card sending service for businesses. You can sell through dealership, direct sales, mail order, distributor or become a vendor. You can get started for \$295.00. They've been in business since 1986.

Growbiz

P.O. Box 306, Seminary, MS. 39479-0306

Start your own business growing expensive plants and making beautiful "Imitation Stone" dish garden containers. At \$15.00 selling price, that's 2,000% profit because you can grow and make plants for under 75 cents. Send for free information.

G & S Marketing

P.O. Box 6010, Fairfield, CA. 94533

Looking for home workers to make Christmas beaded bells.. No experience is needed. This company will supply you with easy to follow instructions, supplies, and reimburse you for shipping the product back to them. Your check will be mailed out within 72 hours of receiving your shipment. Send a self addressed stamped envelope.

G & S Marketing

P.O. Box 6010, Fairfield, CA. 94533

Needs people to cut and sew kitchen chair pads. No stuffing required, only a basic straight stitch is used. You as a producer will receive fast, fair pay. For details on this home assembly program, send a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

G.T. Seeley Co.

11220 W Florissant, Florissant, MO. 63033

This company is looking for individuals to process mail from home. This company will pay you \$1.00 per piece up to 100 pieces and \$1.50 per piece over 100 pieces. Send LSASE.

Haue. Inc.

PO Box 1120, Bushnell, FL. 33513-1120

For \$24.95 plus \$4.95 for shipping and handling, you can get this company's step-by-step guide to a great income and/or travel opportunity. Thirty-day satisfaction guarantee, return for refund.

Her Home Business

P.O. Box 48594 Fort Worth TX 76148

They can help you turn your hobby, whether it's throwing pottery or firing ceramics, needlework, sewing, embroidery, knitting, jewelry making, tailoring, or even carpentry into a \$500/day home business.

Holiday Craft Ornaments

Box 882314, San Francisco, CA 94188

This company pays up to \$315 per week for make holiday decorations. This is a year round business so you can work through-out the year .

Theater Arts Beaded Earrings, & Coin Purses

Yes, our classic designs really show off the quality of Czechoslovakian glass beads used by home assemblers like you. Of course our easy to follow instructions will teach you how to make the products even if you have never worked with a craft like this. We pay \$6.00 per pair earrings, and \$12 per purse. Our customer service phone line is printed on the literature you will be receiving, we are here to answer any questions you may have.

To receive full details please send us a long self-addressed stamped envelope to: Homespun Jewelry

PO Box 6010, Fairfield, CA 94533

Homespun Products Inc.

\$153 set Earrings, \$135 set Bracelets & \$123 set Amulet Necklaces. Free Jewelry Samples Registered Producers Receive Free Samples, plus bonus Vacation Certificate allows you to stay for FREE 3 days, 2 nights at over 20 cities in the USA... (no time share presentations required) Yes our classic designs really show off the quality of Czech Glass Beads, all of our products are made by Home assemblers like you. Of course our easy to follow instructions will teach you how to make our beautiful products. Simple even for the beginner! Pay days are on Fridays for work received that week!! For company brochure send a Self Addressed Stamped Envelope to:

HOMESPUN

PO BOX 6010 FAIRFIELD CA 94533. 707-428-1345

http://www.homespunproducts.com

Homespun Quilts

Sew Quilting Squares at Home Earn \$\$\$ Why not take some time with your idle sewing machine and make some money at Home. Home sewers are paid per quilted square, which are finished off into crib quilts, table runners and placemats. Quality fabrics worked on by excellent workers like you, give us superb quilted products. ""Quilt In A Day" instructional pattern books along with optional video show all the short cuts to making quilting fun and easy even for the beginner. People also needed to sew chair pad pillows at home. For free information with complete details and application send a self-addressed envelope to

Homespun Quilts

PO Box 3338, Fairfield, CA 94533

Phone: (707) 428-1345. M-F 9:30am-3:30pm PST.

Ornaments by Homespun

201 Benton, Suisun, CA. 94585

Need home workers to quill small paper Christmas ornaments. You can earn up to \$270.00 plus shipping per week making these simple ornaments. Send LSASE.

Phone: (707) 428-1345. MON.-FRI., 9:30am-3:00pm PST

Homespun

P.O. Box 3338, Fairfield, CA. 94533

People needed to sew chair pad pillows at home. Sewing machine needed. Send LSASE.

Hygenol Company Inc.

73 Crescent Ave., New Rochelle, NY 10801

Home workers assembly work involves participation in the manufacture of powder puffs. Send long SASE for more information.

Indian Crafts

3222 M St NW, Washington, DC 20007

This company will only accept authentic American Indian Arts and they will require authenticity. Send photos and documentation.

IT At Home

RR 11 Box 11005 PMB 183 Stroudsburg PA 18360

Learn Computer Networking with one-on-one; easy to understand, personalized instructions, tailored to your needs. Our Network Specialist course will teach you PC Assembly & Troubleshooting, Networking, and provide personalized assistance until you pass the CCNA examination! website: http://www.it-at-home.net/ email: learn@it-at-home.net

Kal Kreation

150 Bellam Blvd., #235-D, San Rafael, CA. 94901. Sell the Flameless Lighter. It operates without fluid gas, flint or wicks. It will last a lifetime and has one easy on/off childproof switch. It retails for \$4.95. Your wholesale prices are 3 samples for \$9.20, 20 for \$50.00, 80 for \$180.00, 120 for \$240.00. All orders shipped prepaid and includes batteries. Order today!!

The Kitten Company,

P.O. Box 66100, Roseville, MI. 48066-6100.

Looking for people to work at home mailing circulars and make toy kittens. No sewing required. This company will pay you \$10.00 per unit of 12 made. It takes approximately one hour to make a dozen. Send LSASE. (NOT AVAILABLE TO MICHIGAN RESIDENTS).

Lasting Impressions

4407 Vineyard Rd., Ste. 05, Orlando, FL 32811 New jewelry opportunity in which you can custom make beautiful beaded jewelry. Write for information.

Laura Mae Creations:

Christmas Ornaments, 3208 East Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL. 32803. Phone: (407) 898-9477. This firm is looking for people to work at home making tiny Christmas ornaments for doll house Christmas trees. Needle-nose pliers and paint needed.

Laura Mae Creations:

Doll Houses, 3208 East Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL. 32803. Phone: (407) 898-9477. This firm is looking for people to work at home making tiny doll house brooms. Earn \$1.25 for

each broom you make as long as they are in accordance with specifications. The broom is 4 1/2" long. The starter kit contains full instructions and materials to make 40 brooms and a list of criteria for acceptance comes with the kit. For each kit that you order, they will require a \$40 deposit that with some limitations, is fully refundable. Send two loose stamps for information or call the above number between. the hours of 9:00am to 5:00pm/EST.

Laura Mae Creations:

Teddy Bears, 3208 East Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL. 32803. Phone: (407) 898-9477. This firm is looking for people to work at home sewing doll house size teddy bears by hand. This firm will pay you \$5.50 for each completed teddy bear, as long as it's made according to their instructions. All instructions and materials are provided in the starter kit, along with a list of criteria for acceptance. A completed sample can be ordered with the kit. Your production is not limited. For each kit that your order, they require a \$40 deposit that, with some limitations, is fully refundable. Send no money now! Send two loose stamps or call for further information between the hours of 9:00am to 5:00pm/EST weekdays.

Lisa's Fancy Hats

P.O Box 187, Hazel Park, MI. 48030.

This firm is looking for home workers to make "Southern Belle" like hats. Glue-gun and scissors needed. This company pays \$23.00 per unit of twelve, and guarantee payment within three to five working days after receiving the assembled hats from you. There are no deadlines, you work at your own pace. Send LSASE. (not available to Michigan residents).

Little Charmers

P.O. Box 188, Hazel Park, MI. 48030

(NOT VALID IN MI). Assemble potpourri hat magnets. A glue gun, scissors and approximately one hour work time is required. Earn \$17.00 per unit and get paid within 3 working days. For more information, send a self-addressed stamped envelope.

L.M. Wilson Co., Inc.

P.O. Box 434, MT. Clemens, MI. 48043

Looking for individuals to work at home making miniature teddy bears. No sewing required. You can earn as much as \$24.00 in one hour! Send LSASE. Include 5 loose .32 cent stamps or \$2.00 for postage & handling with LSASE for a free sample.

Mandala Designs

RFD #1, Box 480, Starks, ME 04911

Machine knitting of woolen outer wear including sweaters, jackets, socks, scarves, and hats. Must be experienced and own a knitting machine. Company provides supplies and

patterns.

Mayfair Gift Co.

P.O. Box 410717, San Francisco, CA. 94141

Individuals needed to work at home sewing stuffed animals and to make simple, beautiful, beaded earrings. Make beautiful gifts for good money. No experience required, and no selling is necessary. Send LSASE.

Maxhill Press

PO Box 681804, Franklin, TN. 37068-1804

This firm is looking for individuals interested in making money at home by using their gardening technique, Hydroponics.

Merry Creations

Welcome to the world of working at home. We will pay you \$2.50 for each approved and assembled ornaments. Our ornaments are made with sequins, beads, pins and some ribbon. You can obtain supplies from us. We reimburse 100% of all supply cost. We also reimburse shipping. Send SASE to:

1957 SR 60 E Ste. 124

Valrico, FL 33594

merrycreations@yahoo.com

Mew Creations, Attention: Cord Wrapping Dept.

P.O. Box 741, Nassawodox VA 23413

Individuals needed to work at home wrapping macrame cord, which is used to make baskets. This company will pay you \$1.00 per yard and there is no minimum or maximum work limitations. There is a one time fee of \$25.00which will pay for all your supplies. Send LSASE.

Mew Creations, Attention: Stuffing Dept.

P.O. Box 741, Nassawodox, VA 23413

Individuals needed to sew their line of A to Z Stuffed Alphabets. You can earn up to \$9.50 per bag of 26 stuffed alphabets. Company will provide materials including portable sewing machine. Send LSASE.

Mimi's Sachet

P.O. Box 594, Eeatpointe, MI. 48021

This firm is looking for individuals to work at home making Victorian Potpourri Sachets. No sewing experience, required. This company pays \$20.20 for I order of 12 and you can make I in 4 minutes. Send LSASE. Include \$2.00 (in cash or stamps) for S&H with LSASE for free sample.

MTG Clipping Service

1605 Walsh Tarlton, #B Austin, TX 78746. You can make up to \$50.00 per item clipping items from your local newspaper. For more details, please write today. Send LSASE.

Muentener Embroidery Co.

6904 Adams St., Guttenberg, NJ 07093

Home workers do home assembly work. Send long SASE for more information

Needlework

Company needs STITCHERS in Cross-Stitch, Crochet, and plastic canvas needlecraft mediums. Work from home. Qualifications include a love of the technique, experienced level stitching ability and a commitment to completing assignments on deadline. Please send your name, address, telephone number and information about your interests, abilities and stitching experience, as well as several clear photos of your work to:

DRG Product Development Department

Attn: Stitchers

100 N. Tyler Big Sandy, TX 75755

New Mexico Custom Design

PO Box 27417, Albuquerque, NM 87125

Home workers assemble beaded jewelry from their home. Video instructions are available. Send SASE for more information.

News Profits

1925 Juan Tabo Blvd. N.E., Suite B-305, Albuquerque, NM 87112 This firm is looking for home workers to clip articles from local newspapers and mail to this company for profits. Send LSASE.

Nooks & Granny's

P.O. Box 6, Dearborn, MI. 48121

Phone: (313) 565-2864

Individuals needed to work at home making calico kittens. There is no selling involved and this company will pay you \$100.00 for 20 kittens, \$200.00 for 40 kittens, \$300.00 for 60 kittens and \$400.00 for 80 kittens. Send LSASE. If you would like a sample of the kitten sent, please \$15.00 or 3 books of stamps. This company has another offer, to make country clowns. They will pay you \$60.00 for every 10 of their country clowns. For more information, please send LSASE. If you would like a sample clown sent to you along with your information please send \$10.00 or 2 books of stamps.

Northern Rattan Network

P.O. Box 586, Romeo, MI. 48065.

(Not valid in MI). This firm is looking for home workers to make wall hangings. Earn up to

\$300.00 weekly. All materials supplied and no experience required. You can choose from two different opportunities, either to weave the rattan wall hanging base-or to decorate it. Send LSASE.

Northwest Craft

2996 E. Second Street, Woodward, OK, 73802

Earn money making string marionette puppets in the comfort of your own home. This company will supply you with all supplies. For more information, please send LSASE. Out of U.S., please send \$1.00 U.S. funds.

N. Roland

P.O. Box 350, Elwood, NJ. 08217-0350.

Need home workers to paint plaster owls and other novelty items. Earn up to \$12.00 per dozen painted. No selling involved and company will pay all shipping charges.

Nuji Designs

P.O. Box 1843, Royal Oak, MI. 48068-1843

(NOT VALID IN MI). Looking for individuals to make their own jewelry at home. Increase your income by selling it at craft shows and/or home parties. With this simple technique you can make this hand-crafted jewelry. To order the easy instruction booklet, send \$5.00 (check or money order) to the above address. (Money back guarantee). If you would like to order the complete kit and save \$5.00, just send \$40.00 which includes the instruction book and all supplies needed to get started.

Olson Products

13540 N. Florida Ave., Suite 205, Tampa, FL. 33613

First opportunity is stenciling, tracing and painting their wood. The other opportunity involves sewing. There is no experience needed and their supplies are available and sent ready to stencil. Their current project is Calendars and Notepads. They are looking for people to sew and fold their hair accessories. A sewing machine is required. You can earn up to \$238.00 a week doing the stenciling, etc. and up to \$366.00 per week doing the sewing. For details, send \$2.00.

O'Reilly's Studios

P.O. Box 283, Osseo, MN. 55369

Individuals needed to work at home making jewelry and jewelry displays. Send \$3.00 (\$4.00 Canada) S&H.

Owen Communications Corporation

Drawer 10, Battle Ground, WA. 98604-0010.

Phone: (360) 887-8646. Work full-time or part-time making PVC furniture. This firm offers a package for \$50 that includes 71 project plans that you can do right in your living room,

and also a list of supply sources, how to get PVC pipe for free, advertising and marketing strategies and more.

PCPM Enterprises

549 Trinity Pl., 2nd Floor. Westfield, NJ. 07090

Phone: (908) 232-1007. In the comfort of your own home, you can learn how to repair computers and make \$90 per hour. In just 12 easy lessons you can develop your skills. For \$1,495 you can become a certified computer technician. Constant support is provided to you through continuing educational seminars, new value added products, a monthly newsletter and a 24 hour bulletin board service.

Park Schiffli

9221 Kennedy Blvd., N. Bergen, NJ 07047 Trimming embroidery products. Send SASE for more information.

Pin Jewel Company

P.O. Box 224

Eastpointe, MI 48021

We need serious assemblers to design our unique pin jewel bracelets. No experience or tools required. We will pay you a profit of \$10.00 for every unit of designed bracelets. We will supply all materials and pay the return postage. To find out how to get started, send a SASE to the above address.

Poli-Vision Giant TV Corporation

187 Cypress St., Throop, PA. 18512

Home workers needed to manufacture high quality giant screen projection TVs for large profit. No electronics experience necessary. Earn to \$100,000 yearly! Send \$2.00 postage & handling for illustrated information, profit plan and complete parts catalog.

Precious Memories Frame Co.

821 1st. St., East, Roundup, MT. 59072

(NOT VALID IN MT). Assemble old west style log Country Barn picture frames. Earn a weekly income of \$240.00, \$3.00 per frame. For information, please send a self addressed stamped envelope along with \$1.00 to the above mailing address.

Prism/Odessey

101 Central St., Millville, MA 01529 Home workers work in jewelry assembly. For more information, send a SASE.

Promotional Duffle Bag

P.O. Box 5009 Bellefontaine, OH. 43311

(NOT VALID IN OH). You can earn a probable \$1400.00 a month. Material for your first

bag is supplied to you, along with the pattern. Thereafter, material can be purchased at your local fabric store. No zipper or strap is required, however embroidery is necessary. Send LSASE for details.

Pro-Plate

P.O. Box 22809, Tampa, FL. 33622

This company is looking for individuals to make custom Pro-Plates and auto frames on the spot. The cost to you is \$2.00 in materials and only a minute or two of time to make plates and frames. You can sell them for \$5.00, \$6.00 or even more according to this company. If you make 30 plates an hour, profits could be from \$90.00 to \$120.00 per hour. The complete starter kit costs only \$39.95 plus freight. It contains 15 assorted license plates and two sizes of letters for initials, messages and names. If you only sold the plates in the kit, you would make a profit of \$50.00. For free details and a color brochure, please write.

P.S. (Little Additions)

P.O. Box 171007, San Antonio, TX. 78217

Phone: (210) 590-0409 ext. 100 Home assemblers needed to make 15 different craft products. Products include raffia dolls, picture frames, mugs, wreaths and jewelry to name a few. No experience required. You can start and train immediately with their 3-step program. You will receive prompt payments for your work and for your assistance there is a Certified Craft Specialist available to you Monday through Friday, at the number listed below. Send LSASE.

Quickwork

9820 N. Malpais #Z, Winkelman, AZ. 85292

Looking for individuals to work at home making flowers. Send LSASE and \$1.00 P&H.

Renew All

P.O. Box 4506, Vancouver, WA. 98662

Phone: (360) 256-9742

This company has a new system that will save customers a lot of money and at the same time make profits for you. You would be providing the service of repairing kitchen countertop burns, holes, cuts, chips and stains. You are able to fix the damaged area by using special composit resins. The average amount you can make per job is \$35-\$95. For \$497, you can get started with the training manual and video supplied by Renew-All, and several spot repair starter kits in the price range of \$169 to \$289.

Running Bare

P.O. Box 708, Winkleman, AZ. 85292

This company has 20 years experience in making and wholesaling a line of children's western wear and denim and soft garment leather. Earn over \$6.00 an hour sewing

these products at home. You will be sent a complete package of pre-cut pieces, along with detailed instructions. The only thing required of you is that you can sew! For more information please send a self-addressed envelope and \$1.00 for the cost of processing and material.

R & W Publications

P.O. Box 249, Ratcliff, AR. 72951-0249

Phone: (501) 635-2040 or (501) 635-2386

This firm offers a dealership program, selling self help and money making reports. This firm has been in business since 1970 and you can get started with our complete package, which is \$150.00 or send \$4.00 for a catalog. Training and support are provided.

Sandpiper Enterprises- Penny Pigtails

P.O. Box 725, Linda Vista, Oracle, AZ. 85623

Earn extra income at home assembling loveable, cuddly "Penny Pigtails" soft-sculpt dolls. For completing just 50 dolls, you can make \$250.00 and there is no experience required. You have a full 90 days to complete each kit. All necessary materials are supplied, along with an easy to follow instructions guide from start to - finish. For details send LSASE.

San Francisco Jewelry

PO Box 10267, San Rafael, CA 94912

Assembling beaded earrings by hand. Workers are independent contractors and purchase their own supplies and pay their own taxes. Glass beads will be supplied by the company if there is no source available where the worker lives. Postage cost is shared by the company. Pays up to \$245.00 per week. No selling required.

Satin Doll Enterprises, Inc.

78 Waterstreet, Beverly, MA. 01915

Phone: (508) 922-5485. Need independent home-based contractors to show this company's affordably priced lingerie to other ladies at home parties. For \$99.00 investment, you can become one of these independent contractors and you can average \$75.00 profit per home party. Car and telephone required. Send LSASE.

Select Comfort Home Delivery & Assembly Technicians

Deliver and assemble Select Comfort Sleep Number beds at customer's homes. Requirements:

High School Diploma or GED equivalency required.

Strong mechanical aptitude required.

Excellent customer service skills required.

Ability to lift up to 85lbs required.

Valid driver's license and proof of insurance required.

AL Birmingham (Partime) - AR Little Rock (Partime) - CA Fresno (Partime) & San Francisco - CO Denver (Partime) - FL Miami/West Palm Beach (Partime) & Tampa (Partime) - IA Des Moines (Partime) - IL Chicago, Springfield (Partime), Peoria (Partime) & Champaign (Partime) - IN Fort Worth (Partime) & Lafayette (Partime) - KY Lafayette (Partime) & Lexington (Partime) - LA Baton Rouge/Lafayette (Partime) & New Orleans (Partime) - MI Detroit & Grand Rapids (Partime) - MN Saint Cloud - MS Tupelo (Partime) - NV Reno (Partime) - OH Cincinnati (Partime), Columbus (Partime) & Dayton (Partime) - PA Pittsburgh (Partime) - TN Memphis (Partime) - UT Salt Lake City (Partime) - WA Seattle (Partime) - WI Milwaukee (Partime)

To Apply:

Please reference the Home Delivery and Assembly Technician position when submitting your resume or application. Mail, Fax or visit website.

Select Comfort Corp.

Attn.: Recruiting

6105 Trenton Lane North

Minneapolis, MN 55442-3240

FAX: (763) 694-3305

http://www.selectcomfort.com/articles/resume.cfm

Sequoi Enterprises

P.O. Box 550, Ruidoso, , NM. 88345

This company is looking for individuals to produce hand-crafted fashion jewelry. This company offers complete training plus bonuses. If you want to be an independent worker and want to do enjoyable work, this opportunity is for you. Earn up to \$377.00 weekly (families can earn \$643.30 or more). No experience required! No selling! Must have good eyesight and attention to detail. Fastest paying company in the industry. For more information send a self-addressed, stamped envelope or you can obtain information by calling the above phone number.

Sewing

Work from home. Experienced in Sewing Heavy Vinyl + Industrial sew Machine REQUIRED. Up to \$30 an hour. Call M-F 1-5 pm: 801-226-2422 ext 105

Sew Rite Enterprises

P.O. Box, 743, Ozona, FL. 34660-0743. This firm provides individuals with information on home sewing opportunities. Send \$5.00 P&H.

Sheila's Specialties

P.O. Box 4053, Sevierville, TN. 37864

Looking for individuals to assemble designer hair bows, per their instructions. Earn up to \$288.00 weekly. Simple hand sewing is required and the only tool required is glue of

choice (hot-glue gun preferred). A customer service line is available for assistance. You will be paid weekly and reimbursed shipping costs on all approved units. For more information please send a self-addressed stamped envelope.

Simply Scrubs

9461 Winewood Cir. -Elk Grove, CA 95758

Sew medical scrubs for nurses and medical techs. Earn \$13.50/top and \$15.50/jacket. Must be willing to sell your product on consignment. Company will aggressively market on your behalf.

Small Appliance Covers

P.O. Box 500, Bellefontaine, OH. 43311

(NOT VALID IN OH). This company is looking for individuals to help them meet the demand for quality appliance covers. Earn extra cash doing hand embroidery. You can earn up to \$180.26 for nine small appliance covers completed to their instructions. A complete kit is supplied with everything necessary to get you started. For more information on how to get started, send \$1.00 and a loose stamp.

Snowy Mountain Hair Ties

Rush to join the company of hair management. The company of Snowy Mountain Hair Ties will pay \$12.00 for each completed and approved master set of 4 hair ties. The weekly income on a maximum order of 40 master sets will be \$480.00. For more information please send a business size SASE and \$1.00 to PO Box 8021, Billings, Mt 59108

Sonlight Kitchen Collections

P.O. Box 5805, Vacaville, CA. 95696-5805

Needs individuals to make their decorative towel holders. You can make as much as \$306.00 per week. The towel holder is made from common materials and you don't need machines or tools to make them. They have been in business for three years and are a member of the Vacaville Chamber of Commerce. Send LSASE.

Sonlight Kitchen Collections

P.O. Box 6254, Vacaville, CA. 95696-6254

You can earn \$336.00..by simply sewing. This company will pay you to make children's placements. They will even pay up to \$8.00 for shipping costs. This company has been in business for three years and are members of the Vacaville Chamber of Commerce as well as other consumer organizations. For complete information send a letter size, self-addressed, stamped envelope.

South Tech Electronics

South Tech has advertised for people to work from home assembling electronic parts.

Write for more information. Box 28217 Kenneth City, FL 33709

Southwest Treasures

2215-R Market Street, Suite 572, San Francisco, CA. 94114

This firm is looking for individuals to work at home making quality beaded products. Send LSASE.

Subscriptions Plus

P.O. Box 313428, Jamaica, NY. 11431

Home workers needed to operate their own magazine subscription selling business. Associates are allowed one free subscription after joining "to check this company out". Please write for further details.

The Sunflower Patch

P O Box 205- Cedar, MI 49621

Sew and assemble Plastic Bag Tidies that are used to store plastic grocery bags. Send an S.A.S.E. for free brochures and complete details.

Sweet Peas

P.O. Box 1869, Laguna Beach, CA. 92652

Earn a profit of up to \$356.25 weekly sewing baby bibs. No piping or appliqué required. Step by step instructions are provided and a customer service number is available to you for help. Sweet Peas has been in business for over three years and has great standings with all business agencies. All supplies can be obtained from them directly or at an fabric store. Sweet Pea does pay for postage. For details, application form, send a self-addressed stamped envelope.

Tash Enterprises -Clip Newspaper Articles

P.O. Box 895, Palm Harbor, FL. 34682-0895

Home workers needed to clip newspaper articles for profit. Send \$5.00 S&H.

Techbix

4173 Main Street, Ste. 300, Bridgeport, CT 06606

Techbix has an outlet for electronic muscle stimulation systems. They want home workers to assemble them for them. Easy to assemble and no experience is required. Easy to follow instructions are included.

Teddy Bears

P.O. Box 434, Mt. Clemens, MI. 48043

(NOT VALID IN MI). Looking for people to assemble teddy bears! No sewing required! Earn \$9.50 for I order of 12 and it only takes 1 to 3 minutes to make one. A plan on how to make additional money is included. For information send a self-addressed stamped

envelope. To receive a free sample include \$2.00 cash for shipping and handling.

Tiny Teddy

27419 Gratiot Ave., Roseville, MI. 48066

This company is looking for individuals to make "Tiny Teddy" Bear Magnets. Send LSASE. Include three .32 cent stamps or \$1.00 S&H with LSASE for free sample.

Unique Wooden Project

Make small hidden secret wooden boxes in your home. They are easy and fun to make. No sawing or drilling is required. For complete details, send \$2.00 along with a SASE to PO BOX 395, Tulia, TX 79088

Unlimited Creations

642 Fort Smith Blvd., Daytona, FL. 32738.

Phone: (407) 860-4120. (recording). Assembly Country Bunnies. Earn \$70.00 per unit. All materials are supplied by this company with a one-time fully refundable security deposit. There is no limit to the amount of bunnies you can make or the money you can earn. No selling required. For free information please write.

U.S. Gold Chain MFG. Co.

11460 N. Cave Creek Rd., Phoenix, AZ. 85020

For \$699 you will receive the 12 most popular styles of gold layered chain. You also receive display signs, jewelers tools, clasps, instruction and more. No experience necessary. The chain virtually sells itself. 'Send for a free wholesale catalog and free gold bracelet or send \$10 and receive everything mentioned above plus a video (refundable within 30 days).

Valerie Byrnes

4494 Polk, Dearborn Heights, MI. 48125

Phone: (313) 565-2864. 11AM-4pm EST. Looking for individuals to sell their homemade crafts and items for retail outlet. For free information, please send LSASE.

Valeries Hattery

Valeries Hattery has many Home assembly programs for you to choose from. You are welcome to take your time browsing Their site. They have been in business since 1991 and are members of their local BBB. http://valerieshattery.tripod.com

Victorian Renaissance

27419 Gratiot Ave., Roseville, MI. 48066

Make Victorian style necklaces! This company will pay you \$12.80 for 1 order of 10, and you can make a necklace in 1 to 2 minutes. For information, please send LSASE and to receive a free sample, please send \$2.00 cash for S&H.

Walter Hadley's National Woodworker's Progress Association

10 Commerce Dr., Mooresville, IN. 46158

Phone: (317) 831-5525. Home workers needed to make bunk beds and to sell them direct to the public. You can earn \$200 to \$400 per day! Send refundable \$3.00 P&H.

Wholesale Eel Skin Products

P.O. Box 911, Slidell, LA. 70459

This firm is looking for individuals who would like to make their products available through their wholesale price structure. They manufacture products such as: purses, wallets, briefcases, etc. in a variety of colors. Eel skin is 100% stronger than leather and are only found in your finer department stores and boutiques. If you're interested in marketing these products at wholesale prices, or interested in becoming a wholesale distributor, send a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

Willitts Desisns

1327 Clegg Street, Box 178, Petaluma, CA 94953

Designs are three-dimensional, made of porcelain and earth ware as gift items. Designs range from whimsical to serious. Send full color design samples, along with your resume. Pay varies.

Windrift

P.O. Box 6254, Vacaville, CA. 95696

This firm is looking for individuals to make log cabin plant holders. No power tools are required. For information, send a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

Winds Of Time

The American flag that turns and tells time, that's what you will be assembling and painting for this company. (Clocks) They will pay you \$3.00 a piece. You can build an average of 80 per week, or an income of \$240.00! To get started, send a SASE and \$1.00 to Box 130 13825 4th St, Broadview, MT 59015

W.M.S. Accessories

120 N. Pacific ST., A-4, San Marcos, CA. 92069

They have 100% Sequin and Beaded dresses that retail for up to \$249.00 are only \$40.00. You can get Religious T's for \$32.28 per dozen ... fashion caps are \$30.00 per dozen. Silk, Rayon, African clothing are also available at bargain prices. Send \$2.00 in cash for their up-to-the-minute catalog.

Join our Affiliate Program earn 50%!

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Data Entry Home Jobs



Commission Circulars/Mailing Letters

Please note that some of the companies listed below may be quite large and some may be on a seasonal basis. So it is very likely that it may take several weeks for the responses to reach you. If you are interested in any of the companies listed below, you may send a long, unsealed, self addressed, stamped envelope along with a brief note asking details about their work at home/ home worker program.

B. WHITHERSPOON53 LANGMEYER AVE., BUFFALO, NY 14215

BEN BOX 69, FRANKLIN, VT 05457

COMMUNICATIONS BOX 996, NEW YORK, NY 10268

CPC 407 N.HUNINGTON, MONTEREY PK, CA 91754 DOROTHY LEEPER 918 CANAL ST., JOHNSTOWN, PA 15901

FOLEY-BELSAW CO. 6301 EQUITABLE RD DPT 20952, KANSAS CITY, MO 64120

HAMILTON BOX 608039, ORLANDO, FL 32860

HAWKINS BOX 589, FOREMAN, AZ 71836

HOOK FAST BOX 1088-SD, PROVIDENCE, RI 02901

IMAGES 2727 PACIFIC #107B, HIGHLAND, CA 92346

IRENE'S ENTERPRISES PO BOX 4552, EL PASO, TX 79914

Phone: 915-755-7605

Email: wgreyjr@prodigy.net

Description: Commission Circular Mailing Company been in business since 1972

J&J INVESTMENTS PO BOX 131401, BIRMINGHAM, AL 35213

M&H 1370 W.CENTER ST., OREM, UT 84057

MERCHANDISING BOX 20514, OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73156-0514

NVS CORP. 48 SPRINGVALE AVE., DPT 1, LYNN, MA 01904-2535

OPPORTUNITY PO BOX 7586, S. LAKE TAHOE, CA 96158-0586

PASTEREZ 6239 W. CHARTER OAK, GLENDALE, AZ 85304

PROGRESS BOX 93248, LOS ANGELES, CA 90093 PUBLISHERS

#126 E. HOMECRESTA, BROOKLYN, NY 11229

R. MEDINA

275 KATHY LN., MARGATE, FL 33068

R.K.

4700 LAVINA ST., VANCOUVER, WA 98663

RAMCO

2230 ROYAL ST., NEW ORLEANS, LA 70117-8528

RBS

BOX 2659-G, DANBURY, CT 06813

RUBEY'S

BOX 20514, OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73156

SELMAR BROOKS PUBLISHING

PO BOX 290126

BROOKLYN, NY 11229-0126

Phone: 888-735-6673

Email: Selmarbrooks@cs.com

Web: http://www.Selmorelists.com

Description: Mailing letters

Investment: \$30.00 90-day money back guarantee

SHOP

433 DOUGLASS ST., SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94114-2725

SM PUBLSIHING

20119 RHODA CIR. CERRITOS, CA 90703-7840

SMC

9401 DESOTO AVE., DEPT 50-24, CHATWORTH, CA 91311-4991

STUDIO 44

BOX 806, COMMACK, NY 11725

T&S

RT 1 BOX 257, FT. GAINES, GA 31751

TELECOM COMMUNICAT'N SER.

135607 CONE ST., #2, NUNCIA, MI 49448

THOMPSON 3703 GAMMA ST., AMARILLO TX 79110

TODDCO

4219 W. OLIVE ST., BURBANK, CA. 91505

TOM BRANCH 4229 MILL ST., PHILADELPHIA, PA 19136

US HOME WORKERS PO BOX 5337, SLIDELL, LA. 70469-5337

VIEJO PUBL. INC. 5329 FOUNTAIN AVE., DEPT OP, LOS ANGELES, CA 90029

VL, PO BOX 1353 LEMON GROVE, CA 91945

WDC

693 W. 60 ST. LOS ANGELES, CA 90044

WORLD WIDE BOX 62, POWELL, TN 37849

CARRIAGE PUBLICATIONS

28 E. Jackson Bldg. 10th Floor B-452

Chicago, IL. 60604

Investment required: \$10.00 or \$15.00

Description: Mail out list ads to their mailing list. They supply all the materials. Please send SASE for more detals.

Envelope Stuffing

Please note that the price for stuffing envelopes varies from one company to another. But generally, the following is considered a fair price for stuffing envelopes:

\$25.00 per thousand for inserting a single item & sealing the envelope \$3.00-\$4.00 per thousand for each add'l item inserted \$7.50-\$8.00 per thousand additional for folding literature in to a #10 size envelope \$4.00 - \$5.00 per thousand for applying address labels by hand \$5.00 per thousand for applying postage by hand

If you are interested in finding companies in your area that may be interested in your

services to stuff envelopes, you may want to try inquiring with the following types of business that usually are in need of envelope stuffing service:

- " car dealers
- " clothing stores
- " condo/apartment complexes
- " chiropractors
- " dentists
- " health clinics
- " real estate companies
- " specialty shops
- " large real estate agencies
- " jewelry stores, pool supply stores
- " finance companies
- " insurance companies

FINANCIAL ASSOC. 8760-A RESEARCH BLVD #130, AUSTIN, TX 78758

HOLLIFIELD ENTERPRISES 2779 LYNN MT. RD., VALE, NC 28168

LENCO MARKETING

PO BOX 22064, ROBBINSDALE, MN. 55422-0064

Phone: 612-529-0676

Description: Stuffing envelopes with Brochures, attach mailing label and postage stamps.... Envelopes and name labels are furnished free of charge weekly...customer supplies postage stamps for mailing.... customer is paid \$10.00 for each brochure that is returned back to us with order. Investment: \$20.00 to \$60.00 depending on the amount of brochures you want to receive weekly...one time charge.

MAL-O-ENTERPRISES 2779 LYNN MT. RD., VALE, NC 28168

NATIONAL COUPON NETWORK 668 MAIN STREET #235, WILMINGTON, MA 01887

SUMMERS PUBLICATIONS PO BOX 3127, SAN CLEMENTE, CA 92674-3123

SUNSHINE MAILING 3305 SPRING MOUNTAIN RD #60 LAS VEGAS, NV 89102

Description: Work at home mailing program that pays you \$8.00 per envelope you stuff

with our offers. Free Supplies/Postage. Start immediately. \$30.00 Bonus Gift included with order. Investment: \$24.95 Security Deposit, returned after first 100 envelopes stuffed for the complete home mailing kit. Send SASE for more details.

VITALITY SOURCE 1048 IRVINE #350 NEWPORT BEACH, CA 92660

Phone: 714-953-8535

Web: http://www.Vitalitysource.ws

Investment Required: You can select different trial sets, Set of 20 \$21.00; Set of 120

\$57.00; or a set of 480 \$149.00. Please see website for details.

Calligraphers

Recycled Paper Products, INC. 3636 N. Broadway Chicago, IL 60613

Burgoyne, INC. 2030 E. Byberry Rd. Philadelphia, PA 19116

Ganymede Press 1735 Maryland Ave. Baltimore, MD 21201

Illustrators

Amberley Greeting Card Company 11510 Goldcoast Dr. Cincinnati, OH 45249

Deadly Advertising 17 E. Cary St. Richmond, VA 23236

Rainbow World Cards 5400 W. 35th St. Chicago, IL 60650

Mystery Shoppers

A & M Business Services INC P.O. Box 34073 Pensacola, FL 32507

Imaginus 1331 N. Forest Drive, Suite 3140 Williamsville, NY 14221

Confero, INC P.O. Box 1570 Cary, NC 27512

Consumer Pulse, INC 725 South Adams Rd. Suite 265 Birmingham, MI 48009

Audits & Surveys Worldwide, INC 650 Avenue of the America's New York, NY 10011

Brand Marketing International, LTD - Mystery Shopper USA 369 Interstate Blvd. Sarasota, FL 34240

Business Insights Group 25 Kings Drive Monaca, PA 15061

Buyer Opinion 100 Roylaston Road Wellasley, MA 02481

Count On Us 305 Plantation Drive Cinnaminson, NJ 08077 Phone: 856-829-1080 Fax: 856-786-4746

Email: Support@countonus.com Web: http://www.countonus.com

Description: Mystery shopping/secret Shopper Customer Satisfaction reporting. Must have good skills in Observation & writing, Grammar. No investment required. Please see website for more details or send SASE.

Customer Perspectives

68 Pine Street

Hooksett, NH 03106-2628

Phone: 603-647-1300

Email: info@customerperspectives.com

Web: http://www.customerperspectives.com (Please apply online)

Description: Mystery shopping No investment required

Best Mark

4915 West 35th St. Suite 206

Minneapolis, MN 55416 Phone: 952-922-2205

Email: techsupport@bestmark.com

Web: http://www.bestmark.com
Description: Mystery Shopping

No investment required

The Plethoea Mystery Shopping Services A Congent Company Denton Downs Office Center 640 Denton, Ste. 102 PO Box 591 Frankfort, Michigan 49635

Survey Takers

Brand Institute, INC 1201 Brickell Ave. Ste 350 Miami, FL 33131

ALCOPS INC

Allied Corporate Protective Services 6701 West 64th Street, #221 Shawnee Mission, KS 66202

Greenfield Online Inc. 274 Riverside Ave. Westport, CT 06880-4807

GMA

Greensboro Merchants Assoc. 225 Commerce PL. Greensboro, NC 27401 Louis Harris & Associates, INC 111 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 27401

Transcriptionists - Medical

A S & M Transcription Service Contact: Robin Capranica 7903 Lyle Lane Dittmer, MO 63023

Healthscribe 403 Glenn Dr. Sterling, VA 20164

Fantastic Transcription Contact: Susan Gellerman 59 Temple Place, STE 660 Boston, MA 02111

In Health Records Systems 5076 Winters Chapel Road Atlanta, GA 30360

Marion J. Rosley Secretarial Services 41 Topland Road Hartsdale, NY. 10530 Phone: 914-682-9718

Fax: 914-761-1384

Email: mrosley@rosley.com Web: http://www.rosley.com

No investment required Please see website for details

MEDSCRIBE INFORMATION SYSTEMS, INC

Contact: Forrest Scott 3325 Hendricks Ave. Suite A Jacksonville, FL 32207

Fortune InfoTech (USA) INC Contact: Shail 10035 Lincoln Trail Fairview Heights, IL 62208

Oracle Transcription, INC

Contact: Sharon Surrel 4007 - B Norbeck Road Rockville, MD 20853

AccuStat Medical Transcription Service, INC Contact: Melissa Page- Fockler W12006 Emer Road Humbird, WI 54746

Word Power Plus Contact: Roseann Farina 6057 Ashburton Drive San Jose, CA 95123

Transcription Relief Services Contact: Bob Harvey 6702 Polo Farms Drive Summerfield, NC 27358

Accu-Doc LLC Contact: Juliann Calvey 36F Needham Way Princeton, NJ 08540

Shen-Tel Contact: Pat Seymour 1414 Main St. Ste. 1810 Springfield, MA 01144

Typitnow Contact: TJ Thomas P.O. Box 5492 Glendale, AZ 85312

Transolutions, INC Contact: Brenda Drake 18 N. Waukegan Dr. Lake Bluff, IL 60044

Digital Transcription LLC Contact: Ralph Bass 100 Iverson Street Greenville, SC 29615

Transcend Services

Contact: Cissy

3353 Peachtree Rd NE Atlanta, GA 30326

MedQuist- Nevada

Contact: Shariene Dolman 2601 N Campbell, Suite 108

Tucson, AZ 85719

New England Medical Transcription Contact: Linda M. Sullivan PO Box 430

Woolwich, ME 04579

AGMTS, INC Contact: Arlean Guerrero

3315 Almaden Expressway

San Jose, CA 95118

HBS

Contact: HBS Personnel

P.O. Box 3044

Glen Allen, VA 23059-3044

Global Softel

Contact: M. Aurangzaib Shafi

P.O. Box 768552 Roswell, GA 30076

TypeWrite

Contact: Shari Riemer 356 Eltingville Blvd. Staten Island, NY 10312

IntelliType

Contact: Cameron Charles

920 Kline St.

San Diego, CA 92037

Medi- Matrix II

Contact: Cheryl Harris

573-B Southlake Blvd.

Richmond, VA 23236

Brown & Meyers - Stentel

Contact: Kate Meyers

P.O. Box 937

Yarmouth, ME 04096-0937

CPR Technologies, INC 25129 The Old Rd. Ste.#303 Stevenson Ranch, CA 91381

Fax #661-284-1136

Email: jcordes@cpr-tech.com No phone calls, experienced

Transcriptionist only apply....email or fax resume.

Transcription Stat, INC Contact: Kim Kaneko 1255 Post Street, Ste. 451 San Francisco, CA 94109

Huntington Transcription Services, INC Contact: Ann Bonnette-Smith 1450 W. Colorado Blvd. Pasadena, CA 91105

Cathy Type Word Processing Contact: Cathy Dalzell P.O. Box 8183 Glen Ridge, NJ 07028

Transcription At Its Best Contact: Penny PO Box 456 Winthrop, ME 04364

Global Transcription, INC Contact: Pam Gugliotta 4920 Jalmia Road MT. Airy, Maryland 21771

Sumner Regional Health Systems 555 Hartsville Pike Gallatin, TN 37066

Iredell Memorial Health Care System Attn: Human Resources Department PO Box 1828

Transcribers - Medical

MEDSCRIBE INFORMATION SYSTEMS, INC Contact: Forrest Scott 3325 Hendricks Ave. Suite A Jacksonville, FL 32207

Preferred Business Centers 875 N. Michigan Ste. 3614 Chicago, IL 60602

C & C Transcription Inc Attn: Human Resources 5439 Micco Drive STE 101 Oralndo, FL 32839-7303

Mayo Clinic Scottsdale 13400 E. Shea Blvd. Scottsdale, AZ 85259

BBT&T 8920 Wilshire Blvd. Ste. 404 Los Angeles, CA 90211

Baystate Service and Systems 160 Baldwin St. W. Springfiend, MA 01089

Highland Park Hospital 718 Glenview Ave. Highland, IL 60035

Blessing Hospital 1005 Broadway Quincy, IL 62301

Dale Typing Service 8700 Old Harford Rd. Baltimore, MD 21236

Children's Hospital CH-31

4800 Sand Point Way NE Seattle, WA 98105

Presbyterian Healthcare System 1600 East 5th Street Charlotte, NC 28204

Columbia Parkland Medical Center 1 Parkland Dr. Derry, NH 03038

North Shore Medical Transcribing 18 Federal Lane Coram, NY 11727

Bureau of Office Services 361 S. Frontage Rd. Ste 125 Burr Ridge, IL 60521

Northern Illinois Medical Center 4201 Medical Center Drive McHenry, IL 60050

Verna Medical Transcriptions 156 Smithwood Avenue Milpitas, CA 95120

Prn Typing 2422 Edgmont Ave Upland, PA 19013

Transcibers - Court Reporters

Southwest Transcription Center 10714 Fenwick Rd. San Diego, CA 92126

Translators - Foreign Language

Excellence Translation Service PO BOX 5863 Presidio of Monterey Monterey, CA 93940 InteliHealth Attn: Human Resources 930 Harvest Drive PO Box 937 Blue Bell, PA 19422

Continental Translation Service INC 6 E 43rd St Ste 2100 New York, NY 10017

Istra Business Services 271 Snedecor Avenue Bayport, NY 10017

Cosmopolitan Translation Bureau, INC 53 W. Jackson Blvd Ste. 1260 Chicago, IL 60604

Linguamundi International INC PO Box 2206 Arlington, VA 22202

Certified Translation Bureau, INC 2778 E GAGE Ave Huntington Park, CA 90255-4221

International Translation Bureau 123 West Fourth Room 240 Los Angeles, CA 90013

SH3 Inc 5338 E. 115th St. Kansas City, MO 64137

Technical Writing and Translating Associates 5356 N. Bernard Chicago, IL 60625

Action Translation & Interpretation Bureau 7825 W. 101st St Palos Hills, IL 60465

Altrusa Language Bank of Chicago 332 S Michigan Ave. Ste. 1123 Chicago, IL 60604 Translation Company of America, INC 10 West 37th St. New York, NY 10018

International Language & Communications Centers INC 79 W. Monroe Ste. 1310 Chicago, IL 10018

Bertrand Languages, INC 29 Broadway New York, NY 10006- 3201

Global Language Services 2027 Las Lunas Pasadena, CA 91108

The Language Lab 211 E. 43rd St. New York, NY 10017

Lindner Translations INC 29 Broadway Ste 1707 New York, NY 10006

Wordnet PO BOX 164 Acton, MA 01720

A I C I PO Box 91301 Worldway Postal Ct. Los Angeles, CA 90009

All - Language Services INC 545 Fifth Ave New York , NY 10017

Accurapid Translation Services INC 806 Main St. Poughkeepsie, NY 12003

Trans- Link 1850 Gaugh Suite 701 San Francisco, CA 94109

Typesetters / Desktop Publishing

University Graphics INC 11 West Lincoln Avenue Atlantic Highlands NJ 07716

Monotype Composition Company 2050 Rockrose Avenue Baltimore, MD 21211

Black Dot INC 6115 Official Road Crystal Lake, IL 60014

Boyd Printing Company INC 49 Sheridan Avenue Albany, NY 12210

Coghill Composition Co. 7640 Whitepine Rd. Richmond, VA 23237-2215

Guild Printing Company, INC 380 West 38th St. Los Angeles, CA 90037

E.T. Lowe Publishing Company 2920 Sidco Drive Nashville, TN 37204

Mcfarland Graphics & Design INC PO Box 129 Dillsburg, PA 17019

Usiness Graphics 3314 Baser N.E. Albuquerque, NM 87107

Graphic Typesetting 5650 Jillson St. Los Angeles, CA 90040

Translation Company of America, INC 10 West 37th St.

New York, NY 10018

William Byrd Press 2905 Byrdhill Rd. Richmond, VA 23261

York Graphics Services INC 3600 West Market Street York, PA 17404

Roxbury Publishing Company PO Box 491044 Los Angeles, CA 90049

Typists

Cyber Secretaries
5115 McKinney, Suite D
Dallas, TX 75205
Contact Information:
Phone Number 800-828-3889
Fax 877-329-7294
Email newaccounts@youdictate.com
Website http://www.youdictate.com

Description: Cyber Secretaries is an Internet firm interested in hiring experienced legal secretaries, assistants, typists, paralegals and office assistants to work as independent contractors that can prepare a wide variety of legal documentation from the comforts of home. You must have at least 2 years in a legal atmosphere, have knowledge of legal terminology, and be capable of formatting documents. You will need to have Internet access with e-mail, various word processing programs and be able to type at least 70 wpm. Please visit web site and visit employment opportunities. Information will be e-mailed to you regarding position.

DLM Business Solutions
PMB 165, 12138 Central Ave.
Mitchellville, MD 20721
Contact Information:
Phone Number 202-777-2649 ext. 6025
Email dlmbus@onebox.com
website dlmsolutions.netfirms.com

Description: DLM Business Solutions is a virtual assistant company which offers word processing, desktop publishing, resume service, writing/editing, web design/hosting, Internet research, and event planning. If you are an experienced administrative assistant

with your own computer equipment, consult their web site for requirements and additional information.

Gal Fridays

Total Office, Inc. 1170 Sutherland Ave.

Akron, OH 44314

Contact Information:

Phone Number Not Available

Email: Not Available

Website: http://www.galfridays.com

Description: Gal Fridays hires people as sub contractors to work from their homes to perform administrative duties. Being a sub contractor this means you can work whenever you want, supply your own equipment, pay your own taxes, insurance and etc. Please mail your resume to the given address. Gal Fridays will contact you when your services are needed. They will keep your resume on file for 6 months.

SourceCorp, Inc.
43 Inverness Drive East
Englewood, CO 80112
Contact Information:
Phone Number 303-790-8300
Fax 303-790-8199
Email jobs@deis.com

Website http://www.deis.com

Description: SourceCorp always hires data entry operators to work from the comforts of their homes. This allows them to take care of their families plus earn an income. Visit their web site to view the current openings with their locations. To work for SourceCorp you need to own your own computer. If you are interested please take their practice test. You must pass their practice tests before taking the real test before you are considered for this job. Only Colorado, Arizona, Kansas, Tennessee, California need to apply. Please visit their web site to see if they are hiring near you.

Word Processing

Computer Secretary 300 Peachtree St. Suite 11H, Peachtree Towers Atlanta, GA 30308

Work From Home Mom's NHCD 744 Fairview Drive Paducah, KY. 42001

Attn: Laura

Phone: 270-534-0589

Writers

Babysue PO Box 8989 Atlanta, GA 30306-8989

Greeting Card Freelance Writing and Designing Blue Mountain Arts P.O. Box 4549 Boulder, CO 80306

The Bridges Initiatives INC Contact Person: Heather Ganshorn 7B-1404 Hunter Ct. Kelowna, BC (Canada) V1X 6E6

Psyonik Epinions Contact: Alex Zuckerman 2510 Hillegass Ave Apt # 211 Berkeley, CA 94704

TradeWeave
Contact: Babak Dehnad
303 2nd Street Ste. 375

South San Francisco, CA 94107

Builder/Architect Magazine PO Box 358 Springtown, PA 18081

U.S. Allegiance INC PO Box 12000 Eugene, OR 97440

AD #153 PO Box 15020 Albany, NY 12212

The Mining Company Contact: Apply Team New York, NY 10017 AMERICAN GREETING CORPORATION 10500 American Rd. Cleveland, OH 44102

Brett-Forer Greetings Inc 790 Madison Ave. Ste. 201 New York, NY 10021

CARLTON CARDS 10500 American Rd. Cleveland, OH 44144

Chesapeake Bay Magazine 1819 Bay Ridge Ave. Ste. 200 Annapolis, MD 21403

Cmp Publications 600 Community Dr. Manhasset, NY 11030

COMSTOCK CARDS, INC. 600 S. Rock Blvd. Suite 15 Reno, NV 89502

DAVID M & COMPANY 7723 Densmore Avenue Van Nuys, CA 91406

Freedom Greeting Card Publishers 774 American Dr Bensalem, PA 19020-7342

IN Touch
The International Tours Travel Magazine
192 Newbury St.
Boston, MA 02116

The Inquisitive Traveler 6 Lakeshore Lane Asheville, NC 28804

Maine Line Company PO Box 767 Rockland, ME 04841 Art Form Card Corporation 725 Country Line Rd. Dearfield, IL 60015

Wildwood Design Group PO BOX 228 Lorton, VA 22199

NU-ART, INC. Box 2002 Bedford, IL 60499

National Hardwood Magazine PO BOX 34808 Memphis, TN 38184

New Dominion PO Box 19714 Alexandria, VA 22320

Paramount Cards, INC. 400 Pine Street Providence, RI. 02863

Rainfall Greetings INC. 90 Market SW, Box 7321 Grand Rapids, MI 49510

Red Farm Studio PO Box 347 334 Pleasant St. Pawtucket, RI 02862

Reed Starline Card Company PO Box 2368 Lake Arrowhead, CA 92352

Renaissance Greeting Cards P.O. Box 845 Springvale, ME 04083

Rousana Cards 145 Lehigh Ave. Lakewood NJ 08701 U.S. Allegiance INC PO Box 12000 Eugene, OR 97440

Wordling Designs / NYC Card Company PO Box 1935 Madison Square Station New York, NY 10159

List Compilers

G&S Marketing PO Box 340 Suisun, CA. 94585-0340 Phone: 707-425-1997 Fax: 707-425-8107

Description: Compiling names from inquiries. Investment: There is a Registration Fee of \$39.97 that is refundable if you are unsatisfied. Member of the chamber of commerce

Since 1991.

Miscellaneous Listings

A&R CRAFTS, 302-B N.A.S. DR., 300, CORPUS CHRISTI, TX 78418 ABOUT ME! 830 N. GLENVILLE DR., RICHARDSON, TX 75081 ADAMS ENT., 8760-A RESEARCH BLVD. #286, AUSTIN, TX 78758 AE APPAREL/MIXABLES, 2636 WALNUT HILLS LN 205, DALLAS, TX 75229 ASSAULT-GARD SECURITY PROD., 10255 E. 25TH AVE., AURORA, CO 80010 ATLANTIC MAIL, BOX 690, HALLSVILLE, TX 75650 B&L ADVERTISING, PO BOX 22609, MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55422 B&F SYSTEM, 3920 S. WALTON WALKER, DALLAS, TX 75236 BADGE A MINT, 348 N. 30TH RD., BOX 800, LASALLE, IL 61301 BLIMP-11, 7254 S. HARRISON WAY, LITTLETON, CO 80122 BLUME, BOX 866714, PLANO, TX 75086 BUCKBOARD ANTIQUES, 1411 N. MAY, OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73107 BURKE & ASSOC., 9927 GALWAY, DALLAS, TX 75218 C&M ENT., 402 W. 3 LIBBEY, MT 55923 CAMEO COUTURES INC., 9004 AMBASSOR ROW, DALLAS, TX 75247 CARALYNE CO., RT 1 BOX 3740, RAPID CITY, SD 55702 COLLEGE CONSULTANTS, 11140 WESHEIMER 3177, HOUSTON, TX 77042 COOK BROTHERS CP., 240 NO. ASHLAND, CHICAGO, IL 60623 COTTAGE IND., 103 F ST., NW PO BOX 333, MIAMI, OK 74355 CREATIVE CARD CO., 4401 W. CENNACK RD., CHICAGO, IL 60623

DOSTER ENT., 5529 RICE, THE COLONY, TX 75056 EARTH PRIDE INT'L, 490 E. MAIN ST., LAKE ZURICH, IL 60047 FASE, 161 LINCOLNWAY, NORTH AURORA, IL 60542 GEMINI PUBLISHING CO., 11543 GULLWOOD DR., HOUSTON, TX 77089 INT'L MAILERS, 5765 N. MAIN, VIDOR, TX 77662 JOHN HICKEY, 8452 O'HEARN, OMAHA, NE 68127 JULIA JAMES, 87 LAKEWOOD DR., GILMER, TX 75644 KIMBERLY CUPPS, PO BOX 120, HIGHLAND, TX 77562 LAKESIDE PRODUCTS CO., 6646 N. WESTERN AVE., CHICAGO, IL 60645 LANDES, 211 E. BAKER, BROWNWOOD, TX 76801 LINDCO, 3636 PETERSON, CHICAGO, IL 60659 MARY KAY COSMETICS, 8787 STEMMONS FREEWAY, DALLAS, TX 75247 MASON SHOW CO., 1251 1ST AVE., CHIPPEWA FALLS, WI 54729 MATSON, 716 HIGHWAY 10, SUITE 200, MINNEAOLIS, MN 55434 MAX SYSTEMS, 117 W. HARRISON BLVD., CHICAGO IL 60605 MINI DONUT, 9851 13TH AVE., N. MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55441 MONEYLINE, DRAWER 660, FLINT, TX 75762 NORTH WEST CRAFTS, 2006 E. SECOND ST., WOODWARD, OK 73801 OPPORTUNITIES UNL., 27084 CITY RD. 13, ELIZABETH, CO 80107 OPPORTUNITIES UNL., 281 N. JUDGE ELY #6396, ABILENE, TX 79601 R&S INDUSTRIES CORP., 1312 WASHINGTON AVE., ST. LOUIS, MO 63103 REED BAUM, 101 S. MAIN, BREESE, IL 62230 STRAWSER SPECIALTY, 131B S. FINLEY RD., LOMBARD, IL 60148 TATE ENT., RT. 3 BOX 330, FLINT, TX 75762 TELCO INTERCONTINENTAL, 9812 WHITHOM DR., HOUSTON, TX 77095 THOMPSON, 3703 GAMMA ST., AMARILLO, TX 79110 WORLD JEWELRY IMPORTERS, 223 W. BROAD, TEXARKANA, TX 75501

Table of Contents

300 Contact Sources That Hire Mystery Shoppers



Some of the companies in this list will begin sending you surveys/shopping assignments right after you register. Once you have registered with many of companies, you will begin to receive many invitations to participate in surveys or to receive shopping assignments it is important that you check your email often.

Your email account will quickly become full. For this reason, we suggest that you set up a separate email account to be used for surveys and a separate for all your shopping assignments. You can get another email address from your ISP provider or you can set a free email account at Hotmail or Yahoo.

To receive survey/shopping assignments from any company in list you first must register with them. This is the hardest part of this program but it is absolutely necessary.

IMPORTANT:

Be sure to check your e-mail everyday, and act quickly companies will often send out assignments in e-mail.

If you don't already have an account at PayPal you should <u>create a PayPal account</u> account next. PayPal is free, and PayPal is the easiest way to send and receive money online.

300+ Contact Sources That Hire Mystery Shoppers

USA Companies

A&A Merchandising Ltd

A fully integrated marketing services company that implements marketing programs at the retail level. (Australia, Canada, USA)

Business Evaluation Services (BES)

Variety: automotive, banking, theme parks, restaurants, retail, and gas stations. Site has listing of available jobs.

Business Insights Group

Looks like their focus is on financial institutions.

Byers Choice Inc.

Specializes in the fast food and convenience store industry. Covers North Eastern and Mid Atlantic states.

Campbell Edgar, Inc.

Certified Reports, Inc. (CRI)

Mystery shopping, theater checks and evaluations, and auditing. Site has listing of available jobs.

Check Mark, Inc.

Banking, retail, restaurant, entertainment/leisure. Site has listing of available jobs.

Check-Up Marketing

Visit department stores, specialty shops, restaurants, convenience stores, gas stations, hotel, banks, etc.

Cirrus Marketing Consultants

Nationwide

Confero The Service Resources Group

Retail, grocery, and automotive shops. Site has listing of available jobs.

Consumer Connection

Secret Shopping, Video-Shopping and Teleshopping.

Corporate Images Retail Service Evaluations

National company, not much info on their site.

The Corporate Research Group

Courtesy Counts, Inc.

Mystery shopping, exit interviews, pricing audits, and compliance reports. Site has listing of available jobs.

Critique International

Customer 1st

Variety of shops. Clients include Marriott, Omega Sports, Lowes Foods, The Pantry and others.

Customer First

Customer Perspectives

Restaurants, banks, department stores, specialty stores, and more.

Customer Service Perceptions

In addition to mystery shopping, opportunities include price checks, website evaluations, exit surveys, and employee surveys.

Customer's View, Inc.

Mystery Shopping Providers Association member and needs shoppers across US, British Columbia, and Canada

CyberShop

Fast food, retail, transportation, automotive, wireless communications, financial, senior living.

Datatron

The financial industry's leading information resource. Evaluations provided in all areas.

DSG Associates

Shop the retail food service industry

Ellis Property Management Services (EPMS)

Apartment shops.

Elrick & Lavidge

Assignments in select major cities. Nationwide, serves many of the fortune 200 companies

Customer's View, Inc

Mystery Shopping Providers Association member and needs shoppers across US, British Columbia, and Canada

Employee Evaluators (EE)

Shops are performed nationally in the banking, retail, entertainment, multi-family housing, and convenience store industries.

Feedback Plus, Inc.

Shops in the retail, financial, hospitality, and service industries. Nationwide mystery shopping assignments

The Field Force

Mystery Shopping, as well as Shelf Stocking, Pricing, Stickering, Placing of Coupons, Material, Display . (USA: AK, KY, LA, MS, TN)

Focus on Service

Restaurant mystery shopping in many cities nationwide. Runs the secret shopper program to evaluate the service and food at Bertucci's, Bugaboo Creek Steakhouse, and Longhorn Steakhouse.

Genesis Group

US and Canada. Specialize in banks and retail, but does many other industries as well

Golden Resources Marketing Group

Recruiting for a variety of assignments nationwide.

Investigative Marketing

Nationwide

Jack's Mystery Guest

Shops Jack in the Box restaurants.

Jancyn Evaluation Shops

Restaurant/Retail and Rental/Housing research. They have converted to a paperless, online reporting system. An account rep will contact you directly, electronically, when you qualify for shops available in your area.

JKS Inc

J M Ridgway Company

Has multiple types of shops including many transportation terminal shops available across USA.

Ken-Rich Retail Group

Lasting Impressions

LeBlanc & Associates

Specializes in the new home builder market. Their expertise and sole focus is the housing industry.

Mainstream Marketing

Site has listing of available jobs.

Maritz Research

Role play as a real customer to directly evaluate the quality of service delivered by a company. Audits may also be available.

Market Image

Marketing Systems Unlimited

46 USA states. Currently screening full time applicants.

Mar's Surveys

Not just mystery shopping, mall and telephone interviewing and recruiting participants for studies

Melinda Brody and Company

Shop every type of community from production to custom to mobile homes.

Mercantile Systems

Golf, dining, entertainment, and hotel/motel.

Merchandise Concepts

Seems to only do retail shops

Metro Park Mystery Shopper

Michelson & Associates

Focus groups, mystery shopping, and survey research.

Michelson & Associates

Seeking shoppers all across North America

Mike's Mystery Shopper Service

Mystery Shopping in Central Florida

Mosaic InfoForce

All forms of retail mystery shopping and merchandising.

Mystery Shoppers, Inc

Mystery Shopper USA

Retail assignments nationwide

Mystery Guest, Inc.

Restaurant shops.

Mystery Shopper Metropark

Does professional mystery shopping for national companies throughout the US

Mystery Shoppers

Shops available in all states for carpet cleaning, cell phone shops, retail stores, truck stops, restaurants, etc.

Mystery Shoppers

Nationwide Integrity Services, Inc.

Shopping nationwide retail store chains, convenient store chains, gas stations, restaurants & more.

National Shopping Service Network

Nationwide Integrity

Nationwide assignments. Recent posting is for young looking shoppers to see if they are carded when purchasing alcohol.

Northwest Loss Prevention Consultants

(NWLPC) Mystery shop the northwest.

Pacific Research Group

Mystery shops, site inspections, and phone surveys. National Shopping Service

http://www.nssmysteryshoppers.com

Clients include McDonalds, Krispy Kreme and Honda. Shops pay between \$15.00 and \$20.00 (+ product purchase).

The Pat Henry Group

Mystery shopping, product introductions, merchandising services, and demonstration programs.

PatronEdge

Covers the New England area.

The Performance Edge

Hospitality, retail and service industries.

Person to Person Quality

A leading consultant to banks, mortgage companies, and non-bank lenders.

Pinkerton

Assignments vary from mystery shopping, audits and inspections to market research and price comparisons.

Plethora

Limited to a few cities

Premier Service Consulting

Specializes in retail, hotel, and restaurant shops across North America.

Professional Review & Operational Shoppers, Inc.

Promotion Network, Inc.

Promotions such as in-store events, sampling, merchandising service and also mystery shopping.

PROS "The Professional Shoppers"

Specialize in shops for financial institutions.

Pulse Back

Restaurant, retail and supermarket chains. Site has listing of available jobs.

Quality Assessments Mystery Shoppers, Inc.

Mainly fast food shops.

Quality Assurance Consulting (QAC)

Mystery shopping and cost control services for the hospitality industry. Mainly East coast.

Quality Check

Shop retail stores, restaurants, movie theaters, airports, casinos, etc.

Quality Marketing

Nationwide

Quality Service Inspections (QSI) Specialists

Service inspections for the hospitality industry of Las Vegas. (Required to be a Licensed Private Investigator in Nevada.)

Quest for Best

Covers over 40 states, but shops are mainly available in the Midwest and southwest. Site has listing of available jobs.

Rapid Chek

Nationwide

Reality Check Mystery Shoppers

Has clients in the retail, hospitality, service, and entertainment industries.

Rapid Chek

Nationwide

Reality Check Mystery Shoppers

Has clients in the retail, hospitality, service, and entertainment industries. http://www.baievaluators.com/

Restaurant Shops On-line

Restaurant, Hotel, Airport, Highway, Health & Fitness and Retail Shop Opportunities.

Retail Biz Consulting

Assess customer service, product quality, and co-worker training issues. Assignments throughout US and Canada

Retail Service Evaluations

Needs shoppers throughout the US

Rocky Mountain Merchandising

Mystery shopping, as well as resets, cut-ins, tagging, signage and audits.

Classic Demos

Satisfaction Services

Visit a range of businesses to evaluate customer services and products Service Sleuths Nationwide opportunities

Second To None, Inc.

Provides customer satisfaction measurement and management programs to restaurants, retail stores and service providers. Site has listing of available jobs.

Secret Shopper

Opportunities available throughout the US. Site has listing of available jobs.

The Secret Shopper Company

Online-reporting system and telesurveys. Specializing in high-end product lines and recreational, mass retail, auto, restaurant, grocery, and independent living.

Secret ShopNet

Many opportunities in US and Canada

Secret Shopnet - Service Intelligence

They say "Efficient shoppers therefore benefit from a very high hourly wage, in excess of

\$15 to \$20 per hour. When you take into account the free products and services that are available on many assignments, the total payable each hour can rise substantially."

Sensors Quality Management

Opportunites US and Canada. Focus is on restaurants, airlines, hotels, banks, automobiles.

Service Check

Hotels, restaurants, retail, travel, and banking.

Service Evaluation Concepts (SEC)

Offers the capability to self-assign client engagements, review assignment portfolios, and submit evaluations.

Service Excellence Group

Restaurants and retail shops.

Service Impressions

Restaurant, bar, hotel, health club, airport, golf course, store, apartment or housing complex.

Service Perceptions

Nationwide

Service Research Corporation (SRC)

Mystery shopping, surveys, and focus groups.

Service Sleuths by Howard Services

Shop retail stores and restaurants.

Service Performance Group

Client list includes Fortune 500 companies to independent businesses.

Service Probe

Mainly Southern States

The Service Quality Department

Mystery shopping reports are input directly online to make sure the true observations of the shopper are captured.

Service Quest

World Wide

Service Research, Inc.

Service Research

Needs shoppers throughout the US.

ServiceTRAC

Senior housing and retirement, housing, automotive, retail, and more.

Ser-View

Concentrates on the hospitality industry.

SG Marketing Group

Does mostly shops for banks and retail stores.

Shoney's Inc

Shoney's Restaurants ~ Rebates for meals

Shop'n Chek

Site lists where they are recruiting shoppers.

Shoppers, Inc.

Specializes in restaurants, retail, and banks. Fee ranges from \$5-\$15 per shop plus reimbursement of purchase.

Shoppers International, Inc.

Shop 'N Check

Nationwide

Shoppers View

Apply online - over 2000 assignments nationwide each month.

Sights On Service

Nationwide retail assignments.

Sinclair Service Assessments

Offers state-of-the-art Mystery Shopper services.

Sinclair Mystery Shopping

Many positions nationwide.

Sony Theaters

Movie Theaters.

Sparagowski & Associates

Looking for people who want to be career mystery shoppers.

Speedmark Information Services

Supermarkets, convenience/gas, drug, mass merchandisers, quick-serve restaurants, liquor stores, bars, and restaurants.

Spot on Solution

Focuses on the hospitality industry - hotels, restaurants, and night clubs.

Spot Checks

Survey Club

SystemChec by Orilio & Associates

Fine dining, casual dining, quick service markets, hotel and resort industry.

TES/RapidCheck

Attend movie theaters to collect box office gross information, view previews of coming attractions or evaluate the performance of a sneak preview. In addition, mystery shoppers visit movie theaters and retail establishments.

Texas Shoppers Network

Opportunities for Texans, as well as, the rest of the US.

Trans Union

Shopper sign up application.

Trend Source

Hotel, grocery, retail, restaurant, automotive, and more.

Retail Biz Consulting

Assess customer service, product quality, and co-worker training issues. Assignments

throughout US and Canada

Vantage Points

Offers shops ranging from retail stores to restaurants to golf courses and grocery stores. Covers Indiana, Kentucky, and Ohio.

Video Eyes

They offer a product called Video Stars - Video Training. To you it is video shopping.

Wal-Mart

Research study participants needed to evaluate services and programs, both in the store and on their website.

Work At Home Resources

Express Paid Surveys
Paid Surveys Online
Survey Scout
Work At Home Jobs Directory
Home Assembly & Crafts Listing
Shopping Jobs Here
Get Paid To Work Online
Home Job Stop

Special Bonus Websites - Win Cash & Prizes

Buzz Sponge

CineCheck

Cliquer

TrendScan

Consumer Reviews

http://www.cross-tab.com/respondents/registration.html

e-FocusGroups

Easy Rewards

eDigital Research

Element USA

Email Cash

eDigital Research

Encuesta

<u>eSurveynet</u>

Feedback Plus

Freemoney Limited

Global Reviews

Gongos & Associates

Hagen Sinclair Research

The Hartman Group

HBS Research

Hotspex

HowStuffWorks

i-Link

IOCS

Itipi

JD Power Panel

KNOTS Opinion Club

Luxury Brands

FISHER

Market Equity

Marketing Analytics

Market Reader Pro

Microsoft

Miller-Williams

Verity Consumer Trends

Name Quest Online

Performance Research

<u>TNS</u>

On Quest

Opinion Force

Opinion BAR

<u>Perseus</u>

Reserach Dimensions

Restaurant Poll

Senior Survey

Australian Shoppers Survey

Site-Reporter

350 Survey Companies



- 1. http://www.goZing.com
- 2. http://www.focusline.com
- 3. http://promo.yahoo.com/user_research/
- 4. http://www.taylorresearch.com
- 5. http://www.consumerlineresearch.com
- 6. http://www.ithinkinc.com
- 7. http://www.preres.com
- 8. http://youropinionpays.org
- 9. http://www.questionmarket.com
- 10. http://www.gulfsurveys.com/
- 11. http://www.brsgroup.com/fgfaq.htm
- 12. http://www.shifrin-hayworth.com/
- 13. http://www.testspin.com
- 14. http://www.consumeropinionpanel.com
- 15. http://www.memolink.com

- 16. http://www.uk.ciao.com/reg.php
- 17. http://www.clarionresearch.com
- 18. http://www.gbinc.com/livewire/default.html
- 19. http://www.onemillioneyes.com/home.htm
- 20. http://www.consumerviews.com
- 21. http://www.goglobal.com/ITrackS/partic.htm
- 22. http://www.focusworldint.com/
- 23. http://www.qstation.com/
- 24. http://www.gbinc.com/livewire/lwrecruit/recruit.html
- 25. http://www.intelliquest.com
- 26. http://www.kellyresearch.com
- 27. http://www.marsresearch.com
- 28. http://www.psych.upenn.edu/~baron/qs.html
- 29. http://members.cyberdialogue.com/payment.html
- 30. http://host.bus.net/run/answers/ari
- 31. http://www.biglook.com/
- 32. http://www.asksocal.com/group.htm
- 33. http://www.contractorboard.com/
- 34. http://www.gang.net/
- 35. http://www.kidspanel.com/signup.html
- 36. http://us.mediatransfer.com/
- 37. http://www.opinion.trone.com/cvcq/questionnaire.asp
- 38. http://www.studyresponse.com/
- 39. http://www.surveys.com
- 40. http://www.viewpointforum.com
- 41. http://www.vocalabs.com/tester/NewRegistration.jsp
- 42. http://promo.yahoo.com/user_research/
- 43. http://www.beginsurvey.com/beginsurvey/
- 44. http://www.casinoratingclub.com
- 45. http://www.netflip.com/
- 46. http://www.eyecloud.com
- 47. https://executiveadvisoryboard.com/
- 48. http://www.optionads.com/index_htm.jsp
- 49. http://www.focusline.com
- 50. http://www.surveysite.com
- 51. http://www.consumer-opinions.com/
- 52. http://www.cyberpulse.com/
- 53. http://www.testspin.com/

- 54. http://www.cashforsurveys.com/
- 55. http://www.psbsurveys.com/
- 56. http://www.mcmillionresearch.com
- 57. http://savitzresearch.com/
- 58. http://www.yoursay.com/
- 59. http://www.mycasinopinions.com
- 60. http://www.efocus.com
- 61. http://www.bellwethersurveys.com/
- 62. http://opinionplace.icq.com/
- 63. http://www.AmericanOpinion.com
- 64. http://www.wiredresearch.com
- 65. http://www.mhamr.co.uk/earn.html
- 66. http://www.crcwis.com
- 67. http://www.cashsurfers.com
- 68. http://www.surveys.com/default.aspx?
- 69. http://www.alcops.com/
- 70. http://www.zoompanel.com
- 71. http://www.atopshop.com/
- 72. http://www.bestmark.com/
- 73. http://www.consumerconnection.net/
- 74. http://www.focusonservice.com/
- 75. http://www.speedback.com
- 76. http://www.ithinkinc.com/
- 77. http://www.surveysite.com
- 78. http://www.userworks.com
- 79. http://www.biglook.com
- 80. http://www.biglook.com.html
- 81. http://www.shifrin-hayworth.com/questionnaire.html
- 82. http://www.hotrate.com/newreviewer.asp
- 83. http://www.hotrate.com/newreviewer.asp
- 84. http://www.brandinst.com/
- 85. http://www.focusworldint.com/respondent.htm
- 86. http://www.yoursay.com/
- 87. http://www.commonknowledge.com/index2.html
- 88. http://www.discoverwhy.com
- 89. http://www.mbsinternet.net
- 90. http://new3.mysurvey.com
- 91. http://us.lightspeedpanel.com

- 92. http://www.acop.com
- 93. http://www.consumerlink.com/
- 94. http://www.advisorypanel.com
- 95. http://www.axius.com
- 96. http://www.clickin.com
- 97. http://www.songpeople.com
- 98. http://www.digitalresearch.com
- 99. https://elab.vanderbilt.edu/panel/index.cfm
- 100. http://www.techpanel.com
- 101. http://www.socraticforum.com/_eval.asp?PID=1
- 102. http://www.psbsurveys.com/signup/
- 103. http://www.marketprofiles.net/sign_up.html
- 104. http://www.internetpoll.com/index.html
- 105. http://www.epoll.com
- 106. http://www.hypersurvey.com
- 107. http://www.clickiq.com/
- 108. http://www.foodquiz.com
- 109. http://vr.harrispollonline.com
- 110. http://www.kidzeyes.com/
- 111. http://new3.mysurvey.com/rewards.cfm
- 112. http://www.npdor.com
- 113. http://www.questiva.com
- 114. http://www.usapanel.com
- 115. http://www.buzzback.com
- 116. http://www.greenfield.com
- 117. http://www.i-say.com
- 118. http://www.spidermetrix.com
- 119. http://www.cybersurvey.com
- 120. http://www.pinpointresearch.com.au/default.htm
- 121. http://www.joincc.com/
- 122. http://www.memolink.com
- 123. http://www.opinionforce.com
- 124. http://www.startsampling.com
- 125. http://www.opinionplace.com
- 126. http://www.opinionsite.com
- 127. http://www.gulfsurveys.com/
- 128. http://www.product-testing.com
- 129. http://www.researchconnections.com

- 130. http://www.scienceboard.net
- 131. http://www.pickthehits.com
- 132. http://www.surveycafe.com
- 133. http://www.surveyspot.com
- 134. http://www.vividence.com
- 135. http://panel.vividence.com/
- 136. http://www.wiredinsights.com
- 137. http://www.zoomerang.com
- 138. http://www.surveysite.com
- 139. http://www.greenfieldonline.com
- 140. http://join.mysurvey.com
- 141. http://www.acop.com
- 142. http://www.focusline.com
- 143. http://www.opinionsite.com
- 144. http://www.surveymania.com
- 145. http://www.surveypayday.com
- 146. http://www.icameo.com
- 147. http://members.cyberdialogue.com
- 148. http://www.questionmarket.com
- 149. http://www.ithinkinc.com
- 150. http://www.focusgroups.com
- 151. http://www.research-house.ca
- 152. http://www.cobbey.com
- 153. http://www.surveyspot.com
- 154. http://www.onlineval.com/join.asp
- 155. http://www.consumercorner.com
- 156. http://www.playtexproductsinc.com/consumer_testing.asp
- 157. http://www.foodquiz.com
- 158. http://www.buzzback.com
- 159. http://www.focusline.com
- 160. http://www.i-say.com
- 161. http://www.busreslab.com/onlinepanel.htm
- 162. http://www.userworks.com
- 163. http://www.discoverwhy.com/panel
- 164. http://www.consumerviews.com
- 165. http://www.clickin.com
- 166. http://www.marsresearch.com
- 167. http://www.gmrnet.com

- 168. http://www.mcmillionresearch.com/getpaid
- 169. http://www.shifrin-hayworth.com/questionaire.html
- 170. http://www.product-testing.com
- 171. http://www.eyecloud.com/panel.html
- 172. http://vr.harrispollonline.com/register
- 173. http://www.zoomerang.com
- 174. http://www.e-jury.net
- 175. http://www.webmysteryshoppers.com
- 176. http://www.employeesurveys.com/hrpanel.htm
- 177. http://www.umunch.com
- 178. http://www.surveypayday.com
- 179. http://www.blarry.com
- 180. http://www.musicresearch.com
- 181. http://www.winfreestuff.com
- 182. http://www.interactivesearch.com
- 183. http://www.axius.com
- 184. http://www.golftesting.com
- 185. http://www.opinionsurveys.com
- 186. http://www.brandinstitute.com
- 187. http://www.atnocost.com
- 188. http://www.surfbuzz.com
- 189. http://www.firstlook.com
- 190. http://www.garageband.com
- 191. http://www.pickthehits.com
- 192. http://www.songpeople.com
- 193. http://www.netexplorers.com
- 194. http://www.pointsuniverse.com
- 195. http://www.whatshotnow.com
- 196. http://www.coolregistration.com
- 197. http://www.xmarksthespot.com
- 198. http://www.ithought.com
- 199. http://www.sayit.com
- 200. http://www.siteusers.com
- 201. http://www.onepanel.com
- 202. http://www.ipoints.com
- 203. http://www.cyberdialogue.com
- 204. http://www.cobbey.com
- 205. http://www.wvtm.wharton.upenn.edu

- 206. http://www.mhamr.co.uk/earn.html
- 207. http://www.gbinc.com
- 208. http://www.waterworks.olin.com/_focus/index.htm
- 209. http://www.yellowwindow.be/optin.htm
- 210. http://research.spectracom.com.
- 211. http://survey.cyberdialogue.com
- 212. http://www.zoomerang.com
- 213. http://www.micrografx.com
- 214. http://www.gamespot.com
- 215. http://www.betasphere.com
- 216. http://www.betazine.com
- 217. http://www.alladvantage.com
- 218. http://www.paidtosurf.net
- 219. http://www.epilot.com
- 220. http://www.mvalue.com
- 221. http://www.onlinesurveys.com
- 222. http://www.sendmoreinfo.com
- 223. http://www.dollars4mail.com
- 224. http://www.freenclearstuff.com
- 225. http://www.directleads.com
- 226. http://www.researchpanels.com
- 227. http://www.consumerinsite.com
- 228. http://www.mbsinternet.com
- 229. http://www.opinionsurveys.com
- 230. http://www.gotoworld.com
- 231. http://www.cashsurfers.com
- 232. http://www.utopiad.com
- 233. http://www.clickdough.com
- 234. http://www.cj.com
- 235. http://www.onemillioneyes.com
- 236. http://www.brandinst.com
- 237. http://www.researchconnections.com
- 238. http://www.questions.net
- 239. http://www.onlineval.com
- 240. http://promo1.yahoo.com/usability/bin/form.cgi
- 241. http://www.scienceboard.net
- 242. http://www.issans.com
- 243. http://www.surveyguy.com

- 244. http://www.clarionresearch.com
- 245. http://www.vrroom.com
- 246. http://www.angusreid.com
- 247. http://www.opinionplace.com
- 248. http://www.redpen.com
- 249. http://www.researchconnections.com
- 250. http://www.iopinion.com
- 251. http://www.acop.com
- 252. http://www.surveyspot.com
- 253. http://www.epoll.com
- 254. http://www.opinionforce.com
- 255. http://www.ithinkinc.com
- 256. http://www.usc.edu/dept/LAS/psychology/socialpsycexpt
- 257. http://www.internetpoll.com
- 258. http://www.yoursay.com
- 259. http://www.consumerlink.com
- 260. http://www.i-say.com
- 261. http://www.pineconeresearch.com
- 262. http://www.ofact.com
- 263. http://www.survey.com
- 264. http://www.interactiverewards.com
- 265. http://www.WebMD.com
- 266. http://www.commonknowledge.com
- 267. http://www.advisorypanel.com
- 268. http://www.buzzback.com
- 269. http://www.women.com
- 270. http://www.rbclick.com
- 271. http://www.prize-o-matic.com
- 272. http://www.questionmarket.com
- 273. http://www.netflip.com
- 274. http://www.npdor.com
- 275. http://www.mbsinternet.net
- 276. http://www.freebiegeek.com
- 277. http://www.trialsize.com
- 278. http://www.optin-email.com
- 279. http://www.freebzone.com
- 280. http://www.freebiedirectory.com
- 281. http://www.clickrewards.com

- 282. http://www.eccis.com
- 283. http://www.mightywords.com
- 284. http://www.psych.upenn.edu
- 285. http://www.cyberrate.com
- 286. http://www.spidermetrix.com
- 287. http://research.spectracom.com
- 288. http://www.marsresearch.com
- 289. http://www.testnow.com
- 290. http://www.issans.com
- 291. http://www.techpanel.com
- 292. http://www.surveysavvy.com
- 293. http://www.hypersurvey.com
- 294. http://www.clearwater-research.com
- 295. http://www.drugvoice.com
- 296. http://www.lightspeedpanel.com
- 297. http://www.goglobal.com
- 298. http://www.onlinesurveys.com
- 299. http://www.exage.com
- 300. http://www.questiva.com

114 BONUS Surveys Sites

- 1. Attitudes Across America http://www.questiva.com/
- Advisory Panel <u>http://www.advisorypanel.com/</u>
- 3. America Consumer Opinion http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?AffiliateId="http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?">http://www.acop.com/Information.asp?p.

 The construction of the acop. T
- 4. Axius http://www.axius.com/html/free/testteam_form.htm
- Begin Survey http://www.beginsurvey.com/BeginSurvey/
- 6. Big Look http://www.biglook.com/
- 7. Blarry House Research http://www.blarry.com/profile.html

BRX Global Research

 http://www.brxresearch.com/

 Buzz Back

 http://www.buzzback.com/

 Ciao Surveys

http://www.ciao-surveys.us/index.php

11. Clarion Research

http://www.clarionresearch.com/webpanel.htm

12. Clickin

http://www.clickin.com/

13. Click IQ

http://www.clickiq.com/

14. Cobbey & Associates http://www.cobbey.com/index.html

15. Compu RX Inc.

http://www.compurxinc.com/

16. Consumer Link http://www.consumerlink.com/

17. Consumer Opinion http://www.consumer-opinions.com/

18. Consumer Views http://www.consumerviews.com/

19. Digital Research http://www.digitalresearch.com/

20. Discover Why

http://www.discoverwhy.com/home.html

21. Domus Online http://www.domusonline.com/

22. Driver's Opinion http://opinionpanel.edmunds.com/

23. Drug Voice http://www.drugvoice.com/2.htm

24. E Vocus http://www.efocus.com/

25. E Pinions http://www.epinions.com/

26. E Poll http://www.epoll.com/

27. E Poll Teens http://offersquest.com/

28. E Lab

	http://elab.vanderbilt.edu/panel/index.cfm?RID=1489
29.	Employee Surveys
	http://www.employeesurveys.com/
30.	E Research Global
	http://www.e-research-global.com/
31.	E Search
	http://www.e-research-global.com/
32.	Eye Cloud
	http://www.eyecloud.com/index.html
33	Family Testers Focus Line

33. Family Testers Focus Line http://www.familytesters.com/

34. Focus World http://www.focusworldint.com/respondent.htm

35. Food Quiz http://www.foodquiz.com/

36. Fulcram Research http://www.fgiresearch.com/members/

37. Global test Market http://www.globaltestmarket.com/

38. Go Global Technologies http://www.goglobal.com/Membership/

39. Good Housekeeping http://www.cybersurvey.com/ghpanel.htm

40. Go Zing http://gozing.com/

41. Grace Market Research http://www.gmrnet.com/

42. Greenfield http://greenfield.com/

43. Harris Poll Online http://www.harrispollonline.com/

44. I Say http://www.i-say.com/

45. I Opinion http://www.iopinion.com/

46. I Think http://www.ithinkinc.com/

47. Insight Express http://www.insightexpress.com/

48. Intelliquest http://www.techpanel.com/

49.	Intelli Survey
7 0	http://www.intellisurvey.com/panelreg.htm
50.	Internet Poll
- 4	http://www.internetpoll.com/
51.	Kelly Research
50	http://www.kellyresearch.com/
52.	Kids Panel
5 0	http://www.kidspanel.com/
53.	Kids Eyes
~ 4	http://www.kidzeyes.com/
54.	Lightspeed Research
	http://us.lightspeedpanel.com/
55.	Live Wire
	http://www.livewireresearch.com/
56.	Mail Diary Panel
	http://www.maildiarypanel.com/survey.html
57.	Market Facts
5 0	http://www.marketfacts.cnchost.com/
58.	Market Profiles
70	http://www.marketprofiles.com/start.htm
59.	Mars Research
c 0	http://www.marsresearch.com/
60.	Market Score
<i>c</i> 1	http://www.opinionsquare.com/Home.aspx
01.	Market View Research http://www.marketviewresearch.com/
62	MBS Internet Research
02.	http://www.mbsinternet.net/
62	Michael Herbert Associates
05.	http://www.mhamr.co.uk/earn.html
6/1	Miller Williams
04.	http://www.millwill.com/
65	My Points
05.	http://www.mypoints.com/
66	Net Pollster
00.	http://www.netpollster.com/
67	NPD
07.	http://npd.com/
68.	National Family Opinion
٠.,	http://join.mysurvey.com/
69.	Consumer Studies

	http://www.iocs.net/
70.	Online E Val
	http://www.onlineval.com/about.asp
71.	Online Research
	http://www.onlineresearch.com.au/
72.	Opinion Clicks
	http://www.opinionclicks.com
73.	Opinionator
	http://www.opinionator.com/
74.	Opinion Places
	http://www.opinionplace.com/
75.	Opinion Site
	http://www.opinionsite.com/
76.	Opinion Surveys
	http://www.opinionsurveys.com/
77.	Paid 2 Survey
	http://www.paid2survey.com/
78.	Playtex In Home Testing
	http://www.playtexproductsinc.com/
79.	Proctor & Gamble
	http://www.joincc.com/
80.	Product Testing
	http://www.product-testing.com/
81.	PSB Web Survey
	http://www.psbsurveys.com/
82.	Q & A Cash
	http://www.qandacash.com/
83.	Q Station
	http://www.qstation.com/
84.	Question Market
	http://www.questionmarket.com/site/home/home.html
85.	Questiv A
	http://www.questiva.com/
86.	Red Book
	http://www.rbclick.com/
87.	Research Connections
	http://www.researchconnections.com/
88.	Restaurant Poll
	http://www.restaurantpoll.com/

89. Savitz Research

http://www.savitzresearch.com/

90. Socratic Technologies http://www.socraticforum.com/eval.asp?PID=1 91. Spectra Com http://research.spectracom.com/ 92. Speed Back http://research.spectracom.com/ 93. Spider Metrix http://www.spidermetrix.com/ 94. Sporting Insights http://www.sportinginsights.com/ 95. Start Sampling http://www.startsampling.com/ 96. STS Rewards http://www.stsrewards.com/training/index.cfm?MethodID=10 97. Study Response http://www.studyresponse.com/ 98. Super Market Guru http://www.supermarketguru.com/ 99. Survey Cafe http://www.surveycafe.com/ 100. Survey Pay Day http://www.surveypayday.com/ 101. Survey Savvy http://www.surveysavvy.com/ 102. Survey Site http://www.surveysite.com/ 103. Survey Spot http://www.surveyspot.com/ 104. Tech World http://panel.sotech.com/techworld/eval.asp?PID=1&bok=yes 105. Test Spin http://www.testspin.com/home 106. The Business Research Lab http://www.busreslab.com/onlinepanel.htm 107. The Internet Poll http://www.internetpoll.com/ 108. USA Panel http://www.usapanel.com/ 109. Users Opinion http://www.usersopinion.com/

110. Vividence

http://www.vividence.com/

111. Voice Of The Internet http://kcweb.com/vote/votemain.htm

112. Yahoo Research http://promo.yahoo.com/user_research/

113. Your 2 Cents http://www.your2cents.com/

114. Zoomerang

http://www.zoomerang.com/panelist/index.zgi

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Canadian and International Telecommuting Resources



If you live in Canada or another country outside the United States, here are some resources for information on and jobs in Telecommuting.

International Telecommuting Associations Web Sites

Association Française du Teletravial et des Tele-activities

Canadian Telework Association

Eurotelework Online

International Telework Association and Council

Italian Telework

International Telecommuting Job Resources

Many of the major job search web sites listed under the United States offer international job searches. If you are in the United States and looking for a job abroad, be sure to read any information posted on the sites about residency or working abroad.

<u>Job Source</u> Search for jobs in the United States (by state), Africa, Australia, Canada, China, Europe, Mexico, Russia, South America and many other countries.

Specific Regions:

Asia

<u>Work Search</u> This is the English version of the site. It isn't really a search engine but rather a resource to job search sites for Canada and the United States.

Asia/Pacific Rim Job Search Sites

Asia-Net Site says you need to download a special program to view but if you don't you can still view the site in English. The site searchs in Asia, Pacific Rim, Australia, New Zealand, and the United States. Keep location and catagory boxes to "all", choose "English" (or whatever language you prefer) for the language. In the keyword box, "work at home" yielded the most results mostly in the U.S. and Japan.

<u>Job Street</u> Search Australia, Hong Kong, India, Indonesia, Malayssia, Philippines, Singapore and Thailand. To get the most results you need to register but it's free.

Australian Job Search Sites

Byron Employment Australia Only the advanced search yielded results. Leave "catagory" and "location" to "all". On "position basis" I used "contract". Under "keyword filter", I used keyword "work at home" and told the search that the result "must contain the exact phrase."

European Job Search Sites

<u>Jobsite Group</u> Large database of jobs throughout Europe. Keyword "telecommuting" yielded the best results.

United Kingdom Job Search Sites

Job Serve This site focuses in IT jobs in the United Kingdom.

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Recommended Reading



IMI Concepts in association with **Amazon.com** is pleased to offer the opportunity to purchase following books through this site. Amazon.com has a vast resource of books regarding working-at-home. And with its secure ordering, you can order with confidence, and receive your book in two days!

- 1. Mompreneurs Online: Using the Internet to Build Work at Home Success by Patricia Cobe and Ellen H. Parlapiano
- 2. <u>Making Money With Your Computer at Home: The Inside Information You Need to Know to Select and Operate a Full-Time, Part-Time, or Add-On Business That's Right for You</u>

by Paul Edwards and Sarah Edwards

- 3. The Stay-At-Home Mom's Guide to Making Money from Home: Choosing the Business That's Right for You Using the Skills and Interests You Already Have by Liz Folger
- 4. A View from the Tub: An Inspiring and Practical Guide to Working from Home by Millie Szerman

5. 101 Best Home-Based Businesses for Women, Revised 2nd Edition

by Priscilla Y. Huff

6. Moneymaking Moms: How Work at Home Can Work for You

by Caroline Hull and Tanya Wallace

7. Working at Home While the Kids Are There, Too

by Loriann Hoff Oberlin

8. Making a Living Without a Job: Winning Ways for Creating Work That You Love

by Barara J. Winter

9. How to Raise a Family & Career Under One Roof: A Parent's Guide to Home Business

by Lisa M. Roberts

10. The Women's Home-Based Business Book of Answers

by Maria T. Bailey

How to Write A Resume



How to Write A Resume

Here's How:

- 1. First, take notes on your work experience both paid and unpaid, full time and part time. Write down your responsibilities, job title and company information. Include everything!
- 2. Take notes on your education. Include degree or certificates, major or course emphasis, school names and courses relevant to career objectives.
- 3. Take notes on other accomplishments. Include membership in organizations, military service and any other special accomplishments.
- 4. From the notes, choose which skills are transferable (skills that are similar) to the job you are applying for these are the most important points for your resume.
- 5. Begin resume by writing your full name, address, telephone number, fax and email at the top of the resume.
- 6. Write an objective. The objective is a short sentence describing what type of work you hope to obtain.
- 7. Begin work experience with your most recent job. Include the company specifics and your responsibilities focus on the skills you have identified as transferable.

- 8. Continue to list all of your work experience job by job progressing backwards in time. Remember to focus on skills that are transferable.
- 9. Summarize your education, including important facts (degree type, specific courses studied) that are applicable to the job you are applying for.
- 10. Include other relevant information such as languages spoken, computer programming knowledge etc. under the heading: Additional Skills
- 11. Finish with the phrase: REFERENCES Available upon request
- 12. Your entire resume should ideally not be any longer than one page. If you have had a number of years of experience specific to the job you are applying for, two pages are also acceptable.
- 13. Spacing: ADDRESS (center of page in bold) OBJECTIVE double space EXPERIENCE double space EDUCATION double space ADDITIONAL SKILLS double space REFERENCES. Left align everything except name/address.

Tips:

- 1. Use dynamic action verbs such as: accomplished, collaborated, encouraged, established, facilitated, founded, managed, etc.
- 2. Do NOT use the subject 'I', use tenses in the past. Except for your present job. Example: Conducted routine inspections of on site equipment.

Here's a resume sample:

Sample:

Tracy Q. Graduate

CAMPUS: PERMANENT: 456 College Hall 123 Main Street Normal, IL 67890 Anytown, NY 12345

111-222-3333 777-888-9999

tracy@ilstu.edu tracy@hotmail.com

OBJECTIVE: Auditor position in the public accounting field in the Chicago area.

SUMMARY: · More than two years of progressive accounting and auditing experience.

- Auditor internship with Ernst & Young in New York City.
- · Magna Cum Laude graduate with BBA in Accounting.
- · Proficient with MS Office, Windows XP and the Internet.

EDUCATION: Bachelor of Business Administration in Accounting, May 2003 Illinois State University, Normal, Illinois Graduated Magna Cum Laude with a GPA of 3.6 on a 4.0 scale

Courses taken included:

Managerial Accounting Corporate Audit and Reconciliation Intermediate Accounting I & II Financial Management Accounting I & II Internal Audit Accounting for Not-For-Profits Managerial Economics

EXPERIENCE: Auditor Internship, May 2002 to August 2002

Ernst & Young, New York, New York

- · Participated in the annual audit of Omega Megalithic Holdings, including development of the final certification report.
- · Participated in quarterly audit of Alpha Bank Corporation, including identification and correction of over twenty major accounting errors.
- Developed several Excel spreadsheet macros currently in use for reducing entry time and automatically cross-referencing for errors.
- · Received Employee of the Month award twice-first intern ever to win the award.

Accounts Payable/Bookkeeping Clerk, May 2000 to Present Anytown Tax and Bookkeeping Service, Anytown, New York

- Assisted (via remote) with payroll, tax, and account processing.
- · Developed automated monthly sales tax payment system.
- · Implemented Rapid Tax Refund service for individual customers.

ACTIVITIES: Vice President, Student Accountancy Chapter, 2002-2003

- Treasurer, Beta Gamma Sigma honors society, 2002-2003
- Dorm Resident Assistant, 2001-2003

Resume Cover Letter

An individually typed cover letter typically accompanies each resume you send out. Your cover letter may make the difference between obtaining a job interview and having your resume ignored. It makes sense to devote the necessary time and effort to write effective cover letters.

A cover letter should complement, not duplicate your resume. Its purpose is to interpret the data-oriented, factual resume and add a personal touch. A cover letter is often your earliest written contact with a potential employer, creating a critical first impression.

Here's a cover letter sample:

Sample:

FirstName LastName 87 Washington Street Hopedale, NY 11233 518-555-5555 email

Date

Mr. John Doe A.T. Kiley 222 West Dover Street Chicago, IL 60606

Dear Mr. Doe:

I had the extraordinary opportunity to work closely these past two years with Jane Smith, an A.T. Kiley consultant in the Higher Education Practice, as a member of XYZ University's Presidential Search Committee. This was my first exposure to the consulting profession, and I think it is a perfect match for someone with my academic record, communication and leadership skills, and drive to succeed in a collegial and teamoriented environment.

In my curricular, co-curricular and professional achievements during the past four years I have shown initiative, creativity in problem solving and a commitment to building

consensus and excellence throughout our college community and in a variety of settings. As an intern in the Office of the U.S. Deputy Secretary of Education, I worked with the Senior Advising team to provide accurate, effective and concise statistical and anecdotal data to a variety of constituents in order to support legislative proposals concerning the condition of America's public schools. I combined the written and oral skills. I have gained from courses in American Studies and Government with quantitative and analytical training in a high intensity environment.

As Vice President of Academic Affairs for the Student Government Association and a student representative on several college committees (including the one which nominated the sixth President of XYZ University), I have learned:

- " to use language precisely and effectively
- " to articulate myself to a range of audiences
- " the value of integrity and persistence in working toward short- and long-term personal and institutional goals

The opportunity to effect positive change for a range of institutions is the most attractive aspect of consulting for me. Employees have described A.T. Kiley as "down to earth" and as having an "open culture." I feel lucky to have been part of a college community whose openness has allowed for measured risks and the candor necessary to achieve its goals, and I hope to begin my career in a similarly rigorous and collegial environment where can I learn from industry leaders. I look forward to exploring further my opportunities at A.T. Kiley and will call next week to see if it is possible to arrange an interview.

Sincerely,

Signature

FirstName LastName

Additional Resources

Resume And Cover Letter Secrets Revealed

Amazing Cover Letters

Sample-Resumes

Complete Interview Guide

The Resume Writing Experts

Additional Resources



IMI Concepts Directory

Make A Living Online

M-L-M = More Lost Money? Not Here!

Jogena's Free eBooks and Marketing Resources

Web Site Hosting

Create Your Own Product in A Flash

Gimme My Money Now

The Ultimate Beginners Guide

Automate Your Web Business

Amazing Ad Copy Secrets

Accept Credit Cards with Your Own Merchant Account

Join our Affiliate Program earn 50%!

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!

Scam Alert



Internet Fraud

From the Federal Trade Commission: On June 25, 1998, the Federal Trade Commission released information regarding its growing concern over Internet fraud. The FTC told a House Committee that Internet business could increase from \$2.6 billion in 1996 to \$220 billion by 2001. The FTC's goal is to ensure that consumers feel safe from Internet fraud.

Regarding consumer education, the FTC maintains a website at www.ftc.gov and with cooperation with other agencies has created a second site at www.consumer.gov to provide information on consumer issues.

The FTC offers a great deal of information to protect consumers. Still, it is up to the consumer to protect him/herself by utilizing the information. If you have or think you have been scammed, www.ftc.gov offers information on how to report your experience not just to them but, to other consumer protection agencies as well.

E-Mail Get Rich-Schemes

Are you disappointed when you check your e-mail only to discover scrolling pages of "get rich quick" schemes? Perhaps, in your desire to work at home, you have actually read or even responded to one of these ads. I'll admit I did. The Better Business Bureau warns consumers to exercise the same cautions you would for mail and phone solicitations.

Below are the 12 scams that the FTC has identified as being the are most likely to arrive in consumers' e-mail boxes.

1. Business opportunities

These business opportunities make it sound easy to start a business that will bring lots of income without much work or cash outlay. The e-mail letters boast of fantastic earning claims of \$100 a day, \$1,000 a day, or more, and further claim that the business doesn't involve selling, meetings, or personal contact with others, or that someone else will do all the work. Many business opportunity solicitations claim to offer a way to make money in an Internet-related business. There usually is no specific information on what is involved. Instead the message provides a telephone number to call for more information. In many cases, you'll be told to leave your name and telephone number so that a salesperson can call you back with the sales pitch. The scam may vary from an elaborate pyramid scam to stuffing envelopes and more.

2. Bulk e-mail

Bulk e-mail ads offer to sell you lists of e-mail addresses to which you can send your own bulk ads. Some offer software that automates the sending of e-mail messages to thousands or millions of recipients. Others offer the service of sending bulk e-mail solicitations on your behalf. Some of these offers say, or imply, that you can make a lot of money using this marketing method.

The problem with these programs is that the spamming involved violates most ISP policies.

3. Chain letters

This is an internet version of the traditional chain letter. You're asked to send a small amount of money to each of four or five names on a list, replace one of the names on the list with your own, and then forward the revised message via bulk e-mail. The letter may claim that the scheme is legal or that it's been reviewed by a lawyer, or it may refer to sections of U.S. law that legitimize the scheme. Don't believe it.

As mentioned before, chain letters involving money are illegal and almost everyone who participates lose their money. The fact that a "product" may be changing hands in the transaction does not change the legality of these schemes. Its the promise of big bucks in exchange for adding your name to the list and sending money to others above you that makes it illegal.

4. Health and diet scams

Information on miracle pills that will help you lose weight effortlessly or cures for hair loss and impotence are filling e-mail boxes. But, the gimmicks don't work no matter what the

testimonials or experts say.

5. Effortless income

These are some of the most enticing solicitations even though you don't know what is involved by the time you get to the end of the ad. They promise thousands of dollars per day, trips to exotic places, and great gimmicks to make it happen for you. Regardless of the 'system', its not likely to work. If it did, wouldn't every one be doing it? No matter what ads tell you, it takes time and effort to make money.

6. Free goods

Buying clubs are big business but you need to be careful that it is a true club and not a pyramid. The scam is that you receive an email to join (for a fee) a buying club and you will get free products. The trick is you need to recruit others to join too. In this scheme you are paying for the opportunity to profit in goods for recruiting people. In reality, most the money goes to the promoters and little to nothing goes to the participants. Remember, if the focus is on making a profit (money or otherwise) instead of buying or selling goods, its a pyramid.

7. Investment opportunities

Some of these come in the form of promoting offshore bank accounts. Others aren't as clear but report large rates of return. For the most part, these are Ponzi schemes in which early investors are paid with money received from later investors. It seems to work until there is no influx of money leaving the newest investors without any return. Usually the promoters close shop and skip town before the scheme falls apart only to re-open under another name and a different variation of the same scam.

8. Cable descrambler kits

For a small sum of money, you can buy a kit to assemble a cable descrambler that supposedly allows you to receive cable television transmissions without paying any subscription fee.

Usually the device won't work but even if it did, to use it would be illegal.

9. Guaranteed loans or credit, on easy terms

Some e-mail messages offer home-equity loans that don't require equity in your home. They also offer guaranteed, unsecured credit cards, regardless of your credit history. Usually, these are said to be offered by offshore banks. Sometimes they are combined with pyramid schemes, which offer you an opportunity to make money by attracting new participants to the scheme.

Most people who apply (and pay money) won't be approved for these loans. And as mentioned earlier, Ponzi schemes eventually fall apart.

10. Vacation prize promotions

Electronic certificates congratulating you on "winning" a low price vacation are among the scams arriving in your e-mail. In this scam, you will get substandard accommodations which can be upgraded for a fee. Also, you may have to pay more if you can't travel within the given time frame.

The Federal Trade Commission has free publications about recognizing fraudulent unsolicited commercial e-mail and other Internet-related subjects. Contact the FTC at 202-FTC-HELP (382-4357), or write: Consumer Response Center, Federal Trade Commission, Washington, D.C. 20580

Special Bonus Websites



We've added the following websites that offer prizes, merchandise, and other incentives for participation in their surveys, groups, and panels.

BONUS - Prize websites

- 1. http://www.discoverwhy.com
- 2. http://www.mbsinternet.net
- 3. http://new3.mysurvey.com
- 4. http://us.lightspeedpanel.com
- 5. http://www.consumerlink.com/
- 6. http://www.advisorypanel.com
- 7. http://www.axius.com
- 8. http://www.clickin.com
- 9. http://www.songpeople.com
- 10. http://www.digitalresearch.com
- 11. https://elab.vanderbilt.edu/panel/index.cfm
- 12. http://www.techpanel.com
- 13. http://www.socraticforum.com/eval.asp?PID=1
- 14. http://www.marketprofiles.net/sign_up.html
- 15. http://www.internetpoll.com/index.html
- 16. http://www.epoll.com
- 17. http://www.esearch.com
- 18. http://www.clickig.com/
- 19. http://www.foodquiz.com
- 20. http://vr.harrispollonline.com

- 21. http://www.kidzeyes.com/
- 22. http://new3.mysurvey.com/rewards.cfm
- 23. http://www.npdor.com
- 24. http://www.questiva.com
- 25. http://www.usapanel.com
- 26. http://www.buzzback.com
- 27. http://www.onlinesurveys.com
- 28. http://www.greenfield.com
- 29. http://www.i-say.com
- 30. http://www.cybersurvey.com
- 31. http://www.joincc.com/
- 32. http://www.memolink.com
- 33. http://www.startsampling.com
- 34. http://www.opinionplace.com
- 35. http://www.opinionsite.com
- 36. http://www.gulfsurveys.com/
- 37. http://www.product-testing.com
- 38. http://www.scienceboard.net
- 39. http://www.surveycafe.com
- 40. http://www.surveyspot.com
- 41. http://www.vividence.com
- 42. http://www.wiredinsights.com
- 43. http://www.zoomerang.com

Join our Affiliate Program earn 50%!

FREE WORK AT HOME JOB!



Disclaimer

Internet Marketing and Information Concepts does not guarantee that any particular company is currently hiring. The companies listed are reported to express interest in telecommuters and independent contractors.

Table of Contents

Questions/Comments about this ebook: info@home-jobs-for-you.com or visit our Website

 $@ \ Internet\ Marketing\ and\ Information\ Concepts \cdot All\ rights\ reserved \cdot Do\ Not\ Distribute\ without\ Authorization.$